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INDIAN HEALTH SERVICE IMPLEMENTATION
OF THE SELF-GOVERNANCE DEMONSTRA-
TION PROJECT - |

TUESDAY, MAY 2, 1885

- U.S. SENATE,
COMMITTEE ON INDIAN AFFAIRS,
Washington, DC.
The committee met, pursuant to notice, at 9:29 a.m. in room 485,
Senate Russell Building, Hon. John McCain (chairman ‘of the com- -
mittee) presiding. :
Present: Senators McCain, Inouye, Wellstone, and Campbell.

STATEMENT OF HON. JOHN McCAIN, U.S. SENATOR FROM
ARIZONA, CHAIRMAN, COMMITTEE ON INDIAN AFFAIRS

The CHAIRMAN. Good morning, :

This oversight hearing will focus on how the Indian Health Serv-
ice [IHS] is implementing the Tribal Self-Governance Act. I know
that some of the witnesses had to pay a high price in terms of
money, time, and family obligations to appear here today, and I
want you to know that I-appreciate that. - :

I am persuaded that tribal self-governance will provide the
framework for Federal Indian policy in the future. Self-governance
is a policy conceived by tribal leaders. It gives practical meanin
to the special trust relationship between tribes and the Unite
States by requiring government-to- government negotiations, in-
creased tribal flexibility, and a transfer of control from Federal bu-
re’aucgats “to tribal governments who are closer to the people
served.

Last year, Congress declared the Interior Department’s self-gov-
ernance demonstration project to be a success and enacted a law
to make tribal self-governance a Eermanent program. We will soon
consider legislation to make tribal self-governance a permanent
program at the Indian Health Service.

It appears that the implementation by tribes of health-related
self-governance efforts has been largely successful. It also appears
that much more remains to be done by IHS to remove Federal ob-
stacles to full implementation by tribes.

I could say much more about self-governance, but instead I want
to hear from the Administration’s witness and the witnesses from
~ the tribes. Last night I was able to read the written testimony of
each witness, except for that of the IHS; accordingly, I ask that
each witness keep your oral remarks brief, highlighting your main
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points, so that I and other members of the committee have time to
ask you questions., o L >

The committee did not receive the IHS testimony until yesterday
evening. I hope that in the future they will comply with our re-
quest to provide testimony in a timely fashion. ,

With that I would like to welcome our first witness, Michel Lin-
coln, who is deputy director of the-Indian Health Service.

Mr. Lincoln, I understand that Director Trujillo could not make
it due to a death in his immediate family. Please extend to him our
sympathy and understanding. : i ‘ |

Please take the witness stand. : _

This hearing this morning will be chaired by Senator Ben
Niﬁhthorse Campbell, and I appreciate his willingness to do that.
I think he is uniquely qualified, especially on the issue of self-gov-
ernance, as Senator Campbell was the earliest and foremost advo-
cate of tribal self-governance and one who has had a long and
unique experience on this issue. I don’t believe we would be where
we are in our effort to fully realize tribal self-governance if it-were
not for Senator Campbell’s dedicated work for many years.

I appreciate your chairing the hearing this morning, Senator
Campbell. With that, I turn the hearing over to you.

___ Senator CAMPBELL [assuming Chair]. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. -

I will submit a statement for the record. . -

Just let me say that what started out as a demonstration project
from my perspective has worked very nicely and many of the tribes
are finding that they can implement a lot of the programs that
used to be administered by the Bureau. That’s one of the reasons
I have always been supportive of it.

But I know that we have a number of witnesses. I don’t want to
take a lot of time, as you didn’t. I have to preside in a little while,

- 80 we'll just get right on with it, if we could.

[Prepared statement of Senator Campbell appears in appendix.]

Senator CAMPBELL. We will first hear from Michel Lincoln from
the Departnient of Health and Human Services.

If you would like to start, just go ahead, Michel.

I might tell all the people testifying that all your complete state-
ments will be included in the record, if there 1s no objection, so if
you would like to abbreviate your testimony, feel free to do so.

STATEMENT OF MICHEL E. LINCOLN, DEPUTY DIRECTOR, IN-
DIAN HEALTH SERVICE, DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES, ROCKVILLE, MD, ACCOMPANIED BY
LUANA REYES, ACTING DIRECTOR OF HEADQUARTERS OP-
ERATIONS; REUBEN HOWARD, ACTING DIRECTOR, OFFICE
OF TRIBAL SELF-GOVERNANCE; AND DOUGLAS BLACK, AS-
SOCIATE DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF TRIBAL ACTIVITIES

Mr. LINCOLN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Senator Campbell. I am
joined here today by Luana Reyes, to my left, who is the acting di-
rector of Headquarters Operations in Rockviile, MD; also, Reuben
Howard, who is to my immediate right, who is the acting director
of our Office of Tribal Self-Governance; and Douglas Black, who is
our associate director of our Office of Tribal Activities.
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I appreciate the comiments by the Chairman relative to Dr. Tru-
jillo. We will certainly communicate the committee’'s concern and

~ the committee’s best wishes to Dr. Truyjillo.

I think the Administration, and certainly the Indian Health
Service, would like bo‘extpress its strong support for the self-govern-

—ance activities, the self-determination activities as expressed by

tribal governments, both in terms of compacting under title 3 of the
Indian Self-Determination and Education Assistance Act, and title

1 under that act. It is truly an expression of self-determination and

self-governance by those tribes. -

In addition I would like to point‘out, though, that as the agency
proceeds with this demonstration project, the needs of all Indian
‘tribes must be taken into account. S

The Director of IHS on many occasions, in front of this commit-
tee and in national Indian meetings and in discussions that occur

- ~. within the Department with the Secretary and Assistant Secretary

for Health, has described and has shown his strong support for

self-governance ‘activities. The leadership of the Indian Health

Service, those Area Directors and those Associate Directors, along

with those of us who are on the immediate staff of the Director,

have a clear understanding about what our obligations aresrelative
to implementing this unique and innovative law. I believe there

has been much progress made by the agency over the last 18

months as we have entered into a certain number of compacts and

transferred functions and responsibilities and resources to self-gov-
ernance tribes. ‘ ‘

Indeed, it was only in October 1992 that the IHS was authorized
to enter into compacts with tribes. That was under the amend-
ments associated with the Indian Health Care Improvement Act.
Last year, this Congress passed a law, Public Law 103—435, that
extended this authority up to 18 years and requires an additional
30 tribes each fiscal year. |

It was just 2 years ago this month that the IHS began its first
compacting negotiations with tribes under this demonstration au-
thority. Since then, the IHS has entered into 29 compacts, with 41
annual funding agreements, covering 225 tribes throughout this
Nation. Obviously, given an all-Alaska compact, many of those trib-
al ‘%ovemments exist within the State of Alaska. .

- We have transferred functions and authorities and r sources
through these 29 compacts and these 41 AFAs with a dollar
amount of $248 million in program services and $24 million in IHS
funds associated with the transfer of nonresidual functions and ac-
tivities and services from Area Offices and from our Headquarters
here in Rockville, and in Albuquerque. ‘

On April 18, the Director announced three key policy decisions
that we believe, and I believe the tribes also, are in support, are
critical to the continued implementation of the self-governance

- demonstration project. These three decision packages also have im-

pact on title 1, the contracting that occurs under the Indian Self-

Determination Act. These three decisions dealt with residual re-

sources, user population as a factor in resource allocation, and re- -

source allocation methodologies. There were 18 méthodologies that
~ were transmitted in these decision packages.



As we move through this fiscal year and as we move into fiscal
year 1996, these decisions will be refined in consultation with trib-
al governments and the Administration so that the funding deci-
sions ‘and the baselines that are associated with that funding be-
come more permanent and more firm.

I would lhike to just mention that the Residual Work Group was

.formed, and this particular work group had strong tribal leadership

at the helm. The recommendations that have been made by this
work group were joint recommendations from a mixture of the
tribes that represented self-governance tribes, non-self-governance
tribes, and those tribes who have chosen to have their services pro-
vided bg the Federal Government, by the IHS.

The Director of the IHS made an initial decision that would call
.for a goal for the residual, being $15,560,000. That would represent
~ the resources that Headquarters would need to carryout its resid-

ual functions at Headquarters. This is consistent with the rec-
ommendation that was made by this particular work group.

In addition, recommendations and decisions were made relative
to user population and the Joint Allocaticn Methodology Work
Group. Significantly, the Director of the IHS agreed with tribal
Fovemments relative to the methodology that would be used to al-
ocate what are called “ieneral pool funds” at Headquarters. The
Director agreed to a methodology called the tribal size adjustment.
We believe that this decision and this approach best defines a fair-
ness for the basis of allocation of the Headquarters funds that have
been pooled in a general way at Headquarters. This methodology
bases 87 percent of the allocation of that general fund on popu-
lation, and 13 percent on the total number of tribes. We believe
this allocation methodology is consistent with the way the agency
has made allocation decisions in the past. _

These decisions also will be applied—to the extent that we can,
given the law—to title 1 contracting tribes. We know that this com-
mittee and Indian country are concerned that we fairly distribute
resources throughout the Nation. We believe that these decisions
that have been made by the Indian Health Service and by our Di-
rector are equitable and are fair and will be applied throughout
title 3 and title 1 and to direct tribes. '

Mr. Chairman, I would like to go through a series of about four
updates of issues that we know are important to the self-govern-
ance activities and important to the IHS, and certainly important
" to tribal governments as they pursue their activities under self-gov-
ernance. .

The first position that I would like to make the committee aware
of is that just this past Friday, the announcement to fill the Direc-
tor of our Office of Tribal Self-Governance has closed, so we will be
proceeding over the next couple of weeks in having a panel pre-
pared so that we can work together with tribes to interview those
individuals who are qualified for the position. We have gone
through a rather extensive process with tribal governments in the
last advertisement for this position, and since a consensus was not
reached relative to who the Director should be, the Director of the
IHS decided to re-advertise the position. i

In addition, there was a recommendation made previously that
this position be upgraded to a senior executive service level. The
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IHS and the Department of Health and Human Services has done
that, and we have just completed the advertisement, |
The second point that I would like to make is that the agency”
" is, more than likely, not ?ging to add additional self-governance

tribes in fiscal year 1996. It is our position that we must take an
adequate amount of time this year and next year to evaluate the

impact of self-governance compacting on the agency and on those .

other tribes that have not been able to participate in the self-gov-
ernance activities. L

It is also our sense that we need to develop and put into policy
systems and structures and processes that would allow us to better
serve self-governance tribes; indeed, our Office of Tribal Self-Gov-
ernance needs to be strengthened with the addition of staff. We
have under consideration the establishment of a regional office
somewhere in the northwest, perhaps in Seattle or Alaska, and the
- agency needs time to perform an adequate evaluation and assess-
ment of the impact of self-governance activities on Indian health.

The third area that I would like to mention in summary, Mr.
Chairman, is that the IHS is going under a certain amount of re-
structuring right now as it implements National Performance Re-
view recommendaticns as we move toward implementing adminis-
trative cost reductions, as there is increased contracting under title
1, and as we have experienced compacting under title 3.

If I could give you three statistics, Mr. Chairman, that would re-

flect the direction in which the IHS 1s proceeding.
_ The first statistic is that over the last 1¥2 years the IHS Head-
quarters operation has reduced its FTEs by 16 percent. There are
117 less FTEs in the Headquarters operation than there were 14
or 18 months ago.

The second statistic, Mr. Chairman, is that at the area office
level there has been a 22-percent reductior: in FTEs at our area of-
fices. This has resulted in a reduction of a little more than 600 ad-
ministrative F'EEs at the area offices. At the service unit level
there has been an increase of § percent FTEs, amounting to a little
over 600 increased FTEs at the service unit Tevel. The priorities of
the agency and the priorities of this Administration are clear, that
we are reducing the size of the bureaucracy; we are reducing ad-
. ministration, while at the same time moving those resources for
_the delivery of services.

'Mr. Chairmari, I would like to mention very briefly a couple more

items, and then I'll close. :

The IHS is currently adopting a policy dealing with contract sup-
port costs. We have been working with self-governance tribes and
non-self-governance tribes, and we have been working with our of-
fice of general counsel as we develop this policy. Currently we are
greparing to send a policy out to Indian country for consultation

ecause we believe this issue affects all tribes. We are developing _

a policy that would add contract support costs to tribal shares ne-
gotiated in fiscal years 1995 and 1996, consistent with the provi-
sions of Public Law 93-638, as amended, and consistent with al-.
lowable cost principles. This policy will undergo significant con-
sultation, and we believe that this is the proper way to proceed
given the potential impact of funding contract support costs and
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adding contract support costs to qualified tribal shares at the area
and at Headquarters. v .

Two more quick items, Mr, Chairman,

We have been contacted by a nuraber of tribal governments—in-
deed, by -staff on this committee—regarding alternative funding -
mechanisms to direct-fund Federal construction. I would like to -

oint out, Mr. Chairman, that we do currently have what is called -
joint venture demonstration program authorization,” which we be-
lieve is compatible with the health facility priority system. That
needs to be reviewed in a manner that would allow self-governance
tribes and other tribes who are unable to participate in the Indian
Health Service construction program, or adequately compete under
) that program—we believe this should be reviewed closely by the
. committee. :

In addition, we believe that this committee might review the
manner and the method by which capital leases are funded, there-
by creating a guaranteed lease or payback option. We believe that
this would spread the IHS initial outlay of cash over the life of the
lease and permit the tribes to leverage private capital that would
provide new and replacement facilities for tribes.

The third area that we would like to present for this committee’s
consideration, based upon staff inquiry from this committee and
the committee’s inquiry, is that we certainly need to review the es-
tablishment of a guaranteed loan program to improve access to pri-
" vate sector financing for all tribes. Loans could be repaid from IHS

lease payments and our other 638 funds.

Mr. Chairman, I had the privilege of sitting in and listening to
Secretary Cisneros testify in front of this committee relative to
some of the innovative approaches that Housing and Urban Devel-
opment is taking relative to financing capital construction on In-
dian land. We would be very interested in working with HUD and
workin% with this committee to explore those possibilities for
health facility construction. :

Mr. Chairman, we believe this is a {ime when the agency must
be in pursuit of increased efficiency and effectiveness and account-
ability and integrity, while maintaining a focus on the delivery of
health care for Indian individuals, and at the same time maintain-
ing this very special relationship that exists between tribal govern-
ments and the Federal Government. A quote from the Director’s vi-
sion statement, I think, is appropriate with the proper context:

Cha must be accomplished so that our customer, the American Indian and
Alaska Native patient, only notices improved quality of care. The needs of our pa-
tients and the communities are always paramount because they honor us when they
come to us for care.

This is a fundamental prin¢iple by which the IHS operates. This
is a fundamental principle and value of the Director of the IHS.
When this principle and these words are placed within the context

“of a government-to-government relationship, with the IHS
carryingout its responsibilities in partnership with tribal govern-
ments, this statement becomes especially meaningful.

Mr. Chairman, we are available to answer any questions the
committee may have. Thank you, sir. :

[Prepared statement of Mr. Lincoln appears in appendix.]
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Senator CAMPBELL. Thank you, I have about 10 that I would like
to submit to you and have you answer for this committee in writ-
inﬁif ou would. : ‘

r COLN. Yes, sir. »

Senator CAMPBELL. Let me ask you just a few. You spoke pretty
fast so I didn’t get all of it, but you did say that you now have a
search going on for a potential Director for the Office of Tribal Self-

Governance )
Mr. LINCOLN. Mr. Chairman, as a matter of fact, we have com-
gleted the search, and the announcement ended this past Friday.
o we are going through the process of identifying, of those appli-
cants who applied, those that are qualified, and then-we will co-
jointly interview, with the self-governance tribes, those qualified
applicants. ‘,
s,n;\bor ‘CAMPBELL. When do you expect to have something
ready? . :

Mr. LINCOLN. Mr. Chairman, generally it would take us about 1
week to 10 days to have Personnel complete its work. We would
contact the self-governance tribes and schedule interviews of the -
individuals with the self-governance tribes and the IHS, and then
if there was an agreement and a consensus and the Director
agreed, we would send forward a name to the Secretary for the
Secretary to make a selection. Because it is a senior executive serv-
ice position, it requires a secretarial decision.

So I would anticipate that if we can come to an agreement as to
who the recommendation would be to the Secretary, it would take
approximately 1 month to 6 weeks after that time. :

Senator CAMPBELL. You were a little vague. You did say that we
needed systems to implement some of the self-governance activi-
ties. Heck, I already knew that, but I would like to know what
steps you are taking to try to make sure that self-governance is an
option for tribes. One of the problems that I think we've had is that
some tribes simply don’t have the infrastructure to be able to ac-
cess some of the compacts that we want to give them.

Mr. LINCOLN. Mr. Chairman, if the committee would allow it, I
would like Reuben Howard to answer that question.

Mr. HowarD. In Mr. Lincoln’s initial comments in regards to
dealing on a government-to-government relationship, one of the
major activities that we undertook just recently is the allocation of
" resources, approximately $64 million of a pool of $164 million, and
developing a methodology that does actually help out some of those
tribes that you are concerned about that do not have the infrastruc-
ture. That methodology is a methodology that deals with that issue
in that it does address the issues of small tribes, for example, that
may not have the infrastructure, but that some of these adminis-
trative dollars—their share would be higher so that they would be
able to have that infrastructure.

Senator CAMPBELL. Okay.

You also mentioned, if I heard you right, that you have reduced -
the FTE—the bureaucracy F’I‘E—-iy about 600, and increased the
service FTE about the same amount. Reinvention and downsizin
by the IHS—I guess we assume there are going to be some radica
changes—can you give this committee some specific examples, as



you reduce the FTE that deals with the bureaucracy, some of the
specific examples of things that have been reduced- and chansed?

Mr. LINCOLN. Mr. Chairman, the bureaucracy was reduced in
two ways and at two locations. Theré was approximately a 117
FTE reduction at Headquarters, and those reductions primarily oc-
curred as a result of attrition and the freezes that the agency has
been unde;- at Headquarters and at the area officeg, and that's a
‘reduction of people exercising early put and buyout under the pro-
vigions of that law.

Essentially, what has occurred is that as people exercise their
right to leave the IHS, the agency has kind of absorbed the work
within existing staff. The agency currently has what is ‘called an
Indian Health Design Team, IHDT, that the Director has orga-
nized. This team has met twice and will be meeting again this
month. One of the responsibilities of this team is to guide the agen-
cy and identify goals and targets of the agency and, if you will, re-

esign the agency, so that as it reduces, that it is moving toward
an identified new structure, that the creation of a new IHS is the
responsibility of the IHDT.,

I should mention, Mr. Chairman, that the Indian Health Design
Team consists of about two-thirds to three-fourths Indian tribal
members, and emaining one-fourth is of IHS staff. So this is
a tribally-driven effort.

The agency has experienced, as a result of these reductions—cer-

‘tainly at Headquarters—a difficulty in carryingout some of its ad-
ministrative responsibilities. I believe those kinds of problems will -
be corrected as the Indian Health Design Team describes a new.
structure for the IHS to operate under. .

The areas of reductions also need to occur, and some downsizing
needs to occur, relative to the oversight and monitering activities
associated with Headquarters and area offices. The Indian Self-De-
termination Act and its amendments—not just title 3, but title 1
amendments—certainly fundamentally change our ability and re-
sponsibility to carryout detailed oversight of tribal contracts and
tribal governments. Indeed, we are limited to one visit per year to
a tribe in order to carryout our resgonsibilities of oversight, so that
will fundamentally change the kind of staff that we keep at Head-
quarters and the kinds of roles and functions that they carryout.

There has been an additional reduction, Mr. Chairman, of over
600 FTEs at our 12 area offices, collectively a reduction of over 600.
These reductions have primarily occurred within the program over-

.sight areas.: As an example, the number of people we used to over-

see the dental program at a given area office would be reduced be-
cause we no longer carry those oversight responsibilities. In addi-
tion, some reductions have occurred within financial management
and within contracts management, and those are consistent with

National Performance Review goals.

Senator CAMPBELL. Okay. I thank you.

I would like to recognize the Vice Chairman, Senator Inouye.

Senator INOUYE. Thank you very much.

I just have one set of questions. I would like to submit the rest.

IJbelieve'last year the Congress passed an amendment that re-
quires your agency to negotiate self-governance compacts?

Mr. LINCOLN. Yes, sir.
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Senator INOUYE. And if I am correct, your testimony now indi-
cates that you are not prepared to do so?

Mr. LINCOLN. Mr, Vice Chairman, that is correct. We believe that
we must go through an assessment in this period. But in addition
to that, Mr. Chairman, when we entered into an all-Alaska com-
pact, we actually have included as a result of that all-Alaska com-
pact 225 tribes in the self-governance demonstration project that is
currently ongoing.. . . " .

Senator INOUYE. What about those tribes that have completed
the planning phase and are ready to negotiate? Will you give these
tribes priority when you begin the process of negotiation?

Mr. LINCOLN. Mr. Vice Chairman, within the agency we have not
discussed that question directly. What I can tell the committee is
that we will raise that question with the Director. I believe we can
provide the committee with a positive response, but I would want
to be able to discuss the answer to that question with the Director
of the Indian Health Service. ‘

Senator INOUYE. When do you anticipate resuming the compact-
ing process? n

r. LINCOLN. We would resume the compacting process in fiscal
year 1997. ' :

Senator INOUYE. What is the real reason for this delay? Is it
money, or policy?

Mr. LINCOULN. Mr. Vice Chairman, I believe there are two basic
reasons. One of them is that the agency needs to assess the impact
of compacting, not only on the agency but on Indian health care
programs throughout the Nation. This assessment is especially crit-

"1cal when one considers the compounding effect of additional; title
1 contracting and various reductions that this agency is going to
have to take, but administratively and perhaps from a service
standpoint. ’ ‘

The second reason is that indeed we do need to look at the re-
sources that are available to support what is commonly called “trib-
al shares” at area offices and at Headquarters, and the agency
needs the time to do a proper assessment relative to funding that
could be made available. It needs to also implement those stream-
lining activities that would free up resources that would be avail-

able to all tribes, whether they are title 1 contracts or title 3 com-
pacts. ' :
Senator INOUYE. How often do you assess these compacts? It's
been 8 years since we have had this law in effect, is that not right?

Mr. LINCOLN. Mr. Vice Chairman, the law has been in effect that
long, but it has only been applied to the IHS for the last 2 years.
We only have 18 months’ worth of real experience in compacting.
We were given the authority in 1992,

: Servlat,ox: INOUYE. Why this assessment? Are you having prob-
ems? -

Mr. LINCOLN. Mr. Vice Chairman, we have had many inquiries
from a variety of tribes, self-ﬁoverngnce tribes, compacting tribes,
and tribes who have exercised their rights under the Indian Self-
Determination Act to not contract or compact. There are literally
dozens and dozens of inquiries as to how the agency is allocating
its resources and whether or not the interests of those
noncompacting tribes are being addressed. The agency must dem-
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onstrate—and I believe we can demonstrate—that we have allo-
cated our resources fairly between compacting tribes and
noncompacting tribes. But we must go threugh this effort now, and
we must certainly show and demonstrate to all tribes that the
agency’s allocation principles are fair, and we need to do that.

Senator INOUYE. If I may followup a question that was asked by‘
he—lg'PEs,‘your"agency”makes" up-less-than—2-

~~Senator Campbeilint
percent of the total budget of the Department, is that not correct?

Mr. LINCOLN. That’s not correct. '

Senator INOUYE. It is 1.8 percent. But your FTE reduction rep-
resents about 13 percent of the reductions for the Department?

Mr. LINCOLN. Mr. Vice Chairman, the data that I have shows
that the IHS in our fiscal year 1996 budget would absorb about a
1.5-percent FTE reduaction. That is what our data shows.

Senator INOUYE. The Departmentwide reduction of FTEs num-
bers 1,766. Am I correct?

Mr. LINCOLN. Mr. Vice Chairman, I do not have those numbers
in front of me. I do have some numbers—-—

Senator INOUYE. Well, the numbers I have received—it says for
fiscal year 1996, it will be 1,766 FTE reduction Departmentwide,
and 230 FTEs for your agency. That is 13 percent of the total.

. Mr. LINCOLN. O{ay. B

Mr. Vice Chairman, if I could, I believe the agency would like to
respond to that for the record.

Senator INOUYE. I would like to know why the discrepancy.

Mr. LINCOLN. Yes, sir.

[Information follows:] o

'The THS has 6 percent of the discretionary dollars, and 25 percent of the FTE
requested by the Department for FY 1996. The proposed FTE reduction of 230 for
the zi%gé)cy in FY 1996 is 26 percent of the total reduction for the -Department of
868 , excluding SSA, however you are quite réght in that the 230 reduction
would have represented 13 percent of the required 1766 FTE reduction had SSA not
left the Department. When compared to FY 1993, which is the baseline to be used
for determining compliance with the Federal Workforce Restructuring Act, a 1.5 per-
cent FTE reduction 18 proposed for IHS, compared to a 4.6 percent reduction for the
Public Health Service, a 4.9 percent reduction for the Department as a whole (ex-
_cluiiiggdSocial Security), and a 3.5 percent for the Department, if Social Security is
mciuded. ’

Senator INOUYE. I can understand 1.8 percent, and maybe dou-
bling that, but to go up to 13 percent, that'’s pretty high.

Mr. LINCOLN. Yes, sir.

Senator INOUYE. I think someone’s picking on you.

Thank you very much.

Mr. LINCOLN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Senator CAMPBELL. Thank you, Mr. Lincoln.

The next panel will be Dale Risling, Chairman of the Hoopa Val-
ley Indian Tribe, and Marge Anderson, Chief Executive of the Mille
Lacs Band of Ojibwe from Onamia, MN. '

Dale, you may proceed at your leisure.

STATEMENT OF DALE RISLING, CHAIRMAN, HOOPA VALLEY
INDIAN TRIBE, HOOPA, CA

Mr. RISLING. Good morning. First I would like to thank the com-
mittee for its role in making self-governance a permanent author-
ization within the Department of the Interior.

v
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The Hoopa Tribe is advancing at a steady pace under th:is new
tribal-Federal relationship.

I am happgvl also to report that our Alternative Rural Community
Hospital at Hoopa will be opening this year, in which self-govern-
ance played a major role,

Secretary Shalala and Dr. Trujillo have expressed their support

————for-self-governance;-however; there-remains_substantial opposition

throughout the bureaucracy. This opposition is in the form of nega-
tive rumor and misinformation about self-governance to other
tribes and Administration officials. A good example was mentioned
this morning when it was suggested by Mr. Lincoln that an evalua-
tion of the 1mpact of self-governance on other tribes was going to
take place in the IHS. This suggests that self-governance tribes are
taking funds from other tribes, and this is not the case. There are
plenty of safeguards to prevent that from happening.

These types of situation has created a major obstacles to the ad-
vancement of self-governance tribes. We ask for this committee’s
support by sending a strong message to the Administration with
appropriate language, directing the Administration to honor the
demonstration aspect and purpose of the self-governance dem-
onstration project, that they work to%ether with compacting tribes
to help design and demonstrate to Congress, the administration,
and tribes a new and better way of doing business between tribes
and the U.S. This is, after all, the intent of Congress and partici-
pating tribes under this project.

It is important that it be understood and accepted by the Admin-
istration that each tribal compact will differ, depending on the
tribe’s capability, resources, and needs. Therefore, tribal independ-
ence, uniqueness, and flexibility must be respected and honored in-
stead of bureaucratic attempts that are made to impose inflexible,
nationalized standards and policies on compacting tribes.

The Office of Tribal Self-Governance must be elevated to the -
level of the Secretary of Health and Human Services. The office is
currently located under the Director of IHS. It is unreasonable to
think that fair and impartial negotiations can be accomplished
when one party is a negotiator, and at the same time is charged

- with implementing the process and policies between the negotiat-
ing parties. It is also important that the office be elevated to the
Secretary’s office because it is likely that HHS will become the next
Dlepartment to authorize all of its agencies to compact with tribes.

In regards to staffing of the Office of Tribal Self-Governance, we
ask for support from this committee to end the delay in the hiring
of a Director. We heard the report this morning about IHS getting
close to making that appointment. We've been there before. We
need assurance that this position is %;)inf to be filled. This delay
has greatly impeded decisionmaking y THS on essential policies
and methodologies. As a result, self-governance negotiations have
been stymied in some very, very important areas.

In terms of other staffing in the Office of Tribal Self-Governance,
tribal consultation must be included in the hiring and organiza-
tional development assure that only essential personnel are
hired, and that anothe bureaucragy is not created. . ‘

I am also concerned that the IHS continues to utilize the Council
of Area and Associate Directors, or CAAD, in the self-governance
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negotiation process, without their role being clearr!{ defined. There-
fore I recommend that this committee direct IHS to revisit the
CAAD charter, in consultation with the tribes. :

Additionally, I recommend that the proposed IHS self-governance
policy council not be established until IHS and tribes can mutuall
agree on its purpose and role in self-governance implementation, if

any. T T
gelf-govemance was intended to be the process of restructurin
the IHS. As tribes negotiated their share of IHS resources, the IH
was to reduce and restructure accordingly, including FTE reduc-
tions. The Clinton National Performance Review objective to
streamline the bureaucracy and reduce FTEs has interfered with
and complicated this one simple self-governance principle.

The Hcopa Tribe requests that this committee develop an ap-
proved language that will assure that any cost savings realized
through current and future Federal streamlining be made perma-
nently available to tribes for their respective gudgets. The IHS
should be directed to develop a self-governance restructuring plan,
with tribal consultation, and to report to the tribes and to Congress
on its progress on an ongoing basis. I believe that this should be
done instead of implementing the assessment that they’re doing on
evaluating the impact of self-governance compacts on other tribes.
I think that with proper restructuring and downsizing, that this
will relieve criticism of compacting tribes impacting negatively on
other tribes. , _

I question whether Administration 1])oli(:ymakers Department-
wide—budget personnel or OMB-—really understand the treaty
commitments, trust responsibility, and tundamental principles of
self-determination and self-governance.- If they do, then I would ex-
ﬁact other health care agencies, such as the National Institute of

ental Health, the National Institute on Drug Abuse, and health
resources which have traditionally been provided to States and
cities would also be made available to tribes, as well as access to
social services block grants, which we have been denied for the
past decade.

The Hoopa Tribe opposes the concept of receiving block grants
passed through State governments. Instead, we support block grant
set-asides specifically for Indian tribes. '

Finally, the Hoopa Valley Tribe stron]gly opposes the IHS fiscal
year 1995 contract support cost draft policy and requests this com-
mittee to intervene. If enacted, this policy will have a devastating
effect on tribal government operations. This draft policy is clearly
contrary to the spirit and intent of Public Law 103—413, the Tribal
Self-Governance Act of 1994,

I request that adequate funding for the Indian Self-Determina-
tion Fund, ISDF, be appropriated for the assumption of new and/
or expanded health care programs. The current ISDF is inad-
equately funded at $7 million. The fiscal year 1995 estimated
shortfall is $39 million,

In conclusion, I would like to thank you for this opportunity to
share with you some of the Hoopa Tribe's concerns and experiences
as a first tier IHS and Interior self-governance tribe.

Thank you.

[Prepared statement of Mr. Risling appears in appendix.]
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Senator CAMPBELL. Marge, woild you like to continue?

STATEMENT OF MARGE ANDERSON, CHIEF EXECUTIVE, MILLE
LACS BAND OF OJIBWE, ONAMIA, MN, ACCOMPANIED BY
DAN MILBRIDGE, HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMIS-
SIONER »

Ms. ANDERSON. Thank you, Mr. Chairrﬁan and members of this

committée, My name is Marge Andeérson. I am the Chief Executive
of ‘the Mille Lacs Band of Ojibwe. I have with me Dan Milbridge,
ﬁvl.lofis my Health and Human Services Commissioner. I will

rief. :

I wish to make three points about Indian Health Service self-gov-
ernance. : ‘

First, I know this committee always hears about bad health sta-
tistics of American Indians, that Indians have the highest rate of
diabetes, tuberculosis, and fetal alcohol syndrome, that teen sui-
cides among Indians are four times the national average.

There are no easy solutions to these problems. However, as tribal
overnments responsible for providing health care, self-governance
as been that one ray of hope that we have had available to us to

deal with these problems. But we will never be able to combat
these statistics if the IHS insists on only providing us with 60 per-
cent of what we negotiate for in our self-governance compact. It is
not rational, it is not fair, it makes a mockery of our negotiations,
and as tribal governments we should not be expected to accept only
partial funding of our solemn self-governance agreements.

Further, as my written testimony details, we are very concerned
that IHS will never fully fund contract support costs or ensure that
shortfall funding is covered. Without full funding of our compacts,
without our fair share of the Indian Health Service budget, it is be-
coming harder and harder to demonstrate that Indian Health Serv-
ice self-governance can work. Unfortunately, it is my opinion that
the bureaucrats want this project to fail. We must not allow that
to happen, and we will continue to need this committee’s help to
make certain that tribal self-governarice prevails. - .

Second, I thank the Chairman of this committee for his leader-
-ship on this. issue, but I am sad to report that the Department is
ignoring laws that you write. The IHS refuses to comply with the
self-governance demonstration project which this committee ex-
tended last year; 30 new tribes per year were supposed to be al-
lowed into IHS self-governance, but THS is refusing to let new
tribes in at all. I am very offended that all of your hard werk is
being ignored, and trust that you are equally offended and will -
take swift action to educate IHS about just what the law which you
passed means. .

Finally, what we really need is ;;1ermanent self-governance legis-
lation for Indian Health Service. The IHS will never take this pro-
gram seriously as long as it is just a demonstration project. The
committee should work with the Indian tribes_to.develop legislation
as they did with the Interior Department. The IHS will be reluc-
tant to assist in the development of such legislation. However, it
is my belief that self-governance is the future.of Federal Indian
_policy, and that bureaucrats who are t?'ing to hold onto their jobs
are preventing this policy from moving forward. |
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The only solutinn is for this committee to take swift and forceful
action to make seif-governance permanent in the IHS.

Thank you for this opportunity to testify. You and your staff
have been our tribe’s best friends in dealing with all of the aspects
of self-governance. Dealing with bureaucrats can be extremely frus-
trating, and for the last several years you have always been there

T for us. Imseeking-passage-of-permanent-legislation, we couldn’t

__ have asked for stronger, more direct support than that which we

" have received from you and your staff. You truly have championed
this project, and for your devotion and dedication, the Mille Lacs
Band of Ojibwe give you their sincere thanks. Y

[Prepared statemt:léof Ms. Anderson appears in appendix.]

Senator WELLSTONE. Mr. Chairman? )

Senator CAMPBELL. Yes, Senator Wellstone?

Senator WELLSTONE. With your indulgence could I just have a
moment, first of all, t¢c welcome Marge Anderson, the Chief Execu-
tive from my State of the Mille Lacs Band of Ojibwe Indians.".

- I wanted to apologize to Marge and the other panelists for com-
ing in late. We have the hearing today of Dr. Henry Foster in
Labor and Human Resources Committee, and he is about to testify.
I wanted to let the Chief Executive know that I have a whole set
of questions that I want to give to you and I want to talk to you
about this and want to be as helpful as possible. As the Senator
from Minnesota I warmly welcome you here today, and I thank you
for your leadership.

ank you, Mr. Chairman. I appreciate that.

Ms. ANDERSON. Thank you, Senator. :

Senator CAMPBELL. Dale, in your oral testimony you said you
favor elevating the self-governance negotiator to the Office of the
Secretary. In the fiscal climate we face now, I personally think
that’s probably not going to happen. But would you care to expand
on the problems you've experienced now that you think elevating
it to the Secretary position would alleviate?

Mr. RISLING. We've done the same thing over in Interior as what
I'm recommending here. On the Interior side we have put the Of-
fice of Self-Governance above the BIA, and that is so that it would
be at a level where decisions can be made, where true negotiations
can take place—more of a government-to-government type of rela-
tionship. It makes us feel a little bad when we go to the negotiating
table and we're negotiating with messengers, and the decisions
cannot be made. To us it sort of takes the sting out of the intent
of self-governance, which—the way we look at it, it is more of a
free, government-to-government type relationship. We should be
dealing with policymakers.

The other thing is that I truly believe—and I think with this
committee’s support—that HHS is going to be the ne rtment
that we're going to be able to compact all of its agencies. So that
would be the appropriate place to be, instead of moving this office
up to the Secretary’s office in a couple of years when we do get leg-
islation to make self-governance permanent and all of its agencies
compatible over there.

Senator CAMPBELL. We heard in earlier testimony that there was
an increase of about 600 FTEs in the service area. In your Area
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Office, while you have negotiated your share of this operation, have
you noticed any specific effects of that?

Mr. RISLING. Regarding the FTE reductions? No.

Senator CAMPBELL. There was supposed to be an increase at the
service area. :

Mr, RiSLING. There was, I think, a total of 20 positions elimi-

———mated-in-the-California-Area; but-we-haven’t noticed any i
benefit as a result of that.

Senator CAMPBELL. Marge, in your testimony you cited a contract
support funding problem. Perhaps you can tell us how many dol-
lars you feel you have been short-changed by the recent IHS deci-
sion not to fund a contract.

Ms. ANDERSON. If I may, Senator, I will refer that to my Com-
missioner.

Senator CAMPBELL. Yes; and would you identify yourself for the
record, please?

Mr. MILBRIDGE. My name is Dan Milbrid%& I am the Commis-
sioner of Health and Human Services for the Mille Lacs Band.

Contract support—this year they have proposed that it be part
of our tribal share, that whatever our tribal share is, 80 percent
of it will be. considered program dollars, and the other 20 percent
will be considered contract support costs. We feel that we should
have 100 percent of our tribal share used for program, and the con-
tract support costs paid on top of that.

Senator CAMPBELL. How much is that in dollar terms?

Mr. MILBRIDGE. I would have to refer to my compact, but it
would probably be about $50,000 to $60,000.

Senator CAMPBELL. Okay.

Senator Inouye. ‘

Senator INOUYE. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

Throughout my membership on this committee, one word has
been constantly used, but somehow misused and misinterpreted:
“consultation.” Now we find ourselves—last year—where the FTE
reduction for Indian Health Service represented 47 percent of the
whole Department’s FTE reduction, and in fiscal year 1996 it ap-
pears that it may be 13 percent of the Department’s FTE reduction,
where the agency itself represents only 1.8 percent of the FTEs. .

- Have you ever been consulted on these reductions? Both of you?

Mr. RISLING. I have early on, over 1 year ago, in one meeting in
Sacramento. There was an update given and a plan that was pro-
posed; and it dealt with attrition and early retirement, mainly, and
a few sort of temporary-type positions. So in our area there was

_ really no higher level-type position eliminated.

Senator INOUYE. So what they did was to tell you, but they did
not consult with 'l):ou, or request your input in the reduction? ‘

hMr. RiSLING. That's correct, my input was never requested for
that. :

Senator INOUYE. Is that the same with you, ma’am?

Ms. ANDERSON. Yes; that is basically true, although the area of-
fice is—right now, the director of the area office is consulting with
tribes right now. She is coming to our reservation on Fridgy to con-
sult with us. They have downsized. 1 think the Headquarters
should learn from the area offices on how the area offices do their
downsizing.
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Senator INOUYE. Now, the agency is suggesting that notwith-
standing the mandate in our law, that they will not process com-
pacts, and they wish to have an assessment. Have you been called
upon to provide an input in this decision?

Mr. RiSLING. No; we haven’t, Senator. And as I mentioned before,
the self-governance tribes are upset about this because it seems

like we are being sinigled out. Other tribes-that-contract—for-pro-——
grams and services are not being evaluated for their impact on

other tribes. It seems like we’re being singled out in this evalua-

tion.
"~ But no, we haven’t been contacted or consulted with.

Senator INOUYE. Chief Anderson, the IHS has «aid they will not .
nesotiate any new self-governance compacts in fiscal year 1996
and I gather you are prepared to do so. What sort of problems will
you be facing as a result of this decision on the part of the service?

Ms. ANDERSON. Like Dale said, we haven’t been consulted either .
on that, although we have some new tribes in our area who want
to negotiate with the IHS. They have come to us for answers, and
we don't know how to answer them because IHS is not going to
compact with any new tribes this year.

Senator INOUYE. You spoke of the impact that non-self-govern-
ance tribes have been complaining about as a result of your in-
volvement. What sort of impact do you think these non-self-govern-
ance tribes are talking about?

Mr. RISLING. Well, as you are aware, our annual funding agree-
ment—goes out to every tribe in our area 90 days before 1t is
signed off. In California there are some 100 tribes. So our budﬁet
goes out, and they take a look at the budget and they see basically
a lump sum amount. They're assuming that we're getting more
money than we should be getting. - )

Now, the first year that our annual funding agreement went out,
it was challenged. It had to go throuﬁh administrative appeal be-
cause tribles challenged it, and it was found that there was no neg-
ative impact that our budget had created on any of the tribes in
- the area. ',

The particular area, I mentioned in my testimony, where there
is misinformation going out, self-governance tribes are constantly
blamed for causing shortfalls to other tribes. A tribe may request
funds for a certain thing and they are unable to tget, it, often the
response from the IHS is, “Well, 1t’s the impact of the compacting
tribes.” 'And that's not the case. There’s no evidence anyplace
where compacting tribes have had a negative impact. I believe that
there is a -committee within Indian Health Service that is set up
specifically to review any negative impacts that the self governance
annual funding agreements may cause. But as far as we know,.
there has never been a case where it has been proven that there
is any negative impact. Tribes are very conscientious about this in
the negotiating process. ,

Senator INOUYE. Thank you very much.

Yes, ma’am?

Ms. ANDERSON. Senator Inouye, the only negative impact that we
hear from our areas is from newly-recognized tribes. We have three
new federally-recognized tribes. Their funding is supposed to be
coming from our tribal shares, but I think it’s going to have an-

|
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other negative impact on us. It should be a supplemental funding
for those new tribes. _

Senator INOUYE. Thank you very much.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman,

Senator CAMPBELL. I thank this panel. , ‘

The next panel will be Lindsey Manning, Chairman, Duck Valley

————-Shoshone-Paiute- Tribe;-and-Pamela-Iron;—Executive-Director—of-————

Health Services of the Cherokee Nation in Tahlequah, OK.

Chairman Manning, before you start, how are you related to
Claire Manning? :

Mr. MANNING. Claire Manning is my cousin’s sister. Her father
and my father are brothers.

Senator CAMPBELL. She’s doing a terrific job for the Native
American Rights Fund in our State. , :

Mr. MANNING. Thank you very much. I will tell her.
* Senator CAMPBELL. This is the last panel, and I would ‘tell the
panel that we’re on a very short timeframe. All of your testimony
will be included in the record, but if you can abbreviate your oral
testimony, it would be appreciated.

STATEMENT OF LINDSEY MANNING, CHAIRMAN, DUCK
VALLEY SHOSHONE-PAIUTE TRIBE, OWYHEE, NV

Mr. MANNING. I will be as brief as possible.

Thank you, Senator Campbell. I am very happy to be here toda
to have this opportunity to speak before the committee on the Self)-,
Determination Act, which is the right Federal policy. for tribes.
Self-governance is true tribal management, but it’s not for all
tribes. Tribes must show their ‘administrative capabilities to come
into this program. The IHS still must maintain the coverage for
those that choose not to. - ‘

Local control is more responsive to our needs. Over the last 3 or
4 decades Indian people have become educated and returned home
to administer these programs. Some tribes no longer need excessive
Federal coverage. '

Self-governange has required the IHS to be specific in their func-
tions, specific-i their budgets, specific in their dollars, specific to
break out tribal shares, specific in their area office distributions.
It's a true budget breakout and shows accountability by the Indian
Health Service. It requires the IHS to present actual operating
costs at the area and Headquarters level, and that’s been quite en-
light.enin%_.I U ‘

. At the Headquarters level the Director has set -a residual goal of
$15.56 million. I was for a while on the Joint Tribal Methodologies
Work Group, and we found out that the Assessment Line Item of
the IHS of $33 million to $35 million is taken right off the top by -
the Public Health Service, and that money is not accounted for, not
even to IHS. The Public Health Service—they are taking $33 mil-
lion to $35 million out of our Indian money, out of the Indian
Health Service money, to administer our money. So I think that
needs to be looked into, and I request that special attention be di- -
rected to that accountabiliti; $33 million is a lot of money and it
can carry a lot of us through. The IHS, like self-governance tribes,
I believe can be effective managers themselves. of that money, so
when it comes down to us it should reach us all the way.
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At the Phoenix area office level, We have put the management
of that under scrutiny. We found out that our service unit was al-
lowed to operate at a deficit consistently, annually running into an
$800,000 deficit. When the fiscal year ended it went back to the
area office and they made an adjustment there, and it was off line.
The next_year you get to do_it_again. That's not real budgeting. _

Real bud.glg}f;ing 18 not presenting a budget and letting people over-
spend it. The actual operating cost is the budget that we're pursu-
ing now, and I think what we're finding is that there was a pool
of money there, discretionally being used to cover deficits. I think
this exemplifies the CAAD that Chairman Risling from the Hoopa
- mentioned, the power that the CAAD carries forth.

I also agree with Chairman Risling on the complaint on the por-
trayal of self-governance being the catalyst for all the cuts coming
to IHS. Our non-self-governance tribes need to be told clearly by
Indian Health Service at all levels that the downsizing effort is the
catalyst of a lot of our wrongs, besides the budget cuts that are
coming in.

So at our area office meeting, self-governance tribes had to get
up and defend themselves before the other tribes because we were
being portrayed as the ones that were lessening their pool of funds.

As a small tribe, ‘we initially supported this 30/70 formula, which
meant more resources and more money to us. However, we can ac-
cept a tribal size adjustment formula. It means less money for us
but I think it’s a good middle ground that we would be willing to
accept. .

On contract support costs, the pool—the process that they use,
they have a pool, and I think that it’s distributed on a “first come,
first served” is not a real good way to operate that. We need more
money in there. Also reserving a percentage of tribal shares for
contract support costs, I believe, needs to be looked at.

There are other concerns that are in my written testimony.

Deputy Director Lincoln mentioned that oversight is reduced to
‘one visit a year to self-governance tribes. I think that is adequate.
The new oversight that the tribes have to deal with on health care
is from our tribal membership in their direct communication, right
to our tribal council. If something is going wrong, they come to the
council and the council can adjust it there, whereas before, when
a complaint would come in, it would get lost in the system. There
would be no accountability. When there was a complaint coming in,
we got word that the then-Service Unit Director said, “Well, just
don’t ﬁay any attention to it because in six months it will go away
and there will be something else.” So a lot of our complaints were
going nowhere, but with self-governance, now with the tribal coun-
cil ultimately responsible for it, we are now more responsive to the
- needs of our people. If it’s dental or if it’s mental health or some-
thing like, we can get right in there and do something about it.

I think what Senator Inouye said about 40 percent of the full De-
partment FTE reductions last year were targeted for IHS again ex-
emplifies too much Public Health Service control over the IHS. The
IHS should be elevatcd at least equal to the Public Health Service.
That may be excessive oversight.

Finally, I cannot accept without objection all Indian agencies
being cut at this time. The Chairwoman of Mille Lacs mentioned
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that new tribes are being recognized every day, and we're all drink-
ing from the same trough, so we need to enhance our programs and
build them. '

I would like to thank you.

[Prepared statement of Mr. Manning apg’ears in appendix.]

Senator CAMPBELL. Ms. Iron, go ahead. You may proceed.

HEALTH SERVICES, CHEROKEE NATION, TAHLEQUAH, OK,
ACCOMPANIED BY CHARLES L. HEAD, SELF-GOVERNAMCE
COORDINATOR

Ms, IRON. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, I bring
greetings from Chief Wilma Mankiller, the Principal Chief of the

herokee Nation. It is an honor to be able to testify on her behalf
and to represent the 160,000 tribal members and 95,000 active
users in our health care deiivery system.

Almost no other issue is of greater importance to the Cherokee

Nation than Indian health care delivery and proper implementa-

tion of our self-governance compacts. We are the largest tribe that
entered into the compact in both the Interior in 1990, and into the
DHHS in 1993.

As an example of how self-governance is being implemented b
the Cherokee Nation, I would point to the Cherokee Rural Healt
Network. Our health network is the first tribal health network es-
tablished in the United States, utilizing managed care concepts in
redesigning our health care delivery system. The Wilma P.

. Mankiller Health Center is a new 35,000 outpatient facility dedi-

' STATEMENT OF PAMELA IRON, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,

cated on April 29, 1995. This is an important component of our net- -

work. We want to thank this committee, and especially Senator
Nickles for his assistance in obtaining the funding and naming of

- this facility.

The decision of Congress to amend the Indian Self-Determination
and Education Assistance Act by adding the Self-Governagce Dem-
onstration Project Act was a crucial step in strengtheninf the gov-
ernment-to-government relationship between the United States and

- the Cherokee Nation.

We feel that there are still some geople at all levels of IHS who
do not take the program seriously because it is not a permanent
part of the agency. This attitude at times results in a lack of co-
operation in the implementation of the health programs assumed
bI?’l the Cherokee Nation. We believe that self-governance within the
IHS has been a demonstration project long enough. Permanent im-
plementation of the IHS self-governance program should be a high
priority of the Fedeéral Government. Chief Mankiller and the Cher-
okee Nation are grateful to the Chairman, to Senator Inouye, and
the committee for your dedication to this program, and we will do

everything we can to persuade the Clinton administration to sup- .

port prompt enactment of Permanent legislation:
Critical to the successful continuation of Indian health care deliv-

_ery to the IHS self-governance progyam is retention of proper fund-
i

ing allocation formulas. The IHS Director announced adoption of a
new allocation formula called the “tribal size adjustment formula,”
rather than the historical formula bas#d on active user population,
recently. Shifting to this new formula will divert Central Office
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funding from tribes with IHS user populations of more thar{ 1,500 i
to those with fewer than 1,500 users. The proposed new formula '
would benefit only 4 percent of the IHS users in Oklahoma and
cause adverse impact on 96 percent of the users. Nationally, the
new formula would result in 90 percent of the IHS users receiving
less funding for their tribes. We have a tribal size adjustment ver-
sus the 100 percent user formulacomparison-here:-We-had a-larger — - -—
chart that didn’t quite find its way up here yet that shows this ad-
verse impact.
Analysis shows that 89.73 percent of users would receive more
resources using a 100-percent active user formula. Any extra fund-
ing to make up for small size would not be necessary funding; it -
would be extra funding. _
We encourage not taking money from users and shifting it to bu-
reaucracies. The use of this method or any similar method for de-
termining tribal shares would result in a radical reallocation of .
IHS funds away from eligible users who are members of large
tribes, such as Navajo and the Cherokee Nation, and toward sup-
port of bureaucracies of certain tribes.
We encourage you to think about this, to make all eligible Indi-
ans more healthy, not their tribal bureaucracies. Furthermore, the
Cherokee Nation is emphatic that any funding allocation formula
for any program for Native Americans—block grant or otherwise—
must be justified and based on active user population served by the
program, . :
- Here we wish to express our sincere appreciation to the Chair-
" man and the committee for their successful effort to restore IHS
funding in the 1995 budget. Now it is all the mote important to re-
mind the Appropriations Committee that the unmet need for IHS
remains at approximately 30 percent of the funds required. With
tlis enormous unmet need, there should be no reductions in overall
Indian health care funding. We encourage full funding of contract
health care. This is particularly essential. It remains a myste
why, in Oklahoma, that we continue to have large contract healt
care denials, and we do not receive any distribution of the funds
from the Central Office.
We would greatly appreciate strong support for IHS fundings
from members of this committee, especially Senators Gorton, Do-
menici, and Reid, who also serve on the Senate Interior Appropria-
tions Subcommittee. '
- Looking at the FTE reductions, we propose that FTEs workin
directly for tribes through IPAs and MOAs be allocated to a triba -
FTE pool and be free from all FTE reductions or ceilings, especially
since costs for salaries for these positions were covered by the oper-
ational funds provided to tribes. The Cherokee Nation has 750 trib-
al health employees, and of those, we have 27 IPAs or MOAs, g
Those salaries are paid by our operational funds, so it does not im-
pact on the Federal direct delivery FTEs.
Finally, the Office of General Counsel opinion contended that the
level of Federal oversight necessary for construction of Federal fa-
cilities is inconsistent with the Self-Governance Demonstration
Project Act’s goals. This opinion leads to the absurd result that
tribes can perform these services under title 1, but not under,'ﬁﬂe\
3. The Cherokee Nation has constructed facilities; we constructed
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the Redbird Smith facility and new Wilma P. Mankiller Health
~ Center. We also are in construction phase I for a new Salina
Health Center, and we have done this through construction con-
f{,‘acts. We feel that it is important that this be in permanent legis-

. lation. : '
"In conclusi(;'ﬁ»! would like to thank this committee for the close

/

" working relationship that the Cherokee Nation has had. We urge

you to implement self-governance on a permanent basis.

[Prepared statement of Ms. Iron appears in appendix.]

Senator CAMPBELL. Thank you, Ms. Iron.

We have about four or five questions, but because of time con-
straints I am going to have staff submit those to you. If you would
answer those 1n wntigﬁ-for the committee, I would appreciate it.

Also, just let me reaffirm-—I think I can speak on behalf of the
vast majority of the members on this committee, that you can look
“forward to continued support and sensitivity to the problems that
Indian tribes face as they are trying to moye toward self-govern-
ance. You've always had a sensitive ear in here. Even though we
are severely restricted because of the fiscal constraints that we
have, this committee knows full well that Indian people have every
right to expect full funding for the programs that are so important
to their survival. :

In any event, the hearing record will stay open for two additional
weeks if anyone in the audience or any people at home wish to sub-
mitdtestimony in writing. Please have them do so in about the next
14 days. :

With that, this hearing is adjourned.

[Whereupon, at 10:44 a.m., the committee adjourned, to recon-
vene at the call of the Chair.]






APPENDIX

ADDITIONAL MATERIAL SUBMITTED FOR THE RECORD

PREPARED STATEMENT OF LINDSEY W. MANNING, CHAIRMAN, SHOSHONE-PAIUTE
1 TRIBES OF THE DUCK VALLEY RESERVATION

. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, I am Lindsey Manning, Chairman
of the Shoshone-Paiute Tribes of the Duck Valley Indian Reservation.

. Our homeland is half in Idaho and half in Nevada. We properly refer to our loca-
tion as that Nevada and Idaho skirt our-borders. Our reservation is 290,000 acres,
all of which is tribal land. Our tribal headquarters is located at Owyhee, Nevada.
We have approximately 1,800 enrolled members with about 1,200 members residing
on our reservation. Our main industry stems from our land base and involves ranch-

fmmins’: and outdoor activities. .
e Shoshone-Paiute Tribes are served by the IHS Phoenix Area Office and are
the furthest from the Area Office—approximately 600 miles. We are presently in a
multi-tribal service unit which serves five tribal g:ve‘mments. The Owyhee Service
Unit includes the only IHS hospital (a 15-bed tient facility) in Nevada and
1daho, and two outpatient clinics at Elko and Ely, Nevada. Because of our isolated
loeatio%nthe hospital and clinic at Owyhee rovide services cimman ily to the Duck
Valley Tribes as well as the non-Indians in the region. The clinics at Elko and Ely
- primarily serve the other service unit tribes with inpatient and specialty care being
rovided to the other tribes at local non-IHS health care facilities through Contract
ealth Care funding. - -

As the most remote service unit served by the IHS Phoenix Area Office, the hos-

ital and clinic a. Owyhee has suffered from poor mam:ge%n&which has resulted

n a lack of continuity of care for our people. In 1988, the nix Area Office at-
tempted to close inpatient services at Owyhee and reduce emergency service cov-
erage. Based on our isolation and health care needs, and with the assistance of the
Appropriations Committees, we were able to keep the hospital open. Shortly there-

r, the tribes received a grant from the IHS to conduct a full utilization study
of the Owyhee hospital and clinic. This greliminalgefeasibility study indicated that
the facility could be operated efficiently by the Tribes and provide improved health
care if actual operating costs are made available to the tribes. Today, plans are un-
derwaly to do just that.

In 199], the tribes entered into a Self-Governance agreement with the Depart-
ment of the Interior. We entered into an Indian Health Service Compact of Self-Gov-
ernance effective January 1, 1995. Our first IHS Annual Funding Agreement in-
cluded our community health programs. Recently we amended our Annual Fundi
Agreement to add the facility’s Contract Health Care program. For fiscal year 1996,
we will include all remaining outpatient and inpatient services provided at Owyhee.
. Self-Governance has given our tribes control of our local pwnmn and allowed
us to be more responsive to the health needs of our population. We have cut through "
. layers of needless and repetitive federal processes and. clearances and made more
resources available at the service delivery level. In addition, the planning resources
raade available to us enabled us to improve our tribal administrative capacity. Qur
tribes’ views on specific issues follows. .

(23)
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IHS Office of Tribal Self-Governance. The YHS Office of Tribal Self-Govern-

ance (OTSG) has been and continues to be very involved in and supportive of our

. negotiations. However, the OTSG has never been adequately staffed to negotiate
agreements and assist tribes with imglementation of our a ments. Lack of ade-
?uate stafling has contributed to the delay in distribution of funds due to be trans-
erred to us in early January under the terms of our funding ement, We support
elevation of the Office of Self-Governance to the Department level and believe the
office must be adequately staffed to distribute funds in a timely manner and to as-
sist with implementation of tribes’ funding:lfreements. 3

Residual and Tribal Shares. Under Sell-Goverr.ance, all IHS functions and re-
sources are designated as either “residual” or “tribal shares”. True “residual” re-
sources are those used to conduct Indian health functions required by law to be car-
ried out by Federal employees as inherently federal functions. All other resources
of the arc “tribal shares” meaning they are available to be transferred into a
tribe’s Annual Funding Agreement if the tribe chooses to take responsibility for the
corresg:ending function. Tribal shares which a tribe elects to leave with the IHS
have n designated “retained tribal shares” and may be transferred to the tribe
at a later date if the tribe so chooses. Designating a resource a tribal share in es-
sence gives tribes discretion over whether to take responsibility for that function
and resource or to leave responsibility with the IHS.

Under the Director'’s April 18, 1995 decision, a residual “goal” is established for
Headquarters, and each Area Office residual is to be determined separately with the
participation of the tribes served by that Area Office. However, neither the decision
on a Headquarters residual amount nor our Area Office’s process for determining
a residual amount has ever pmvided for consistent and meaningful tribal participa-
tion. The determination of residual and tribal share resources must be arrived at
only after full participatica of all tribes, and discussion and negotiation over which
party can best carry out particular functions or activities. .

In addition, of the amounts identified as residual, the IHS has not provided de-
scriptions of the functions and services being provided with those resources. Without
a clear understag'ding of the functions being carried out by the IHS with residual
resources, the JHS' and Tribes' respective responsibilities are never clear.

Allocation Methodologies for Tribal S . As our tribes establish the out-
patient and inpatient programs at Owyhee as an independent operating unit in fis-

'cal year 1996, the administrative costs for these programs will be transferred from
IHS Headquaricrs and the Phoenix Area Office to our Tribes’ administration. As a
relatively small tribe, our administrative costs to operate these programs will not
necessarily be met by our Area and Headquarters tribal shares from similar func-
tions. In addition, as we establish an independent operating unit serving fpr’unarily
our tribes and non-Indian community residents, we will lose economies of scale for
some services which previously benefited more than the Duck Valley Tribes. With
this in mind, for Area and Headquarters resources which have previously not been
made available to tribes, our Tribes support an allocation methodology that will pro-
vide us an adequate administrative base and allow us to maintain the broadest
array of services possible. .

As a relatively small tribe, the “30/70” formula—under which 30% of the tribal
share resources are allocated among tribes based on the total number of tribes and
70% are allocated based on the number of active users—would be most beneficial
to our tribes. The “tribal size adjustment” formula also provides a base for small
tribes with the base decreasing as population size increases. As compared to the “30/
70" formula and the “100% active user” formula, under which funds are distributed
based solely upon the population served, the tribal size adjustment formula is an
acceptable compromise for our tribes. We have supported the use of this formula for
allocating Headquarters General Pool funds with the understanding that it is a com-
promise for us and that it is aimed at equitably allocating resources taking into ac-
count the relatively higher administrative costs for smaller programs. .

Contract Support Costs. The contract support funding provisions of the Indian
Self-Determination Act proviae for full funding of tribal administrative costs. These
provisions also ensure that contract support funds will not duplicate program funds,
end provide a reporting mechanism through which the IHS is required to report any
deficiency in funding for such costs. Existing IHS- policy for administering contract
support funds, however, does not address contract support needs associated with
tribal share resources that are made available to tribes under Self-Governance and
the recent amendments to Title I of the Act in Public Law 103-413.

[HS’ current proposal to reserve a percentage of tribal shares from which to fund
additional contract support cost needs associated with tribal shares does not reflect
the recommendations of tribal participants and will perpetuate incomplete and inac-
curate reporting of true contract support needs. The IHS proposal reflects an arbi-
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trary percentage which is not supported bglan analysis of the resources in Area and

. Headquarter’s tribal shares. We request full triba partic‘if)ation in development of
,a process under which a tribe’s full contract support need is based on an analysis
of its actua! program and administrative costs, and that need is funded annually
on a recurricy basis (with any deficiency in funding reported to Co:;‘gress).

Shortfall and Full Funding of Tribal Shares. In the Director’s April 18, 1995
decision on residual, $15.56 million is identified as a “goal”, with the caveat that
as more tribes elect to compact and contract, it may be necessary to look at the tran-
sitional amounts required to provide services to all tribes. The initial federal policy
behind the Indian Self-Determination Act envisioned a clear cut transfer of re-
sources. from the Federal government to the tribes as tribes chose to take respon-
sibility for local programs. This vision was never implemented under Title I, and
resulted in an increased Federal bureaucracy and justified but escalating contract

’ suff;ort costs on the tribes’ part. ;

7 ow, shortfall funds have been provided under Self-Governance to fund transi-
tional costs associated with the transfer of resources to compacting tribes to avoid
reducing or limiting services to other tribes as tribal shares are taken out of pro-
grams or other activities serving multiple tribes. The IHS must develop a specific
and immediate strategy for reducing staff and other resource rectleinements which
parallels increases in the level of compacting and contracting by tribes so that short-
all funds are not relied on in subsequent years to meet ‘%ransitional” needs. The
IHS must be able to-track by program or other activity increases in compacting and
contracting and the resulting portion of the program or activity which the IHS con-
tinues to operate. Unless federal reductions approximately parallel increases in com-
pacting, stable base funding with recurring funds cannot be achieved. Full fundin
of tribal shares and the development of stable base funding has been a goal of Selt-
Governance, and is necessary to ensure the long term stability and success of tribal
health programs.

Trust Responsibility and Appropriations for Indian Health. All of the fore-
going issues involve allocating resources t}ppropriated to improve Indian health. As
tribes take on increasing responsibilities for community services, we must not lose
sight of the Federal Government’s ongoing. responsibility to tribes which is a result

of-tribes’ unit}ue litical status as sovereign governments. President Nixon, in his

" initial vision for Indian Self-Determination, expressed this ongoing responsibility to

Indian tribes as follows: : ,

The ’special relationship between Indians and the Federal Government is the ‘re-
sult ... of solemn pbligations which have been entered into by thé U.S. Government,
Down through the years, through written treaties and through:formal and informal
agreéments, our government has made specific commitments to the Indian people.
For their part, the Indians have often surrendered claims to vast tracts of land and
have accepted life on government reservations. In exchange, the government has
agreed to provide community services such as health, education and public safety,
services which would presumably allow Indian communities to enjoy a standard of
livjﬁf comparable to other Americans.

Congressional actions related to Self-Governance and annual appropriations
for Indian health must be made in liglelt of tribes’ unique political status and the -
government’s trust responsibility to tribes.

We must keep in mind the diverse needs of tribal government, rangin’ﬁ‘from day
to day operation of community programs tq tribal-federal partnerships. The Admin-
istration must reconsider subjecting IHS and BIA service programs to FTE reduc-
tions. As tribes take more responsibility for local programs, we need professional ex-

ertise entering rather than leaving our programs. At a minimum, savings from

BTE reductions from our programs must be returned to local service delivery pro-

grams, Last, restructuring and downsizing of Federal Indian programs must involve

meaningful consultation and participation of all tribal governments. Self-Govern-
ance ‘provides a model for this dialogue and participation. -

. Thank you for the opportunity to present my vicws on IHS’s implementation of
Self-Governance. L

'
v
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SHOSHONE-PAIUTE TRIBE
DucK VALLEY RESERVATION
Owyhee, NV, July 13, 1995.
Hon. JOHN McCAIN,
Hon. DANIEL K. INOUYE,
U.S. Senate,
Washington, DC.

Dear Senators McCain and Inouye: Thank you for your letter of May 5, 1995. My
sincere apologies for this delayed re:gonse to your inquiries.

Question: Do you think Co 88 should step in and define by statute, what is and
what is not an allowable residual?

Answer: At this time {8 is our opinion that it is premature to legislate the defini-
tion of residual. While it is presently true that IHS has not provided an extensive
definition of residual functions or what the tribeés can rely upon with IHS retained
funding, the.JHS has committed to workipg jointly with Tribes to address the resid-
ual issue. We believe that Congress should allow this process to work. Perhaps a
suggestion could be that IHS be compelled to engage in this process by the Commit-

tee.

stion: Would you please cite some examples of why administrative costs are
higher for your Tribe than for other Tribes nearer metropolitan areas or with larger
service population? .

Answer: A key factor is isolation. Recruitment of capable administrators at a
“lower than scale” pay rate fosters the need to offer an above average salary. Added
insurance coverage and fringe benefits are required to fill vital positions. Outdated
equipment (i.e. computers and telecommunication links), cost of delivery, telephone
services, oxpress mail delivery to hubs, transportation, advertisements, adequate
and attractive housing acquisitions must be built into the isolated reservation ad-
ministrative costs. e

Thank you again for allowing our input. Should further clarification be desired,
‘please notify me.

Sincerely,
LINDSEY MANNING, Chairman,

PREPARED STATEMENT OF HON. BENCONKGHTHORSE CAMPBELL, U.S SENATOR FROM
LORADO -

Thank you Mr. Chairman. I want to thank SY;O“ for conducting this important
hearing on the implementation of the Tribal Self-Governance Act by the Indian
Health Service.

What started as a demonstration project that was designed to improve and

strengthen tribal control over Federal funding and program management, has now
* become a permanent program that gives tribal governments the authority to nego-
tiate for the managment of many programs in the Department of the Interior and
the Indian Health Service. i

I know my interest in the implementation of the Self-Governance program is
shared by all members of this committee, because it ia a program that is innovative,
and is a cornerstdne in bringin federal resources dinectlgeto tribes. The process,
however, of bringinf greater tribal participation in the Self-Governance program
will take considerable time and many tribes, due to unique circumstances, may not
elect to participate in the Self-Governance program.

As a result, the question that remains is how will the responsible agencies con-
tinue the impiement.ation of the Self-Governance program while continuing to serve
non-participating tribes. This t of question was recently asked of me by the
Chairman of the Ute Mountain Ute Tribe, in my home State of Colorado, and is con-
~ tinuing concern. . )

Mr. Chairman, I will continue to follow this program with great intereat and look
forward to the testimony to be presented today.
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MILLE LACS BAND OF CHIPPEWA INDIANS
Ne-la- Shmg Clinic -

.

WRITTBEN TESTIMONY ON:
THE INDIAN HEALTH SERVICE SELF-GOVERNANCE PROJECT
AS SUBMITTED BY: i .
THE HONORABLE MARGE ANDERSON, CHIEF EXECUTIVE
MILLE LACS JANL GF OJIBWE INDIANS

- to the
Counnittee ou Indian Affairs,
U'.5. Senate

. May 2, 1995

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Commi
i

ttee , my name 15 Marye
vaen, and I am Chief Executive of the Mille L

acs Band < Q) bwe

Ande
indians,

The Mille Lacs Band of Ojibwe Indians was ‘one of *he Zirst
Trikes in the nation to negotiate and sign a Self:Gov-.:iinanca
Compact and Annual Funding Agreement with "he Indian Healtn service
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“he Tungrass extended Self-Guvernance to LHE -da 1992, *“he Bond
ceized rhh opportunity to nedntiche a Self-Touverance courpret wth
"He largeay becaus~ of cvr friuetracicn wich vec2iving dicrar s from
THS on how funde zlicrated by *he Corgress for Tribpal hea:t’s nceds
must be spent_on our own regerv.itiw

T willh focus thiv cew ivoay 0 Ties key atens which divectly
impact the funde avaiiable e il wovarnahee Jonpact tribes to
avppers tHa.r beditn aze IreodvsTedd. Tha Frirst o rwo  ihend,
howewas, are oxtraasis ; and we ask that ‘they he givan tne
Tommittoey Lisoest avtens i - ‘ '
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does there exist reason to believe that the amount of contract
support dollars actually available to any particular compact Tribe,
and the Mille Lacs Band in particular, will adequately cover our
negotiated funding agreements. Additionally, it is anticipated that
the Director of IHS will také the position that no contract support
funds will be paid on negotiated Tribal shares for F.Y. 95, nor
will it be paid for all subsequent years. W& need the Congress to
direct IHS to ensure that contract support costs are fully funded
for F.Y. 1996. N

(2) Ensgure that Shortfall Funding is Fully Covered in F.¥Y. 1996
Compacts.

The issue of shortfall funding directly affects our health
care delivery system. Shortfall funds are directed to cover the gap
between the negotiated Tribal share of the IHS budget line items
and the amount of money available within IHS to cover that share.
Mille Lacs was able to obtain its full funding amount to cover our
F.Y. 95 Compact, but there is not guarantee that those funds will
continue to be available in the future. IHS projects a shortfall in
F.Y.’95 Annual Funding Agreements of $6-8 million dollars. We know
of no one who has yet determined how the IHS calculated the amount
of shortfall funds needed for the upcoming fiscal year as presented
in the F.Y. 96 budget request, nor has anyone determined if that
amount will in fact cover each Compact Tribe’s total demonstrated

need.

These two issues dealing with contract Support <Costs and
Shortfall Funding are extremely critical to the success of Self-
Governance Tribes. Together, these'funding areas provide to the
Band the financial support necessary to deliver health care which
IHS would otherwise be required to provide through its legal trust’
responsibility. Self-Governance was intentionally designed by the
Congress and the tribes to ensure that we, as a Self-Goverance
Tribe, have the tools to address our own program priorities and
develop more local, flexible solutions to the health care problems
unique to our tribal population. The IHS does not appear, however,
to share with the Congress its commitment to allow Tribes to
determine their own health priorities and to ‘allocate our resources

accordingly.

; You should be aWiare that from the beginning, Tribes pursuing
compacts with the IHS have hal to deal with a budget which has
never adequatkly met the health needs of Indian people. In F.Y.
1995, per capita spending on Indian health care was approximately
$1,200 -- less than -one half of the national average per capita
amount spent on medical dervices. The picture.has not significantly
improved in F.Y. 1996. In fact, the President would have to double
his current budget request for the 'IHS in order for the Indian
health care delivery systnm to be on equal par with the United
States as’a whole. -

; )
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Given the current federal budgetary constraints, we realize
that doubling the IHS budget may not be realistic, although we
remind the Committee that the federal government has a unique legal
responsibility to ensure that Indian health care needs are met. In
this context, we urge you to consider that Self-Governance Tribes
have the responsibility to provide the same level of servicess to
our people as IHS provides -- the difference is that we are.
axpected to perform these services with less resources than—IHS ;- —--——
because of IHS’'s refusal to adequately address budget needs and :
fully fund compacts. This is proven by the fact that IHS did not
request funding for ‘population growth. Further, IHS has made no
effort to reduce personnel levels, in spite of the fact that for
each of the last four years, the Congress has clearly required
personnel reduction as Self-Governance Compacts are signed and
responsibilities transferred to the tribes.

{3) IH8 Should Allow Compact Tribes to Base Their Funding on
Agtual Service Copts to Indian Patient ather th ing t
"User Population” as Defined by IHS.

The issue of user populafion continually plagues the Mille

.Lacs Band of Ojibwe in its self-governance negociations with IHS.
- User population is derived from the number of elicible Indians

living within a specifed geographic area in relationship to the
reservation boundaries. The data base system employed by the IHS to
determine the number of "users" grossly undercounts the number
served by the Tribe. A critical by-product of user population is
the term "active users" -- eligible Indians who have been provided
a service within the 1last three years. Mille Lacs serves every
eligible ‘Indian who presents themselves for health care services,
in accordance with the intent of the Congress. However, it is

" impossible to predict the numbers of such patients in advance or

the cost of their treatment.

i IHS has historically refused to permit a Tribe to base its

funding needs on its actual service costs for all Indian patients
serviced. Mille Lacs 1is regquired to absorb the cost, which
adversely affects our ability to provide necessary care to our
service population. Therefore, we ask that the Committee direct the
IHS to fund .tribes based on actual service costs to Indian

patients.

.I know this Committee always hears about the bad health "~
statistics of American Indians. That Indians have the highest rates
of diabetes, tuberculosis, and fetal alcohol syndrome. That teen
suicides among Indians are ‘four times the national average. There
are no easy sgolutions to these problems. Hcwever, as a tribal
government responsible for providing health care, self-governance
has been the one ray of hope we have had available to us to deal

91-329 0 - 95 - 2 o '



30

with these problems. But we will never be able to coiibat thrge
statistics if IHS insists on only providing us with 60% of what we
negotiate for our self-governance compacts. It is not rational, it
is not fair, it makes a mockery of our negotiations, and as tribal
governments we should not be expected to accept only partial
funding of our solemn self-governance agreements. Further, as my
written testimony details, we are very concerned that IHS will
: never fully fund contract support costs or ensure that shortfall
TTTTfunding-is-fully covered. Without full funding of our compacts --
thout our fair tribal share of the IHS budget -- it i becoming-——----—-— .
harder and harder to demonstrate that IHS self-governance can work.
Unfortunately, it is my opinion that the bureaucrats want this ’
project to fail. We must not allow that to happen, and we will
continue to.need the Committee’s help to make certain that tribal
self-governance prevails.

I thank the Chairman of the Committee for his leadership on .
this issue, but I am sad to report that the Department is ignoring '
the laws that you write. The IHS refuses to comply with the Self-

Governance Demonstration Project which this Committee extended last
year. Thirty new tribes per year were supposed to be allowed into

IHS Self-Governance. The IHS is refusing to let new tribes in at .
all. I am very offended that all of your hard work is being
ignored, and trust that you are eqgually offended and will take
swift action to educate the IHS about just what the law which you
passed means. ~

(4) The Mille Lacs Band Requests that the Congress Provide
1 (- eg £ w Tribe - -

-

I would like to. point out that three new Tribes within the
Bemidji arxrea have recently gained recognition as federally
recognized tribes. The funding for the additional Tribes to provide
‘health care to their people, however, is being taken out of the
Bemidji area pot of funding, which was already minuscule prior to
the addition of the new Tribes. The funding of these new tribes
from our existing Bemidji Area funding will obviously have an
adverse. impact on all of the tribes within the Bemidji Area, and
must not be allowed. Since the Congress has taken on the
responsibility of legislatively recognizing three new tribes, it
‘must also face its responsibility to find funding for them without
negatively impacting the rest of us, who reside in the most
underfunded Area nationwide. :

(5) The C u da that the IHS Provid
Funding to Self-Governance Compact Tribes.

Oncc again, the IHS budget request does not include any
commitment to providing Self-Governance Compact Tribes with a
stable base of funding. There is certainly no requirement that »
permanent legislation be enacted before such a mandate may be )
issued. As an example, the BIA was ynder a mandate to proved stable

i
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base funding under the Demonstration Project phase of Self-
Governance. The institution of stable funding bases has made annual
funding agreement negotiations much easier, and the IHS should be
forced to implement the same stable base funding. For the Tribes,
having a stable funding base permits the development of longer
range planning, rather than being forced to scramble each year to
Without . such a mandate, IHS lacks commitment to provide funds at
any particular. level. We urge that you direct the IHS to implement
stable base funding.

nclusgio ak f-Govern Pe ithin the IHS.

All of the directives which I have requested would be helpful
in moving self-governance along within the Indian Health Service.
However, nothing would push the bureaucrats faster than legislation
making self-governance permanent. in the IHS. Until it is permanent,
IHS will continue to use the old excuse that as a "demonstration",
the agency cannot take permanent actions to reorganize and
restriucture. Eventhough during the 103rd Congress you extended the
project for another 18 years -- which makes the project essentially
permanent -- I strongly believe that we need legislation which will
leave no doubt that Self-Governance is here to stay. !

" Thank you for this opportunity to testify. You and your staff

have been our tribe’s best friends in dealing with all of the

aspects of self-governance. Dealing with bureaucrats can be
extremely frustrating, and for the last several years, you have
always been there for us. In seeking passage of permanent
legislation, we couldn’t have asked for stronger, more direct
support than that which we received from you and your staff. You
have truly championed this project, Chairman McCain, and for your
devotion and dedication, the Mille Lacs Band of Ojibwe sincerely
thanks you.
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—anestimated-shortfall of $67,848. This figure, however, does not consider the tribal

May 18, 1995 T

Chairman John McCain
Committee on Indian Affairs
Washington, D.C. 20510-8450

Dear Senator McCain:
It was an honor to testify before the Senata Committee on Indian Affairs on Indian

Health Service Self-Governance. As you are aware, the Mille Lacs Band of Ojibwe
was a first tier tribe in both self-governance arenas: Indian Health Services (IHS) and

" Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA). It is with eternal frustration that we must come back to

this Committee year after year to report on how IHS continues to ignore the laws you
write. We sincerely appreciate the interest and dodication of the Committee to self-
govermnance, and appreciate this opportunity to answer your question for the official
hearing record.

Answer 1. You asked what our indirect cost rate is and the amount of shortfall that we
anticipate to absorb a result of the recent tHS decision not to fund contract suppornt
costs assoclated with our Area and Headquarters tribal shares. Our indirect cost rate
for FY 1896 is anticipated to be approximately 17%. We do not currently have that rate
approved and we can only assume that it will be similar to our FY 1995 indirect cost
rate of 17.1%. Since we are not sure what our triba! shares will be for FY 1996, 1 will
base our estimated shortfall on last year's Annual Funding Agreement. Our
anticipated shortfall can be computed by adding $231,005 (FY 1995 Area Share) and
$168,060 (HDQTR Share) and multiplying their sum of $399,110 by 17% to arrive at

~

“shares of the unresolved Issues that have been promised our tribe by the IHS.

Answer 2. You asked mae to provide you with more detail on the concept of allocating
tribal share funding based on actual service costs to tribes. The IHS data system has
historically been filled with inaccurate data that is antiquated by the time it becomes
official to the IHS; usually two to three years after compilation by the tribe. Our
proposal suggests that each tribe be guaranteed a stable base which only fluctuates

HCR 67, Box 194, Onamia, Minnesota 56359 (612) $32-4181 FAX# (612) $32-4209
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with congressional action, le., an increase or reduction in the federal budget would
proportionately effect each compact based on the same percentage. The aitemative
proposal is that the funds allocated for Indian health care in Indian country should
follow the users of the Indian health care systems. Many tribal health care facilities
that get minimal utilization are funded at the same level as tribal heatith care facilities
generating maximum utilization. Once we have reached our threshhold of expending
our limited health care resources on our iHS-defined population, we lack funding to
provide services to those needing health care services. Those facilities that never
reach their threshhold ultimately end up with surplus funding. In essence, some type
of work load factor needs to be calculated into thé funding distribution formulas.

{ hope that |. provsded adequate answers to your questions regarding IHS self-
govemance. 1 sincerely hope the opportumty to provide additional comments for the
hearing record.

Finally, | would like to take this opportunity to invite your staff to attend our negotiations
on May 23-25 at IHS Headquarters in Rockville, Maryland. This will provide you with a
front row view of the IHS circus.

If you have any questions, | may be reached at (612)532-4181. Or you may contact
Mr. Dan Milbridge, Commissioner of Health and Human Services, at (612)532-4750
Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely.

MARGE ANDERSON, CHIEF EXECUTIVE
MILLE LACS BAND OF OJIBWE INDIANS

MA/tkb

cc: Vice-Chairman Daniel K. Inouyse
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STATEMENT OF
THE BRISTOL BAY AREA HEALTA CORPORATION
- FOR THE OVERSIGHT HEARING ON
THE INDIAN BEALTH SERVICE IMPLEMENTATION OF
TITLE IIX OF
THE INDIAN SELY-DETERNINATION ACT

Submitted to
The Senate Committee on Indian Affairs

May 2, 1995

-

My name is RoBert J. Clark. I am the Chief Executive Officer
of the Bristol Bay Area Health Corporation (*BBAHC"). BBAHC is a
nonprofit tribal organization as defined in the Indian Self-
Determipation Act. As such, we have contracted for many years to
provide health services to 32 Alaska Native villages in the -
Bristol Bay and Callista regions, comprising, in general, the
Kanakanak Service Unit of the Indian Health Service. We have
operated Kanakanak as a tribally-operated service unit in
accordance with sanctioning resolutions from the tribal governing
bodies of the villages we serve. We have a service population of
approximately 7,000. We operate the i6-bed Kanakanak Hospital in
Dillingham, a federal hospital formerly operated by the Indian
Health Service. It is the only hospital in the 45,000 square mile
Bristol Bay region.

In 1994 BBAHC, as a consortium of the Alaska Native villages
in our service area, entered into a self-governance compact as a
Co-Signer, along with other tribal organizations and Alaska Native
tribes, under Title III. The Alaska Tribal Health Compact is by
far the largest compact yet nedotiated under Title III by the
Indian Health Service. We are pleased with some of the new
provisions of our agreement with IHS and fully support the concept
of Indian tribal self-governance. However, we encountered
considerable difficulty in negotiating with IHS and, more
importantly, c¢ritical provisions of the Alaska Tribal Health
Compact and the Annual Funding Agreements thereunder haveé been
viclated by the Indian Health Service, resulting in the filing of
claims for payment under the Contract Disputes Act by BBAHC and
several other tribal organizations with whom IHS Had agreed to pay
- specific amounts by specific dates.

KANAKANAK HOSPITAL . DENTAL SERVICES ° MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES . DRUG & ALCOHOL SERVICES
842-5201 842-5245 8421230 8425166

~
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While the IHS Director has informed us in writirg on February
24, 1995, that IHS will honor the obligations which it undertook
in the Alaska Tribal Health Compact and in the AFAs, we have still
not received payment of $541,291 specified for Area Office "tribal
shares" in the AFA or for $850,151 specified in the AFA as IHS
Headquarters "tribal shares". We are also owed $787,396 for
contract support costs associated with the increase in the BBAHC
program resulting firom the allocation of tribal shares. None of
these amounts has been paid although they are expressly undertaken
as obligations of the United States in the AFA. We do not think
it is appropriate to force tribes to file claims under the
Contract Disputes Act or to sue in federal court in order tc
receive the dollar amounts negotiated by IHS under Title III

In the exercise of its oversight responsibilities we urge
that this Committee monitor compliance by 1HS with the commitments
which it makes in Title III compacts. These compacts were entered
into, in part, toc.assure that our tribes could access funds at the

.Area and Headqgquarters levels and, in addition, to assure that

payments could be made in a lump sum amount. The Alaska Tribal
Health Compact specifies that these payments will be made within
ten calendar days after the Office of Management and Budget
apportions the funds. 1IHS is in flagrant violation of this
requirement. We have repeatedly called IHS' attention to this
violation and the IHS Director has at least twice (once at a
meeting with Alaska Compact representatives and once in writing)
confirmed that IHS would comply. Yet it is now more than six
months after we began performance of the Compact (October 1, 1994)
and IHS has still not met these obligations on which we relied in
planning our budget for FY 1995.

We understand that your Committee is considering making the
Tribal Self-Governance Project permanent. We support such action
but urge the Congres?, in doing so, to impose specific limitations
on the IHS which will assure full conformity with the goals and
philosophy of self-governance and strengthen the ability of tribes
to require IHS compliance with the provisions of the Act and with
the terms of negotiated compacts and annual funding agreements.

In particular, Congress should make clear that a tribe does
not need to sacrifice rights under an existing Title I contract in
order to participate in the Title III demonstration. While we
have requested the modification of the Alaska Health Compact to
include new provisions added to Title I in 1994, IHS lawyers have
questioned whether important new tribal rights assured to Title I

‘contractors can be' negotiated into our Title III Compact. These

include: application of the Prompt Payment Act to late payments

by IHS; the cost principles set forth in § 106(k)‘01 the Act; and

i
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the provisions for the use and acquisition of fedéral property in
§ 105(f) and § 108(8) of the Act. e

We recommend that the new legislation include provisions
governing the matters noted below: :

1. Appeal Rights. One important difference today between
the rights of tribes contracting under Title I of the Act and the
rights of tribes negotiating compacts under Title III (or Title
IV) is that the federal government in declining a Title I proposal
must provide the tribe with an appeal and a *due process® hearing
and must carry the burden of proof that it has solid grounds for
refusing to contract. In fact its grounds for declining must fall
within one of five declination criteria specified in the law.
There are specific deadlines within which the federal agency must
either negotiate and award the contract or decline it subject to
the tribe's right to a hearing. In compact negotiations, on the
other hand, the federal representatives may simply walk away from
the table if they disagree with the tribe's proposal.

As a demonstration project limited to a specific number of
tribes, Title III is dependent on the exercise of IHS discretion
to select a tribe to enter into a compact. We urge that the
Congress modify Title III to adapt the Title I declination appeal
process to the situation under Title III. nce a tribe (or tribal
consortium) meets the eligibility requiremehts for Title III and
is formally selected by IHS to participate, then its compact
proposal should be subject to the declination criteria and appeal
provisions specified in section 102 of the Act. If tribes are
encouraged to take advantage of the more flexible funding provi-~
sions and other advantages of Title III, it should be made clear
that by doing so they do not give up the leverage in negotiating
program standards and other terms which the declination procedures
afford until Title I. In the 1988 and 1994 Amendments Congress
made clear its intention that tribal rights to self-determination
contracts are unique and should receive-*due-process" protection.
As self-governance compacts become more and more common (and
eventually universal) the important tribal protections afforded by
the declination procedures will be lost unless these procedures
are also nmade available under Title III.

2. Eligihili;x_gxi;gxig. We urge that language be included
in Title IIXI similar to that in section 402(b)(2) prov1ding that
two or more tribes may be treated as a single tribe in order to
participate in a compact as a consortium. This provision was
included in Title IV to reflect the existing policy of the Depart-
ment of the Interior. The same policy has been followed by the
IHS. The Alaska Tribal Health Compact ifs an example of its
application. 1In order to avoid confusirn, the Act should make



BBAHC Statement
May 2, 1995 Hearing
Page 4

express provision for this approach by IHS, as it already does for
Interior.

The eligibility provisions for IHS compacts
conform to the provisions of section 402(c) of thp Act. This
would eliminate language in Title III which agpa ntly requires a
tribe to participate in two or more Title I contricts to qualify

is especially burdensome since tribes routinely ha
contract with IHS.

. 3. Reporting. Under Title I a contractor is now only
required to file a financial report under the Single Audit Act
annually. All other program and financial reporting is subject to
negotiation and to the declination appeal procedures in the event
that the IHS and the contractor cannot agree. It is not appro-
priate for IHS to be able to insist upon more detailed and
burdensome reporting in the cuse of a Title III compact than it
can make mandatory in the case of a Title I contract. The
permanent IHS self-governance legislation.should provide that
programmatic and financial reporting (in addition to the require-
ments of the Single Audit Act) are negotiable and, in the event of
disagreement, subject to the declination procedures specified in
section 102 of the Act. "

4. Program Standards. Title III presently contains no
guidance as to the negobtiation of program standards. While this
gives great flexibility to the parties in determining the program
provisions of the compact, it leaves IHS with the ability to
insist on mandatory program requirements and to refuse to enter
‘into a compact if these are not accepted. Thus far, we have found
IHS reasonable in negotiating program requirements. However, the
Act should protect tribes against the bureaucratic paternalism
which caused Congress to enact P.L. 93-638 in the first place. We
recommend that a provision modeled on the ‘1994 Amendments to sec-
tion 102 be included in Title III which would provide that a tribe
proposing to compact shoculd include program and other standards
which it elects to follow in its compact proposal, that these
should be accepted by the IHS unless it chooses to decline the
proposal,’ and to provide the "due process®" hearing based on the
five declination criteria stated in section 102.

5. Federal Property. Title III should be amended to state
expressly that tribes entering into conpacts may access federal
property in accordance with the provisions of sections 105 and
108(8) of the Act. We believe that tribal rights under section
105 may be applied to compacts through negotiations under Title
III. However, as noted above, IHS legal counsel questions whether

~,
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these provisions can be negotiated into Compacts. Curiously, this
would mean that no statutory provisions on the use and acquisition
of federal property apply to Title III Compacts although IHS has
continued to provide the Kanakanak Hospital (which is federally-
owned) for our use. '

6. Re-design. The permanent legislation should retain the
present language of section 303 providing for tribal re-design of
programs and reallocation of funds. Such rights should not be
restricted, as they are in Title 1V, since the provisions in Title
IV are adapted to certain types of programs funded through the
Department of the Interior. .

7. Constxuction. IHS legal counsel] has, without rational
foundation, questioned whether the function of construction may. be
included in a Title III compact. We understand that, more recent-
ly, IRS counsel has concluded that construction funds may be
included in Title IIX compacts but that a Title I contract must
then be negotiated with a compacting tribe to carry out the
construction project. This requirement for two instruments
between the IHS and the tribe makes no sense. Congress should
include a provision in Title III similar to section 403{e),
expressly providiag for the negotiation of construction contracts
(including FAR clauses) but in the event of an impasse giving the

“tribe a right to a declination notice and a.hearing based on the
declination criteria and procedures (provided for in section 102
of Title I. )

8. Allowable Cogts. Title III should be amended to assure
that the provisions:relating to allowable costs contained in
section 106 (k) apply to compacts. As noted above, IHS legal .~
counsel has questioned whether IHS' authority under Title III is
broad enough to negotiate the § 106(k) cost principles into an
AFA. We disagree but the matter should be clarified by law.

9. Reassumption. At present provisions for the cancellation
‘of compacts are subject to negotiation between the tribe and IHS.
There are no mandatory reassumption requirements under Title III.
We think this aspect of Title III should remain as it is. In
Title IV provision has been made for the Secretary of the Interior
to reassume Interior programs under compact without any of the
procedural safeguards for an appeal and a hearing which safeguard
tribal rights under Title I. If any reassumption provisions are
included for Title III compacts, they should include the proce-
dural protections for tribes which are contained in section 109 of
the Act. '
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10. Uge of Fedexal Emplovees and Supply Sexvices. Under our
present AFA IHS retains dollars from our AFA budget which are
earmarked for federal IPA/MOA employees detailed to work for us
and also retains an amount against which we can charge supplies

We have requested the right to

pay IHS for this *"in-kind* assistance as it is negotiated and .

becomes available.

our funding level inequitably.
federal law would now permit us to retain funds for IPA/MOA
salaries and reimburse IHS-for the salaries of such employees
_....——{although IHS policy has not allowed this arrangement). IHS
negotiators have tentatively agreed to permit a clause allowing
-8uch reimbursement in.our FY 1996 AFA. However,
federal law does not permit a similar arrangement for supplies,
specialty clinics or other goods or services which we may wish to

purchase from IHS.

By requiring deductions *up-front® IHS reduces

We have baen informed by' IHS that

we are told that

We urge that your Committee propose an amend-

ment along the lines of 5. U.S.C. § 3373 (whick sanctions reim-
bursement in the case of details or assignments of. federal
employees to Indian tribes and tribal organizations). The amend-
ment should apply to supplies, specialty clinics, etc., as well as
to IPA/MOA employees.

11.

. As amended in

-

1994, section

107(e) establishes procedures and timalines for action on requests
for waivers of regulations submitted by Title I contractors.
Title IV now provides that a waiver request will be granted unless

v

the waiver is prohibited by law.
are included in Title III.
waivers of re

At present no such provisions .
We think Title III should provide that
lations will be granted uynless the refusal to waive

can be justified under the procedures and criteria set forth in
section 102.

12, H

Uni

der section 108 of

Title I IHS is liable for interest on late payments under Title I

contracts.

A provision should also be added, making Ch. 39, Title

I, U.S. Code {the so-called Prompt Payment Act), applicable to

Title III.

A tribe should not be expected to give up this right

merely because it participates in the Title III demonstration.

The failure of IHS to comply with the provisions of payment of our
FY 1995 Annual Funding Agreement demonstrates the importance of
the right to interest on late payments.

We appreciate the opportunity to present the views of the
Bristol Bay Area Health Corporation and its member tribes on the
Title III Self-Governance Demonstration Project.
Hobbs, Straus, Dean & Walker has represented us in negotiating the
Alaska Tribal Health Compact and our Annual Funding agreement, and
they will be able to provide the Committee with additional infor-

mation as to the problems we have experienced in compacting and
with recormendations as to necessary remedies. :
urge you to consult with our attorney, Bobo Dean, on the current
status of our efforts to enforce the FY 1995 Annual Funding
Agreement and the need for communication between your Committee
and the Indian Health Service to resolve the issues which are
unresolved in our FY 1996 AFA negotiations.

The firm of

In particular we

_/
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P.O.Box 1348 ® Hoopa, Callfornia 95546 © (916) 6254211 - ~ HOOPA VALLEY TRIBE
Dale Risling, Sr. ' iy -
Chairman

TESTIMONY OF DALE RISLING, SR., CHAIRMAN
HOOPA VALLEY TRIBE OF CALIFORNIA
- BEFORE THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON INDIAN AFFAIRS
OVERSIGHT HEARINGS ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE INDIAN HEALTH
SERVICE (IHS) SELF-GOVERNANCE DEMONSTRATION PROJECT
MAY 2, 1995

Mr. Chairman I am Dale Risling, Sr., Chairman of the Hoopa Valley Tribe of California. First, -
I'would like to thank you for your role in making Seif-Governance a permanent authorization
within the Department of Interior., The Hoopa Tribe is advancing at a steady pace under this
_new Federal-Tribal relationship. .

At this time I would like to share some areas of concern and experiences that the Hoopa Valley
Tribe has had under the IHS Self-Governance Demonstration Project.

As you are aware there are currently twenty-nine Tribes with direct IHS Compacts and over 200
Tribes under the Alaskan IHS Consortium Compact. This represents nearly 1/2 of the Tribes
in the nation and a transfer of 270 million dollars to Tribal control and administration. That's
a substantial change in the last two years. I am happy to report that our Alternative Rural
Community Hospital at Hoopa will be opening this next year, in which Self-Governance played
a major role. Like self-governance within the Interior Department, the Self-Governance
demonsiration Project within IHS, with the help of this committee, will become a permanent
relationship between HHS and Tribes in the future.

Secmary Shalale and Dr. Trujillo have expressed their snppon for Self-Govemance, however,
there is substanttal opposition dowa tiroughout the bureaucracy. This opposition is in the form
of rumor and misinformation about Self-Governance to other Tribes and Administration officials.
This situation has created a major obstacle to Self-Govermance Tribes. We ask for this
committee’s support by sending a strong message to the Administration through appropriate
language, directing the Administration to honor the demonstration characteristic and purpose of
SGDP. That they work together with compacting Tribes to help design and demonstrate to
Congress, the Administration, and Tribes, a new and better way of doing business between
Tribes and the U.S. That is after all, thé intent of Congress and participating Tribes. In this’
relationship Tribes must be assured that they are not held to higher performance standards than
the IHS under Self-Governance and a mutually applied Tribal/Federal performance evaluation ..

system must be instituted. \»
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It is important that it be understood and accepted by the administration that each Tribal compact
will differ depending on the tribe’s capability, resources, and needs. Therefore, Tribal )
independence, uniqueness and flexibility must be respected and honored instead of attempts that -
are made to impose inflexible nationalized standards and policies on compacting Tribes.

The Office of Tribal Self-Govermnance must be elevated to the level of the Secretary of HHS.
The OTSG is currently located under the Director of IHS. It is unreasonable to think that fair
and impartiz! nzgotiation can be accomplished when one party is a negotiator and at the same
time is charged with implementing the process and policies between the negotiating parties. It
is also important that the office be elevated to the Secretary’s office because it is likely the HHS
will become the next department to authorize all of its agencies to compact with Tribes.

In regards to staffing of the OTSG we ask for the support of this committee to end the lengthy
delay in hiring a director. This delay has greatly impeded important decision making by IHS
on essential policies and methodologies, such as Central Office joint allocation methodology,
identification of residual resources, and user population definitions. As a result the SGDP
negotiations has been stymied ih some areas. Interms of other staffing in the OTSG, Tribal
consultation must be included in the hiring and organizational planning to assure that only
essential personnel are hired and that another bureaucracy is not created.

I am also concemed that the IHS continues to utilize the Council of Area and Associate
Directors (CAAD) in the Sc!f-Governance negotiation process, and as offense to Tribes, we are
given the opportunity to appecl a cecision by the CAAD. Therefore, I recommend that the
Committee direct the IHS to review the CAAD charter, in consultation with Tribes, to determine
its most appropriate role, if any, in the present-day administration of healith services to Indian
people. Additionally, I recommend that the proposed IHS Self-Governance Policy Council not
be established until the IHS and Tribes can mutually agree on its purpose and role in Self-
Governance implementation.

Self-Governance was intended to be the process of restructuring for the IHS. As Tribes
negotiated their shares of IHS resources the IHS was to reduce and restructure accordingly,
including FTE reductions. The Clinton National Performance Review objectives to streamline
the bureaucracy and reduce FTE's has interfered with, and complicated this once simple self-
governance principle. The intent of restructuring under Self-Governance was to invert or
reverse the pyramid of only one dollar out of ten allocated for Indian purposes getting out to
Indian people; and to get the nine dollars out to Tribes where it belongs. The Hoopa Tribe
requests that this committee insert appropriate language that will assure that any cost savings

.
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Tribes for their respective budgets or to improve field operations that are mutually agreed upon
by Tribes. The IHS should be directed to develop a Self-Governance restructuring plan with
Tribal consultation, and report to Tribes on its progress_ on an ¢ ongoing basis. I am also
concerned that as the Federal government reduces in size and FTE'S that the Self-Determination
and Self-Govemance options for other Tribes will also diminish, this should not be the case.

I question whether or not Administration policy makers, department-wide budget personnel or
OMB really understand the treaty commitments, trust responsibility, and the fundamental
principles of self determination and self governance. If they do, then I would expect other
health care agencies such as the National Institute of Mental Health, The National Institute On
Drug Abuse, and health resources which have traditionally been provided to states and cities
would also be made available to Tribes, as well as access to social services block grants which
we've been denied for the past decade.

The Hoopa Tribe opposes the concept of receiving block grants through state governments;
instead we support block grant set asides specifically for Indian Tribes.

~
Finally, The Hoopa Valley Tribe strongly opposes the IHS FY 1995 contract support cost draft
policy and requests this committee intervene. If enacted this policy will have a devastating effect

on Tnbal’govemment operations and decrease a tribe's ability to redesign its health care delivery -

system based on Tribal priorities.

This draft 'pOlle is clearly contrary to the spirit and intent of P.L. 103-413, Tribal Self-
Governance Act of 1994, Section 303(a)(g) which mandates that Title Il Compacts include
106(a)(2) funds (Contract Support Funds) within the Annual Funding Agreements.

'I request that adequate funding for the Indian Self-Determination Fund (ISDF) be appropriated
for the assumption of new and/or expanded health care programs. The current ISDF is
inadequately funded at $7 million. The FY 1995 estimated shortfall is $39 Million.

In conclusion, I thank you for this opportunity to share with you some of the Hoopa Tribe's

concemns and expériences as a first tier [HS and Interior Self-Governance Tribe.

Thank you.

TICLADAS 641
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IMPLEMENTATION OF SBLF-GOVERNANCE DEMONSTRATION PROJECT
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Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee:
Thank you for ‘the opportunity to discuss the implementation of
the Self-Governance D;:onétration Project (8GDP) by the Indian
Health Service (IHS). I'an-xichel B. Lincoln, Deputy Director,
IHS. I am accompanied by Ms. Luana Reyes, Acting Director of
Headgquarters Operatiopa, Mr. Reuben Howard, Acting Director,
Office of Tribal Self-Governance, and Mr. Doﬁglas Black,

Associate Director,>ottice df Tribal Activities of the IHS.

The spirit and intent of the self-governance law and policy is
consistent with the IHS'ﬁiféctor’s vision that the agency provide
for the direct participation of tribes in the development and ‘

~managsment of Indian health programs.

.

S
The IHS 8;1f~Governance Demonstration Project (SGDP) which
provides:fo; the compacting of their health care was authorized
in October 1992 pursuant to Public Law 102-573, the Indian Health
‘Amendments of 1992. Last year, P.L. 103-435 extended this
authorit;-to 18 years and requires the addition of up to 30

tribes for each fiscal year.
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In May 1993, the Agency began its first compact negotiations>with
tribes under the demonstration authority. 8Since that time, the
. Agency has entered into 29 self~Govétnance (8G) compacté‘and 41
annual tundin§ agreements through Fiscal Year (FY) 1995. fhese
compacts transfer approximately $272 million to 197 tribes in
Alaska and ‘28 tribes in the lower 48 states participating in the
8GDP. As .part of these agreements, we have neqétiated the )
transfer of $248 million in program services and $24 million in .
IHS administrative funds associated with ‘the transfer of non-
residual functions, activities, and services from Area and
Headquarters budqets‘to the tribes to carry out these
responsibilities. wg‘are presently beginning ﬁpe negotiations

process for FY 1396.
<

on April 18,\1995,'the Direétor, IHS, ;;h;unced'three key policy
decisions that are critical to the continued implementation of
#he SGDP in FY 1996. These decisions address important policy
questions about residual resources, user population as a factor
in resource allocation, and resources allocation methodologies.
The Director based his decisions upon the analyses and
recommendations made by three Joint Tribal/IHS workgroups, which
were established specitiJEi&y to provide guidance to the Agency
in these essential policy areas. These decisions will be refined

in FY 1997 and future years. s

In shmmary, the Tribal/IHS Residual Workgroup recommended

estimate of $15.56 million as the Headquarters residual, plus the
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negotiated Areavoftice Residuals will be used to cﬁlculate tribal
sharaa.for the FY 1996 compact neqotiattbns. The $15.56 million
represents approximately 1 percent of the IHS services budget in
“PY 1994 dollars.

The Agency plans‘ﬁo use the existing user population definition -

for tﬁe FY 1996 negotiations. While thé Tribal/IHS User

Population Workgroup récoumendation to change the definition to a

facilities-based count has merit, the Ag;noy will have to éonduot
a full analysis of its impact before it could be ggobféd.‘

The Tribal 8ize Adjustment (TSA) methodology recommended by the
Joint Allocation Methodology WOfkgroup has been adbpted as the
approach that best maintains fairness asfa basis for allocating
Headquarters General Pool resources. ' The TSA methodology bases -
87 percent of the allocation on population and 13'percen¥ on the
total number of tribes. The allocation methods for the remaining |
categories of funds will be based on iongstandinq legislative

provisions, program experience, and feasibility.

These decisions are critical to the upconing FY 1996 compac;
negotiations. They will, of course, a1;o be applicable éo the
Title I contract negotiations in accordance with Public Law 103~
413. The decisions have been communicated to all tribal leaders
and the Committee staff was briefed gy the Director, IHS, last
week. We are prepared to provide additiohal briefings to the

Chairman, members of the Committee, and staff upon requesﬁ. At
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this time, we would like to‘nake a copy of the complete packet,
including the Director’s transmittal letter to tribal leaders

—— e e -

gsent to the tribes, a part of the record.

The Project is administered by the Office of Tribal Self=-
Governance (OTS8G) in the Office of the Director. Bfforts to ’
£111 the OTSG Director’s position are ongoing. The position was
readvertised in March and April of this year after a joint
IH8/tribal interview team was unable to reach a consensus on the
top three candidates. Qp;n the interview team’s recommendation,
the position was re-classified and re-advertised at the SES
level. The closing date for the aanuncement wag Friday, April
28, 1995, and, as soon as a panel of qualified applicants is
certified, the Agency intends to proceed with the interviews.

Since the inception of the self-governance demonstration project,
we have always utilize§ active tribal consultation and
participition_in the decision making process in the daevelopment
of policy. This consultation has occurred through a variety of

mechanisms including workgroups, workshops and meétings.

The Agency is coumitted to impiementing the SGDP on a
collaborative and proactive basis with tribes. _In less than 2
yeafs, we are reaching the point where larqe'ttansfers of program
services and administrative‘funds are occurring through the
compacting process. The Title I amendments made by Public Law

103-413 will accelerate this process as tribes exercise their
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option to contract for program services and aduihiqtrativa funds
on a similar basis to compacting tribses. )

. We are at a critical jgncture in the demonstration project. We
nust assess the 1np§ct of large transfers of funds upon the
Agency’s ability to carry out its residual functions and to

' continue providing direct health services to tribes who choose
not to contract or compacﬁ. The Agency is taking steps to

v éovngiié.and reorganize in order to free up redources for

transfer to tribes but thesa efforts could be outpaced by the

rate of compacting and contracting, given the significant amount

of tribal interest.

At this time, the Agency must carefully consider the imp;;t of
adding 30 new tribes under the demonstration authority in the
coming fiscal year. To assure tribes that the Agency has the
ability to make tribalﬁshares readily available to both
compacting and contracting tribes, and without causing ﬁdverse
impact on other tribeé; it may be prudent to delay entering new
compacts. o

The Agency and tribés must also evaluate how the Indian health
. systems supported by the resources that are being compacted or
contracted will be affected. Unintended consequences like the
fragmentation of the Indian health program services or reduced
.access‘to certain services resulting from the division of limited

resources needs toc be avoided. We have begun these evaluation

-
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efforte.by establishing a joint tribal and IH8 workgroup that
vi;l develop cvgluation design requirements for a major -~
indepcndent evaluation study in FY 1997.

The challenge before the Tribes, Indian health programs, the ™S
and the congrass is to retain the Indiaé:health progr&ns' applied
expertise in core public h;alth functions that are oritical to #
alevating the health status of Anérican Indians/Alaska Natives .
(AI/ANs) and reducing the disparity in the health status of ’
AI/ANs compared with the general population. We, who are

involved in Indian health cafe, must deal with a changing

external environment with new demands, new needs, and new

priorities.

The pursuit of increased efficiency, etfectivenaés,
accountability and integrity must be intensified while
maintaining our customer focus. As stated in the Director’s

vision statement for IHS, "Change must be accomplished s6 that

~ our customer, the American Indian énd Alaska Native patient, only

notices improved quality of ¢are. The needs of our patients and
our communities are always paramount because they honor us when

they come to us for cara;" We must continue to work togéther in

partnership to achieve this goal.

This concludes my prepared statement. We will be pleased to

answer any questions that you may have.
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QUESTION #1(2)

In presenting the testimony of the Indian Health Service, Mr. Michel Lincoln indicated that the
1HS does not intend to negotiate any additional Self-Governance Compacts in fiscal year 1996
despite the change in law authorizing up to 30 additional compacts each year, beginning with
1996. The Committee is advised that letters of intent to enter into Compact negotiations were
sent to certain tribal govenments and that planning grants were made available to prepare
those Tribes for the compact negotiation process

Given the expectations that such actions on the part of the Indian Health Service have
engendened and the reliance the affected Tribes have placed on IHS actions, what is the basns
for imposing a moratorium on any new compacts in fiscal year 1996?

ANSWER:

The IHS has demonstrated its commitment in implementing the Self-Governance

Demonstration Project (SGDP) by negotiating compacts that represent 225 tribes, which is
significantly higher than the 30 tribes that was originally authorized as late as October 1994,

- This effort has resulted in the transfer of $24 million in Tribal Share (TS) funds associated .

. with Area office and Headquarters administrative\management functions, activities, and

services which the SG tribe is now responsible to provide. In order to provide the resources .
associated with the transfer of these responsibilities to tribes wanting to participate in the .
SGDP, the IHS will continue to restructure and downsize. However, it will take some time to *

. accomplish this additional restructuring and downsizing at the Area office and Headquarters

levels. In addition, during FY 1996, IHS will assess Self-Govemance compacting so that this
demonstration project continues to be successful and the rights of those tribes not compacting
are protected. The IHS is committed to the success of tribes who choose contract compact or
directly receive their care from the IHS. The IHS will decide whether or not to increase the
number of compacts in FY-1996 based on the findings of the assessment of all self-
determination activities.

QUESTION #1(b)

If more compacts were added-in 1997, will a priority be extended to those Tribes that have
expended considerable time, energy and resources in preparing themselves to enter into
compact negotiations in fiscal year 1996 based upon their reliance on representations made by
the Indian lelh Semce"

'~ ANSWER:

Yes, the THS will givé priority to those that have received IHS planning grant funds and
completed plans,




QUESTION n(a\

'We have just begun the eighth month of the fiscal year and Tribes inform the Committee that .
IHS has yet to distribute any of the negotiated triba! shares of Headquarters and Area’ Offices.

Why have you delayed the transfer of these funds? /:__/

i

ANSWER:

The delay in transferring the Fiscal Year 1995 tribal shares is attributed to the neoessny to
reconcile negotiated amounts with actual congressional appropriations. The process is complex
and time consuming ~

QUESTION ¥2(b)

When will these dollars be made available to tribal governments?

ANSWER:

<

The IHS has initiated the payment process for the transfer of Tribal Shares to the Tribes and
THS expects payments to be completed by the first week in August. ‘-

QUESTION #2(c)

What steps have been taken to ensure that delays in the transfer of funds associated with the
allocation of negotiated shares are not repeated in future years?

ANSWER:

Before the end of this fiscal year, the IHS will finalize a prbcess that will provide for a more
timely payment of the Fiscal Year 1996 tribal shares in a more responsive and expeditious
manner.




51
QUESTION #3(2) -

The Committee has heard from Tribes who strongly oppose the recent ITHS decision to refuse
payment of corftract support funds to cover tribal indirect costs associated with administering
tribal shares-of Area and Headquarters accounts.

Once a Tribe has negotiated an indirect cost rate with the Office of Inspector General, what
legal authority does IHS have to fund some shares and not others?

~

ANSWER:

_ Indirect contract support costs (CSC), once negotiated between the tribe and the cognizant IG,

(over 80% of Federally recognized tribes have DO IG as their cognizant Agency), are funded
according to IHS policy, as developed with the participation of all tribes.

Current IHS policy provides funding for CSC from funds specifically appropriated (as
requested in the Presidents budget or added by the Congressional budget appropriation
actions). By definition in Section 106(a)(2) of P.L. 93-638, as amended, CSC are authorized
to be paid in addition to funds which the agency was spending on any tribe. CSC are also
based on each tribe’s need, as negotiated with the IG. ' :

For new and expanded programs, CSC is provided from additional annual CSC fupds on a
first come first serve basis. For ongoing contracted programs, mandatory increases in the
CSC budget line item are distributed proportionately according to each contractor’s increased
need over the previous year (relative to all other contracted or compacted programs).

THS CSC policies for 1) consistent identification of need; and 2) allocation of resources to
meet the identified need is reviewed periodically with tribal representatives, to ensure that
policies are well undelstood and well supported by tribal consensus. In a meeting scheduled
for July 6-7, 1995, tribes will work with the THS to revise current policy in accordance with
the applicable provisions of the Self-Determination Amendments of 1994,
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QUESTION #3(b)

Has THS considered downsizing its administrative staff in order tc fully fund its contract
support obligations to Tribes operating programs under Titles I and 111?

ANSWER:

The THS is in the process of downsizing its administrative staff consistent with Title I,
National Performance Review, administrative cost, budget, and FTE reductions. The Indian
Health Design Team (IHDT) is also developing options for restructuring activities. These

. savings have not been directed to pay CSC. Currently, the Congress appropriates a specific
amount of funds in a separate budget activity for CSC and IHS has not proposed to reprogram
funds appropriated for other purposes to increase funds available in CSC. In order to provide
.- equitable opportunities for Title I contractors and Title III compactors, and to comply with
appropriation Committee directives to control the escalating amount of contract supports costs
required, tribes will participate in determining a revised policy as well as altelnative methods
of meeting the CSC funding requirement at a meeting to be held in Denver on July 6-7, 1995.

QUESTION #4(a)

_In our February budget hearing, you testified that IHS was going to “redeploy” 176 FTE

positions from existing operations to siaff néw health facitities—————— ——— -~ ———-

How do you respond to tribal assertions such a redeployment wdl reduce THS-supported staff
at the service units of other Tribes.

ANSWER:

The IHS will redeploy FTE from multiple sources to support the 176 FTE to staff these new
facilities. It is estimated that approx:malely 134 FTE positions will be saved in FY 1995 from
tribal compacts and contracts at service units. There also will be 208 administrative and
management staff leaving the IHS due to buyouts in FY 1995 and FY 1996. And there will be
approximately 250 to 350 staff currently on temporary and term appointments that will be
filled through the use of personal services contracts.
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QUESTION #4(b)

Will shift sm‘ﬁ‘ng funds out of the reach of the Self-Governance negotiations of those other
tribes?

ANSWER:

Therc will be no transfer of funds because Congress has appropriated specnfic funds to staff
new facilities. _

‘QUESTION #3

The Committee has received complaints from Tribes that their negotiations with IHS have been
frustrated and lengthened by the fact that key IHS decision-makers are not at the table. What
will you do in the pending negotiations for fiscal year 1996 to ensure that the IHS negotiators
at the negotiation table have full authority to evaluate the tribat negotiation positions ﬁrst-hand
and respond with appropriate adJustments to the IHS negotiation posxuons?

The individuals that have been selected as the Agency lead negotiators for the Fiscal Year
1996 Self-Governance negotiations have been provided with the appropriate authority to make
decisions in accordance with established IHS policy. In addition, a tribal appeal process is in

place. -



QUESTION #6 -

For nearly two years, Tribes trying to access the 1S “active users ' data base used to develop
tribal shares have said the IHS system loses data Trives put in, or i¢ scrambles the data in a
manner that makes the data highly unreliable. What is IHS going to do to make this system
useful to Tribes and when do you intend to do this?

ANSWER:

“The IHS has reviewed the Patient Registration System to identify potential points where
registration data may not actually be reaching the data base. In order to make this system
more useful to tribes, the IHS has established a joint Tripal and THS user population .
workgroup. One of the workgroup responsibilities is to review and provide recommendations

on how the validity and the accuracy of the user population data can be improved. The .
workgroup was unable to complete this task in time for the Fiscal Year 1996 negotiations.

However, the workgroup has made preliminary recommendations to IHS and the tribes. The »
workgroup will continue to address this issue and complete its task within the next six months.

’

QUESTION #7(a) . e

The Committee is advised that the Department has kept away from the negotiation table a 35-
million dollar "administrative assessments” account, although the law clearly requires the IHS
to make available for tribal share negotiations all funds related-to the provision of services to a
Tribe, including Federal administrative costs. The Congress expects IHS administrative costs
for payroll, rent, supplies, and telephones to be reduced as Tribes assume more of these _
responsibilities, and expects funds which were previously expended at the federal level to be
transferred to the Tribes. .

Will the Department negotiate tribal shares of this 35-mxllxon dollar account as required by |
federal law for fiscal year 1996? .

-

ANSWER:

As addressed in the Tribal Leader Letter of April 18, 1995, the IHS would be placed at
financial risk of being anti-deficient if it could not pay its bills for these administrative costs.
These costs could not be reduced in time for the FY 1996 negotiations and therefore, the funds
will be unavailable for the 1996 negotiations. It should be noted that most of the costs
associated with these administrative assessments are already provided to tribes through oomract
support cost funds as indirect costs.



QUESTION #7(b)

1f not, under what legal authority does IHS withhold these funds?

ANSWER: |

To pay tribal shares for these charges imposed by outside agencies would cause IHS to either
be anti-deficient or to reduce services to other tribes which is prohibited under Title II,
Section 306 of P. L. 93-638. '

QUESTION #7(c)

What steps have you already' taken with the Public Health Service and the Department to
initiate the workgroup you mentioned will be studying this administrative assessments account?

ANSWER:

The Agency has transmitted this request to PHS and is awaiting a response. The workgroup

~ will study usér fees, cost analysis and eqoity formulae. ' . —

QUESTION #7(d)

When will its review and recommendations be completed?

ANSWER:

The Agency will réquest that this review be completed by the end of Fiscal Year 1995.

QUESTION #7(e)

will its recommendations be applied to fiscal year 1996 negotiated agreements?

ANSWER:

The 1996 negotiated agreements will be signed prior to the recommendations from this review.
However, if some of the recommendations result in immediate cost savings to the Agency in
fiscal year 1996, we ‘will negotiate amendments to the 1996 negotiated agreements to reflect
these savings.

e



QUESTION #3(a) )

We all recognize that the need for Indian samitation and health facility construction is fast
outpacing the availability of appropnated funds. .

Has IHS developed any other financing options which could leverage private financing or
provide for lease purchase arrangements and therehy begin construction that could be paid for
over time? If so, please provide the Committee with a detailed description of the various

alterhative methods. ’ .
ANSWER: '

There may be arproaches that could help tribes leverage private capital aid construct

replacement health facilities. However, a full analytical assessment of the cost and policy i
implications of any alternative under development must be conducted to evaluate feasibility. It
would be pre-mature to discuss any alternative without a better sense of budgetary and . ' N
programmatic effects. :

We do know that facility construction costs are only a small part of the life cycle costs of a .
facility. Construction of new health care facilities results in direct effects on the health : L s
services portion of the IHS appropriation. Expanded facilities generally require additional '
staffing and operational funding. Efforts to facilitate the ability of tribes that-are most
financially able to upgrade their facilities can therefore result in disproportionate allocations of
staff and operating funds to those tribes; e.g., it will drive an inequitable distribution of funds
and health care service resources to those tribes that are most affluent. In addition, cost to
maintain and improve new facilities would not be insignificant, especially since current
Maintenance & Improvement (M&I) funding allows IHS to conduct only the most essential

maintenance projects.

There are alternatives available that tribes may consider to leverage funds and construct
sanitation facilities. Some of the issues to consider follow:

— Private capital investment has been used on trust land in the past to build and operate R
commercial and industrial facilities. Businesses have built infrastructures, including
water and sewer, to serve their operations. Their incentive is always the potential for
profit. Tribes also have the ability to pursue private capital to construct residential
sanitation facilities. However, the sources of private capital view this as a high risk..
venture with little profit potential. Commercial bank loans and bonds cannot be
secured without collatergl or a guaranteed local revenue stream.
S /
-~ Currently, Indian tribes can participate in EPA's revolving loan program for e
“ wastewater facilities construction. This program will be expanded to include drinking
water facilities if the Safe Drinking Water Act is re-authorized this year. Each State

administers the program for EPA




QUESTION #8(b)

What steps has THS taken to involve Tnbes in the development of alternative financing
methods?

-

ANSWER:

THS has met with a number of Tribes interested in using exlsung authorizations for alternative
fundmg methods for which funds have not been appropriated. Also, some Tribes have
expressed an interest, on their own, in other alternative methods of financing construction of
health facilities. FHS centinues to provide technical assistance to tribes including those seeking
alternative methods of financing of sanitation facilities construction.

_QUESTION #9 o -

Reinvention and other down-sizing efforts are affecting IHS. The Congress has a]ways
expected THS to reduce its operations to reflect the transfer of functions, services, activities

-~ -and services to-Fribes-under Self Governance: -Please provide-the Committee-with specific-———- -

examples of how the IHS has been correspondingly reduced in size and shape after a 'I‘nbe has
.a. sn over responsibilities the IHS had previously undertaken for the Tribe?

ANSWER: ,

The THS Headquarters has transferred specific functions, services , activities and the resources
to support those transfers to the Self Governance tribes. This wly in the demonstration
project, the agency has not been able to discern a decrease in requests for services by Self-
Govemance tribes. In fact, the negotiations process represent an increased workload.

The THS Headquarter§ and Area Offices have downsized as a result of attrition and buyouts.
The Headquarters and Area Offices have reduced staffing by 16% and 22%, respectively since

1993,
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QUESTION #10

We are infermed that the Nashville ’A’m'Ofﬁce has led Tribes to believe that it will refuse to
negotiate and fully fund tribal shares in fiscal year 1996, What specific action are you taking
to require Area Offices to both negotiate and fully fund tribal shares for fiscal year 19967

’ )

ANSWER:_

Insegponse to the concems raised by the Nashville Area tribes, the IHS Office of the Director
has convened a management team to address the tribes’ concems. This team is working to
assure this matter is resolved to the satisfaction of the tribes and the IHS. In addition, the
JHS-has directed all Area Offices involved in SG negotiations to negotiate in good faith and to - o
=y /‘ continue to work with all tribes in their area to restructure and downsize to a leve! that will
' reduce the amount of shortfall needed to offset the funding of Tribal Shares.

QUESTION #11

The Committee is advised that the Office of General Counsel has issued ancther opinion that

7777 continues (o interpret the statute to ifitend the anomalous result that a Tribe may contract under .
Title I for the management of construction activities but may not Compact under Title III to T
manage such construction activities. Please provide the Committee, either from your office or
the Office of General Counsel with specific statutory language which would authorize a Tribe
to manage such construction activities and to administer all other IHS programs and functions

under a Title ITT Compact. :

ANSWER:

The opinions of the Office of the General Counsel on the issue of construction addressed the
actual construction of a Fe;l_eral project. We are not aware of any opinion which addresses the
question of whether the law would authorize a tribe to compact under Title IIl to manage

construction activities.
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QUESTION #12

Dunng the past 24 months, on what dates did IHS request and receive reaucuon-m force
authority and how many FTE's per year does THS plan to reduce in fiscal years 1995, 1996
and 1997 to free up funds to help pay Title Il and Title I tribal shares?

'~ ANSWER:

The agency has not found it necessary to conduct RIF/RIS in Area Office’s or Headquarters to
provide tribal shares. The agency has b=en able to downsize through buyouts and attrition.
The Headquarters and Area Offices have reduces stiffing by 16% and 22%, respectively since
1993, Efforts will continue consistent with recommendations from the Indian Health Design
Team and all other available managem: i tools.

QUESTION #13

Does IHS plan to fully fund all Area and Headquarters tribal shares in fiscal year 19967 If
not, what level of tribal share funding 1s IHS plan.iing to make available and what is the legal

~————-—authority-for this-preposed-position? S
ANSWER

The IHS plans to fund 100% of negouated FY96 Headquartcrs tribal shares. The full demand
. for Area tribat shares needs to be assessed. The intent of the IHS is to fully fund Area
negotiated tribal shares. The IHS must ensure that obligations to tribes receiving services
directly from IHS and Title I contractors are met and support provided by IHS to other tribes
is not jeopardized before a commitment can be made for 100% funding at the Area level.
Section 306 of the Act is the legal authority for this position.

For Title IIT compacts, the IHS has been able to fund 100% of Tribal shares by relying on a
self-governance shortfalt authority. Unfortunately, no similar shortfall authority exists for

Title I contracts.
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. as being important to the continued implementation of the Self-
" Governance Demonstration Project. In the meantime, the Indian
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@ DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES Public Health Service

Indian lHeakh Service
Rockville MD 20857

- APR 18 1995 ]

Dear Tribal Leader:

Dufing dhe past year, Tribal/Indian Health Se:yiée (IHS)
workgroups examined policy issues that initially were identified

Self-Determination (ISD) Amendments of 1994 required the IHS to
examine the applicability of these policy issues to self- .
determination contracts as well. The policy issues addressed

were in the areas of residual resources, user population as a
factor for resource allecation, resource allocation

methodologies, and contract support costs. Reports from the
Residual, User Population, and Joint Allocation Methodology
workgroups were delivered to the Director, IHS, and included

X am writing to inform you of my decisions on recommendations

made by three of the workgroups. These decisions apply to both
Title I contract and Title I1I compact negotiations. My decision
regarding a policy on contract support costs will be covered in a
separate letter. This letter summarizes each decision and

references the next steps in the continued implementation of the
self-governance and self-determination authorities. The enclosed
policy decision papers provide additional information on the -
recommendations and decisions, their implementation, and needed
followup actions. N

RESIDUAL

As the basis for fiscal year (FY) 1996 negotiations, I have-
accepted the Tribal/IHS Residual Workgroup recommended estimate
of $15.56 millien as the Headquarters residual. I also accept
the workgroup's recommendation that an amount for Area Office
residuals be developed with local tribal participation, based on
the assumptions developed by the workgroup.-
The three options for calculating the resources that the IHS
would require to carry out residual activities, functions, and
services as defined in the report, assumed that (1) 100 per cent
of tribes would negotiate and sign self-governance compacts and
annual funding agreements, and (2) all Federal construction is
compactible. Because of the difficulty of making accurate
estimates under those assumptions, the options were submitted as
goals. While I consider the goal to be reasonable in theory,
other factors need to be considered in practice. For example,
the estimate is based on an average full-time equivalent (FTE)
cost in FY 1994 dollars, and does not account for inflation or
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administrative support for the FTEs. Ncvertheless, for FY 1996
. negotiations, the $15.56 million represents an established goal
for the residual for IHS Headquarters.

It will take time to reach that goal from where we are today. To
move in a deliberate way toward the goal, additional analysis and
evaluation will be undertaken by the:IHS and tribes on an annual -
basis. Please refer to Tab 1 for a complete description.

USER POPULATION i /
For FY 1996 negotiations, I have decided that the IHS should

continue to use the current residence-based active user
population definition and estimates.

While the Tribal/IHS User Population Workgroup's recommendation
is an excellent idea and has merit, a thorough analysis of its
impact must be done prior to implementation. The new definition
proposed by the workgroup would have changed to a facilities~-
based count. As a result, individuals' seeking services in more -
than one facility would have been counted more than once, i.e.,
the total active user population would represent a duplicated

count—-The-resulting-counts-would-represent eignificant-changes - - — - — o

in the data for some IHS Areas. These changes, in turn, would
directly affect the level of resources allocated to all tribes.
Because any decision on this issue will have long-term effects,

- I decided that it would be prudent to fully analyze the
implications of any change. As a part of this analysis, the IHS
and tribes must address an additional unresolved issue of
establishing the user population for new tribes as they are
recognized. :

The workgroup recogaized that more analysis was needed, .
indicating in their report that time limitations prevented them
from examining all potential options for allocating resources.
The workgroup recommended further identification and evaluation
of factors other than user population for resource allocation.
Please refer to Tab 2 for a complete description. !

ION (0]

I have accepted the recommerdation of the Joint Allocation
Methodology Workgroup that the Tribal Size Adjustment (TSA)

- methodology be used for the Headquarters General Pool. I believe
this methodology best meets the public health and preventive
services program goals for American Indian and Alaska Native
health and attempts to maintain fairness as a basis for
allocating resources.

]
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The PSA method represents a process that continues to consider
the total active user population as a significant allocation
factor for all tribes. I believe that the method strikes a
reasonable balancé that is consistent with long-standing IHS
principles of resource allocation.

The decisions on recommendations for the remaining 17 categories
include those on which I concurred, concurred with modifications,
or did not concur based on congressional intent, experience, and
feasibility. Some will use existing methodologies until
additional study and analyses are completed, and some
methodologies will continue unchanged. Please refer to Tab 3 for
a complete description.

SUMMARY

I have carefully reviewed the workgroup reports and the availzble
comments received thus far. I have also convened meetings of IHS
senior staff to review and revise staff summaries drawn from the
reports and comments. The enclosed policy papers are the result
of the above review and provide a more detailed discussion

ceem - leading to . the decisions for each of the policy areas.

-1 am satisfied that thesée complex policy issues have been
addressed in a deliberative and inclusive manner. Each workgroup
report acknowledges that more work needs to be done to achieve
fairness in setting policy for the IHS. I am committed to
followup actions to enable this work to be done expeditiously.

I believe that these decisions reflect a philosophy of full
support and endorsement for greater self-determination and self-
governance for all tribes. I have listened to and tried to
balance the concerns and thoughts of all tribes, tribal
organizations, IHS employees, the Administration, and the
Congress. I believe these decisions are good for the future of
American Indian and Alaska Native health, enabling tribes to make
decisions about services to their communities, while continuing a
Federally operated health program for those tribes that choose
that systen. 2

I appreciate the hard work and commitment shown by all who have
contributed to the examination and development of these policies.
I have asked the Area Directors to provide you with any
additional information you may need for the upcoming FY 1996
negotiations. Because so many of you have helped in this
process, let me close with a message from my Confirmation Hearing
remarks: "With the cultural and spiritual strength embedded in

\
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the diversity of the tribal nations, let us come together and’
realize that we are all one in this universe and in the circle of
1ifé." I am committed to working with you and the IHS staff for
a better Indian health progran.

Sincerely yours,

Michael H. TX o, M.D., M.P.H.
Assistant Surgeon General
Director

Enclosures
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IHS/TRIBAL RESYDUAL WORKGROUP

Introdﬁétion

T

Residual, the funding amount that the Indian Health Service would

require to fulfill its moral and legal responsibilities, has been

an issue of discussion since -the Self Governance Demonstration

Project (SGDP) began. A diversity of opinion arose among tribes

and the IHS over the residual functions and funds that would be

necessary under 100 per ceat compacting. It was apparent that we

needed to reach some consensus on this important issue, because
identification of residual was necessary to determine what .
resources from Headquarters could be made available as tribal -

shares. Accordingly, the Residual Workgroup was established by a
the Acting Director, Headquarters Operations in September 1994.

The Workgroup was charged to:

1. Develop the principles which will govern the identification
of resources the Agency will retain to meet its inherently
Federal functions should 100% of tribes exercise their rignht
to compact under Self Governance.

N,
2. Develop the principles which will gevern the idefftification
- - of-resources the Agency will retain, on a transitional
basis, up to the point when 100% of the tribes have entered
into compacts under Title III.

3. Develop the specific methods for use in identifying the
resources that will be retained upon application of the
above principles.

4. Calculate the total amount of resources that will be
retained by the Agency applying the principles and methods
in 1-3 above.

Workgroup Options/Recommendations

In order to carry-out its task, the Workgroup developed three
definitions which would gulde its work.

1. Residual: Those act1v1ties, functions, and services
necessary for the United States government to fulfill and
maintain its moral and legal responsibilities based upon
treatles, statutes, and Executive Orders that must be
carried out by Federal officials.

2. Tribal Shares: Tribal shares of Headquarters and Area
resources not determined to be residual and allocated to
individual tribes utilizing an agreed upon methodology. This
does not include Service Unit or program base.
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- 3. Retained tribal shares: Those resources which support the

actxvxtxes, functions, and services which are not residual,
but which tribes elect to leave with the Federal Governnent
to administer. -

In response to its primary task, the Workgroup provided three
options on residual for the Director, IHS, to consider. However,
no options or recommendations were provided related to resources
the Agency will retain, on a transitional basis, until 100% of
tribes have compacted. Even though the Workgroup -did. not address
transitional funding, the concept of transitional funding is
discussed in the "Explanation of Decision" below. The three
options the Workgroup provided are:

1. The IHS residual estimate of 720 FTE and $45-million for an
Agency-wide residual including Headquarters and Area tasks
be used as FY 96 negotiations.

2. A Workgroup derived estimate of 240 FTE and $15.56 million
for Headquarters plus an amount for Area FTE and funding
based on the assumptions developed hy the Workgroup with
local tribal participation in the estimate development, by
March 31 be used for FY 96 negotiations.

3. A Workgroup derived estimate of 240 FTE and $15.56 million
for the Agency-wide residual to be used for the FY 96
negotiations.

Directort's Decision
’ ) .
1. I concur with the definitions developed for residual, tribal
shares, and retained tribal shares. -

2. I accept, in principle, the $15.56 million identified in
option number 2 as a goal for Headquarters residual. 1In the
context of an environment where 100% of tribes have
compacted for their share of programs, this is goal
theoretically possible. I do not concur with the estimate of
240 FTE's (see explanation below).

Explanation of Decision

The acceptance of the definitions requires no additional
explanation. However, as implementation progresses, tribes and
the IHS may want, periodically, to revisit and review these -
definitions.

The residual of $15.56 million is a goal that is based on the
assumption that 100% of tribes will exercise their right to
compact. In establishing a residual resource goal, a dollar
target is more relevant than FTE. The Agency would utilize the
funds to carry out its residual functions. Its staffing needs

2
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would be determined based on these residual functions. For this
reason, I do not concur with the number of FTEs proposed by the
worquoup in option number 2. E ,
X accepted this goal because many of the assumptions in the
report are consistent with other efforts that will result in a
reduced Federal presence. I also believe that it provides a
starting point for the Agency to evaluate the entire process
using the Workgroup's assuniptions and our 18 months experience
with the SGDP. It is essential that work continue to-better
define'what the Agency must continue to do on behalf of tr.bes,
and what the tribes can assume themselves, either individuvally.or
collectively. I expect this number to change, and by that I mean
it could move in either direction. The residual amount also will -
change as a result of mandatory increases 1ncluded in the
appropriation.

By accepting this option as a goal, I recognize that the issues
of transition and retained tribal shares, has not been addressed.
I also am‘aware that the Agency has spent considerable time
analyzing its functions, considering ways to do things better,
and looking at different structures to respond not only to the
SGDP, but also to Self Determination contracting (Title X
amendments) and to the Reinventing Government initiative. 1In
this process, the Agency is identifying resources to meet the
incredsed demands on staff related to the self governance
process, resources to carry-out functions which benefit all
tribec; staff in support of Federal construction; and support for
1nformation management systems.

Implementation and Impact

Even though the residual amount of $15.56 million is a ‘'goal, this
is the amount that will be used in calculating the tribal shares
of Headquarters for the negotiations with tribes for Title I.and
IXI agreements. At this time, I do not believe that this should
present significant funding problems for the Agency during the FY
1996 compact negotiations, based on the President's FY 1996
,budget request, because we are dealing with 30 tribes (counting
‘Alaska as 1) and 42 annual funding agreements. As more tribes
elect to exercise their right to compact, and as tribes enter
into contracts under the new Title I amendments, it may be
necessary to look at the transitional amounts required by the
Agency to provide services to compacting, contracting, and direct
services tribes.

Follow Up Actions

Although a goal has been established for residual, additional
work on residual and transition is nhecessary. The existing

3 .
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Workgroup will be asked to continue its efforts. In addition, a

suggestion will be taken to the Indian Health Desigh Team that

they include this in its deliberations. Some of the issues that
- will .require attention include: .

1. ' Residual

N

o Annual analysis of functions and resources required for
those functions. )

o Annual evaluation of impact using the goal established
for residual.

o Guidance to Areas in establishing an Area residual that -

provides for some consistency among Areas.

2. Transition

o Develop a definition for transition-'and estimate a
time-frame for the transition; this should include the
establishment of targets to achieve as the Agency moves
towards the theoretical residual.

-~ References

1. IHS/Tribal Residual WOrkgréup Final Report, February 1995.
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IHS/Tribal User Population Workgroub

Introduction

Since the start of the Self-Governance Demonstration Project

(SGDP), the Indian Health Service (IHS) has utilized the IHS

official user population estimates to determine the Tribal Shares

(TS) of IHS Headquarters and Area Office administrative

resources. Tribes have questioned the accuracy and completeness

of the IHS data upon which the estimates are based, and whether

the current user population is the appropriate indicator to use.

As a result, the Director, IHS, established the User Population : ¢
Workgroup consisting of compacting and non-compacting tribal

representatives and IHS staff to address: 1) the validity of the

IHS user population estimates, 2) the definition of user

population for resource allocation, and 3) alternative indicators

for resource allocation. Although the Workgroup did not have .
time to complete their tasks prior to the FY 1996 negotiations,

they submitted to the Director an interim report with a

recommendation for the FY 1996 SGDP negotiations.

Workgroup Recommendation

The current definition of user population should not be used to
determine counts for allocation of TS for the FY 1996
negotiations. The following definition should be used:

Every American Indian/Alaska Native, regardless of
residence, who is eligible, as defined by 42 CFR 36.12
and P.L. 100-713, and accesses a service within a
thirty-six month period.

Director's Decision , «
I do not concur with the recommendation at this time. The IHS

will continue to use the original user population definition for
the PY 1996 negotiations, which is:

~The count of American Indians and Alaska Natij
! residence that are eligible for IHS services
registered and used those services (direc¢t
contract, inpatient and ambulatory medical,
dental) during the last three year periocd a
in the IHS Central Data Base.

es by
who have
d

and direct
recorded

Explanation of Decision ‘

The Workgroup's recommendation is an excellent’ idea and has
merit, when considering resourcc requirements for the facilities
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providing services. A thorough analysis of the proposed
population indicator for the allocation of TS needs to be
performed and the technical details for proper implementation .
need to be worked out. The proposed definition would change the
‘residence-based user populatlon to facility-based. This woulad
result in duplicated counts in those locations where individuals
are registered and receive services at more than one facility.
Due to the complexity of the issue and the long-term effect of
the decisién, it is best that the current user population
definition be used until the IHS and tribes are confident that
"the replacement indicator(s) have the desired effect and can be
correctly calculated.

" Implementation and Impact

The IHS has issued official user population estimates for-FY 1994
by Area. The Area-level user population estimates are fixed, are
not subject to change, and, therefore, are used to determine the
dollar limit for TS by Area. Each Area is to take their Area
user population total and divide it among the Tribes in their
Area. However, .an Area has the option, with tribal involvement
and concurremce,. of using a variant of the current user
population definition for allocating TS within their Area. These
Area-adjusted fiqures will not be used to alter the IHS official
user population estimates, and therefore will only affect the
distribution of TS within the Area. The Areas should notify the
Director, IHS, of any deviations from the standard allocation’
technique and provide documentation of their methodolégy.

Other Implementation Issues

New tribes have been federally recognized since FY 1994 and are
not reflected in the FY 1994 user population estimates. Decisions
are required for the FY 1996 negotxatlons concerning: 1) whether
these new tribes should be considered in determininy TS and 2) if
so, what methodology should be used in accounting for the new
tribes.

Follow Up Actions

1 will ask the Workgroup to provide advice on a new tribes policy
in order to make an informed decision for the FY 1996 '
negotiations. I plan to continue the User Population Workgroup
so that its findings will be available prior to the FY 1997
negotiations. The Workgroup will be asked to complete its
original charge and to consider workload, eligibility, and
related issues. The Workgroup is respon51ble for ensuring that
the indicator(s) that are finally proposed are thoroughly
evaluated to determine their adequacy and validity for the
defined purposes and that they can be properly calculated.

91-329 0 ~ 95 - ¢
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JOINT ALLOCATION METHODOLOGY WORKGROUP

The Joint Allocation Methodology Workgroup (JAMW), whose
membership includes representatives of Compacting and Non-
compacting tribes and of the Indian Health Service (IHS), was
charged with developing recommendations for distribution of IHS
Headquarters funding for fiscal year (FY) 1996 self governance
negotiations. The January 26, 1995, final JAMW report with
recommendations was submitted simultaneously to the Indian Health
Service (IHS) and to tribal leaders for consideration. During

" several national meetings the JAMW recommendations were
discussed, and, subsequently, many comments and letters were
received. All have been reviewed and considered, and have
contributed to the decisions.

This document is arranged according to the outline of the JAMW
Report's recommendations. The Director's Decisions follow each
recommendation.

1. GENERAL HEADQUARTERS POOL

Workgroup Recommendation

The General Headquarters Pool is to be distributed using the
Tribal Size Adjustment (TSA) methodology.

Director's becision

I concur with the recommendation. The General Headquarters Pool
will be distributed based upon the TSA methodology.. Please note
that the size of this pool is adjusted annually following an
examination of program requirements and available resources. For
example, Headquarters reserves are set aside each year to ’
distribute to the Area Offices and/or Service Units based upon
special needs. At the end of each year, a portion of those funds -
are made recurring to the Area base and, therefeore, will be
distributed in future years from Area tribal shares.

Explanation of Decision

£, :
Based on information available, the TSA best approximates the
historical Headquarters administrative workload distribution. It
recognizes both the threshold of administrative overhead needed
for the adninistration of small health programs or systems, and
the economies of scale achieved in the adwministration of larger
health systems. There is an expressed diversity of opinion among
tribes about the TSA method.
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The subject of allocating health resources is not new to the IHs.
For more than a decade the IHS has been working with tribes to
develop resource allocation methods that would move toward equity
of health services and health resources. In doing so, the IHS
and tribes have recognized that allgcating resources only on a
per capita basis would resuiF in inequitable access to care among
tribes nationwide. Past IHS and tribal efforts to attain
equitable distribution of resources have emphasized the
development of funding strategies most closely associated with
the IHS' public health mission and its goal to raise the health
status of American Indians and Alaska Natives to the highest
level possible. The IHS funding policies have, therefore, been
vdirected to those means that best promote the elevation_of
health status for all Indian people collectively; i.e., at those
communities with excessive deaths and morbidity and those with no
access to any system of health care, rather than simply
calculating the per capita dollar expenditures™. (See Rhoades
letter to Governor Bellmon, May 12, 1990).

A concern expressed by the larger tribes is that the TSA
methodology inappropriately provides funding to support
administrative infrastructure for small tribes and, therefore,
reduces health services to the user population. The funds in the
General Headquarters Pool are primarily centrally managed program
support funds, rather than direct services funds. Of an estimated
FY 1994 amount of $64.67 million, $56.35 million, or 87.1%, is
estimated for distribution based on user population. = The
balance of only $8.32 million, or 12.9%, is estimated for
distribution based on the number of tribes. The dollar-estimates
used by the JAMW for their report were drawn fron spreadsheets
developed for the fiscal year (FY) 1995 self-governance compact
negotiations. The basis for these spreadsheets was actual

- appropriations for FY 1994 and was adjusted to $59.7 million,
when the actual FY 1995 appropriations level became available.

References

1. E. R. Rhoades, H.D.,former birector, IHS, letter to Governor
Henry Bellmon, State of Oklahoma, May 12, 1990.

2. Indian Health Care Improvement Act Amendments of 1984

3. Health Services Priority System - 1986
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2. EMERGENCY FUNDS

X
.

WOrkg£oup Recommendation

The Emergency Funds are to be narrowly defined and restricted to
public health emergencies. Prior to the end of the fiscal year,
a sunmary report on the use of these funds is to be issued to the
tribes. Tribal shares should then be identified for any
remaining balance and distributed accordingly.

pirectort's Decision

. I concur with the recommendation with the following modification 0

to the definition. Expand the definition’ to not only handle
public health emergencies, but also to resolve possible financial
difficulties, i.e., Anti-Deficiency Act, and other unforeseen
problems that are appropriately resolved using executive
discretion. Throughout the year, any tribe may be the recipient
of these non-recurring emergency funds. Any funds remaining at
the énd of the year will be available for distribution in
accordance with the TSA methodology.

3. CATASTROPHIC KEALTB'EXPENDITURE PUNDS (CHEF)

Workgroup Recommendation

The CHEF funds continue to be distributed retroactively
(reimbursed) for catastrophic costs based on the current IHS
method. -

Director's Decision

I concur with the recommendation. This is consistent with my
position last year, as stated in my June 2, 1994, letter.

-~

4. EQUIPMENT REPLACEMENT: (MEDICAL)

€

Workgroup Reucommendation

The amount of medical equipment replacement funds made available
to each tribe is to be calculated on the basis of a formula that
allocates 50% of the amount available based on the number of
active users; 25% to those with hospitals; 15% to those with
health centers; and 10% to those with health stations.
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Director's Decision

I do not concur with the recommendation. Although equipment
fundg. Were distributed as recommended by the JAMW in 1994 and
1995, the Congress expanded the use of these funds, prompting
review of the methodology. The IHS will use the recently
developed formulae for distributing these funds. ’

The formula for distributing funds to existing tribal and IHS
facilities ($10 million) is based on clinical workload {(50%) and
relative facility size (50%). The formula for distributing funds
to equip new, tribally-constructed replacement facilities ($3
million) ranks all such facilities on the basis of relative space
need, location, and extent that existing space will be used.
Available funds will be allocatad to the highest ranked
(neediest) facilities, in priority order.

These- formulae are a result of the congressional direction to
develop a needs-based methodology for distributing funds made
available to equip tribal replacement facilities constructed with
non-IHS funds. ' That methodology and a companion methodology for
distributing equipment replacement funds to existing tribal and
IHS health care facilities were completed by a tribal/Federal

" workgroup. .

5. EQUIPMENT REPLACEMENT (DENTAL)

Workgroup Recommendation

Thé dental equipment replacement funds made available to each
tribe are to be calculated on the basis of a formula that
allocates 50% of the amount available based on the number of
active users; 25% to those with hospitals; 15% to those wiiy
health centers; and 10% tc those with health stations.

Directort's Decision

I do not concur with the recommendation. The IHS will
discontinue the practice »f establishing a discretionary dental
equipment replacement pool. Beginning in FY 1996, any
discretionary funds that would have been retained in Headquarters
for this purpose will be distributed to the Areas in the annual
Dental allocation.
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6. ASSEBSMENTS

Workgroup Recommendation

The IHS is to allocate the following resources and costs to the
appropriate (organizational) level: Payroll, FIS, Rental of
Office Space, Mailing Costs, and Employee Accident Compensation.

Director's Decision

I do not concur with the recommendation. The Agency would be
placed at financial risk if the funds needed to pay the
assessments were allocated below the Acency level. These costs
are billed by various other Government agencies to the IHS
Headquarters and the Agency is required to pay them centrally.
If funds were not set aside in the resource allocation process,
based on estimated requirements, the Agency would risk being
anti-deficient, if it could not pay its bills. The IHS will
continue to identify these costs on an Area and/or service unit
basis so that management systems can be developed to better
control and manage them. As th2se costs are reduced, the savings
will be distributed to the Areas in the annual H&C allocation.

Workgroup Recommendation , .

/
A workgroup at the HHS/PHS level is to be formalized to: (a)
examine the specific Assessment categories; (b) determine what
resources should be allocated; (c) review the method and process
to accomplish this allocation; and (d) develop an approach to
protect the cost savings relative to downsizing. This workgroup
should be composed of PHS, IHS, and tribal representatives.
Proposed recommendations for transferring identified tribal
shares should be completed prior to the start of 1996 Self
Governance negotiations.

Director's Decision

I concur with the recommendation. I will request that the
Assistant Secretary for Health establish a workgroup to review
the other costs identified within the Assessment pool to
determine if the charges are fair to the IHS and whether costs
can be reduced. If costs can be reduced, these savings will be
distributed to the Areas in the annual H&C allocation. This
workgroup has yet to be established, therefore, the results will
be unavailable for the 1996 negotiations.

[8a]
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7. SPECIAL PAY

Workgfoup Recommendation

The current IHS reimbursement method and ISDM 85-4 are to be
modified to include all categories of special pay, specifically
incentive special pays. Additionally, these funds are to be _
allocated on a recurring basis directly to the service delivery
site where the costs for compensation are incurred. This can pi
acconmplished based on historical allocations after a 3-year
period which would provide for an adjusted base to correct
historical shortfalls caused by deficiencies in ISDM 85-4.

Director's Decision

I concur with the recommendation that ISDM 85-4 be revised to
reflect the current special pay structure. The revision will
also address jidentification of the funding source. The revised
ISDM 85-4 will govern this process through FY 1996 to the extent
that equivalent funds were not included in the base funding.
Funds will be paid to contractors/compactors, on a reimbursable
basis, fpr providers legally eligible for special pay to the
extent that funds are determined available for this purpose.

8. PERMANENT CHANGE OF STATION (PCS)

Workgroup Recommendation

The PCS fuhds are to be made available as tribal shares based on
50% Active Users/25% Hospitals/15% Health Center/10% Health
Station (with a differkntial to the Alaska Area).

Director's Decisiop

I do not concur with the recommendation. The IHS will
discontinue the practice of reimbursing Areas and tribes for PCS
from Headquarters maintained funds at the end of FY 1995.
Beginning in FY 1996, funds for this purpose will be distributed
to thé Areas in the various program accounts. Costs for PCS will
then be paid from locally available resources.
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9. CONTINUING MEDICAL EDUCATION (CME)

WOrkgtaup Recommendation

The distribution of the Continuing Medical Education fund is to
be based on the number of eligible medical staff and that it be
equal to reimbursement rates used by IHS for individual
allocation as follows: $1,000/physician in the lower 48 stztes,
$1,300/physician in Alaska; $500/dentist in the lower 48 states,
$700/dentist in Alaska; and $200/nurse. Also that mid-level
practitioners are to be eligible for continuing education
reimbursements.

Director's Decision

I do not concur with the recommendation. Although the IHS will
continue to advocate for an identification of CME funds for staff
at the local level, the Headquarters fund will be discontinued at
the end of FY 1995. Beginning in FY 1996, the funds will be
distributed to the Areas as part of the overall allocation of
H&C/program fuhds. The responsibility for assuming and for
paying the cost of obtaining CME credits nceded for staff
accreditation will be paid by the Area/tribe with locally
available resources.

10. RPMS/DATA PROCESSING

Workgroup Recommendation

The RPMS/Data Processing funds are to be distributed in
accordancé with the TSA methodology.

Director's Decision

I concur with the recommendation to distribute the RPMS/Data
Processing funds using the TSA methodology. In concurring,
however, it is critically important to both the IHS and all
tribal programs to maintain an organization-wide system that
suppaorts the collective public health database from all AI/AN
health programs.

Explanation of Decision

An information infrastructure is needed to support delivery of
health care services, to provide collective data to advocate for
resources, to improve management and efficiency, to support
tribal management of programs, and to decrease the size of the

o ———— e



78

Agency, while maintaining the capability to fulfill all residual
activities. We can work together to reduce administr§tive costs,
while improving capabilities by implementing electronic commerce
at all levels. We can open new channels of communications by
implementing Government Information Locator Services and other
customer services, and by taking advantage of advances in
telemedicine. Perhaps most importantly, together we must reach
out to our counterparts in education, economic develorment, land
management, etc., to ensure that an Indian Information
Infrastructure is implemented that supports the communities we
serve.”

Follow Up Actions

Opportunities for tribal participation in design, development,
implementation, and Fupport of Indian health infoymation systems
must be identified. ' The RPMS/Data Processing funds presently are
used to maintain the centralized health statistical and patient
care database; to support the development of RPMS software used
at all tribal and IHS sites; and to support the design, testing,
and maintenance of computer system platforms and the
telecommunications network. Funds to purchase hardware for’
tribal and IHS facility operations are progressively more limited
and new combined IHS/tribal initiatives must be developed to
replace and upgrade existing systems.

L}l. MAINTENANCE AND IMPROVEMENT

Workgroup Recommendation

The use of the Oklahoma Formula is to be continued. Additionally,
JAMW recommends revisions to M&I project guidelines by one or a
combination of the following: (a) develop a priority funding
formula for M&I pojects which provides for a priority score
adjustment based on continuous years of participation in the M&I
competitive project pool; (b) limit selection to participate in
the competitive pool versus selection of a tribe's share to
either the initiation of the Self Governance compact or an open
"enrollment" period once every 5-7 years; and (c)} provide for
"buy in" capabilities for Self Governance Tribes which have
selected tribal shares and determine that they wish to re-enter
the competitive pool.
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Directorfs pecision

I concur with.the recommendation to continue use of the Oklahoma
Formula. I also_concur with the need to establish controls over
leavirig and re-entering the pool of competitive M&I projects;.
therefore, I will establish a tribal/Federal workgroup to: review
the options presented along with the current methodology for the
operation of the M&I pool.

&

12. HEALTE FPACILITIES CONSTRUCTION

Workgroup Recommendation

The IHS is ‘'.5> work with tribes to seek a special line itenm
appropriation for Self~Governance capital acquisition and
construction which would permit participating tribes to draw down
a negotiated tribal share. This approach could be on a pilot
basis and could be phased-in.

Directorts Decision’

I do not concur with the recommendation. The IHS will continue
with the June 2; 1994, position for Health Facilities
Constryction funds. The .IHS distribution for health facilities
construction is determined by congressional appropriations
larguage and is project-specific based on the IHS facilities
priority cystems. The Congress directed development of and
approved the IHS healtdb facilities priority systems. Any
revisions to these proccsses will need congressional approval.
Regarding the proposed alternative for funding health facilities,
IHS is continuing to discuss this matter with OMB and the
congress.

>

13. SANITATION FACILITIES CONSTRUCTION !

Workgroup Recommendation

‘The IHS work with tribes to seek a special line item
appropriation for Self-Governance capital acquisition ard
construction which would permit participating tribes to draw down
a negotiated tribal share. This approach could be on a pilot
basis and could be phased-in. .
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Director's Decision

"I do not concur with the recommendation. The IHS wi}l.continue
with the June 2, 1994, position for Sanitation Facilities

Constuction funds.

The IHS distributes Sanitation Facilities

Construction funds as required by the Indian Health Care

That distribution is project-specific, based on
the extent of sanitation facilities deficiencies as defined in
the Act. The IHS has explored alternative funding approaches ana

Improvement Act.

is responding, throu
variety of options.

gh OMB, to congressional questions about a

14. OEHE BUPPORf

Workgroup Recommendation

The OEHE Suppdr@
Method.

ands distribution is to be based on the TSA

Director's Dacision

77 I donot concur-with- the racommendation. The IHS position

remains, as described in the June 2, 1994, response, that these
funds should reflect workload distribution because they support .
activities funded by construction appropriations. A workload
methodology ensures needs-based distribution of available funds.

\

15. ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SUPPORT

Workgroup Recommendation

The Environmental Health Support funds distribution is to be

“based on TSA Method-— ——

Director's Decision

I do not concur with the recommendation. The IHS position
remains, as described in the June 2, 1994, response, that these
funds should reflect workload distribution because they support
activities funded by the construction appropriations. A workload
methodology ensures needs-based distribution of available.funds.

10
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16. FACILITIES S8UPPORT . .

Workgtoup Recommendation

. The Facilities Support funds continue to be distributed based on
current IHS workload methodology. '

pirector's Decision

17. SCHOLARSHIPS/LOAN REPAYMENT

Workgroup Reconiendation . . ‘ ot

The Scholarship/Loan Repayment funds continue to be administered
by IHS and'distributed based on the existing IHS methodology
which is consistent with congressional intent.

. .

Directoris Dacision =~ v

.

I concur with the recommendation. . -

? LY

18. TRIBAL MANAGEMENT GRANTS

N

Workgroup Recommendation

¥ LY

The Tribal Management Grant funds be distrlbuted on a competitive
basis. ¢

Director's Decision

’

I concur with the recommendation.
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April '95 "

Number 2

IHDT Update

Expediency.

Michael H. Trujillo, M.D., M.P.H., Director,
Indian Health Service (IHS), addressed the Indjan
Health Design Team (IHDT) during its March 28
meeting. The following are excerpts from Dr.
Trujillo’s remarks.

- lappreciate the commitimentwhich each of you made to

participate in the IHDT and fo help determine the future
direction of Indian health programs. You have agreedto
undertake a task which, under ideal circumstances,
deserves more time than the Team has to complete it
However, every effort must be made to avoid being
overtaken by external national forces responding to
different priorities, To avoid this and to make sure that

- the recommendations which | must carry forward re-

flects Indian Country’s priorities, |urge the Teamto strive
to'complete the redesign plan in June as scheduled.

1am strongly committed to ensuring Stakeholderinvoive-

’”mentmmetﬂﬁ‘fpmessbeeaese%a«nbutemugeaqt&

strengthtoits partnership with

Indian Health Design Team

~“Director-trges -

Country, the Administration and the Congress ultimately

the knowledge that the ‘principal stakeholders In the
Agency played a significant role [n the development of
the new Agency design plan.

| want to update you on activities which are. bemg
undertaken by the Department of Health and Human
Services (HHS) as the Federal govemment moves into
the second phase of the Clinton Administration’s Re-
Invent Government Initiative (RE-GO 1) and which will,
| believe, affett Indian health programs. The Depan-

viewsthe finat proposal witbe shaped andinfluencedby |

——— A

mentis being challenged to develop more efficientways |

of camying out its responsibilities. Fdr example, the
consolidation of programs and decentralization of pro-
gramactivitiestothe field through the blockgrant mecha-
nism is one of the options under consideration by the
Oepartment. The pmgram consolidation and relocatjon
to the field would require the redelegation of departmen»
tal authority to the agency Ievel

itis important to understand that the emphasns is on
downsizing the Department with the goal of providing
better service lo our customers atlower costs to taxpay-*
ers. The Department has proposed Perforrmance

(continued on page 2)

Tribes, Indian health organi-

zations aqd Indian ‘people. ' N S ' D E . ),

The redesign of the Agency

must involve the Tobes, In- | 4 Dlrector urges expedlency

dianorganizations and Indian

people, astheprincipalstake- | 9 Partnershlp for change

holders, fror the beginning

of the process. "L want the | 3 Initial concepts Offered

changes proposed under the

redesign .to reflect Indian | 4 Contaets in your Area

needs and prionties. | also

wad pon ot how ndn | 5 Supplement is attached
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o IHDTUbdate

Director’s remarks continued from page 1 The members are following a two-tier approat:::dto
. .| accomplish their charge. They have established a
Partnership Grants (PPGs) which would combine the § ¢ level of workers called Tier Ii workgroups. Each

existing Centers for Disease Control and Prevention | jcna cixwork : ; il
groups s exploring possibilities for change
(CDC) and the Sustance Abuse and Mental Health | iy 5oerational aspects of Indian health care.

Sewic'e:bisucrairishaﬁon(SAMHsSA)gra“notu'pgogaamsinlo_ . . L
a sing grant program. States would administer | 7p Tier 1| workgroups are made up of 42 members
~-{-thegrantfunds for state healthinitiatives which would be represlgnting a vgﬁewpsof expeﬁence? They are hezlth
:evglg‘ated on %”?‘u‘ outcomes linked to the | care professionals and executives that serve indian
objectives by the Federal govemmenl. | peopie from muilti-evels of Indian health care program - °

i defining i N - 4 i '] i -
The HHSis also redefining its mission since the depar- ~urban federatdirect and tribatcompactedicontracted

ture of the s'lm':;e‘m”s mnwfm&gs&‘g*ﬂgm The two-tiered process provides a mechanism for two-
A P?ignitsla ¢ maan%s o wdg Ps | way communication between the IHDT and the
s”'mté 50) rgeis °9°“°¥m. du pooh 0 i workgroups. Each workgroup has a liaison assigned to
Dudget by percent. I view ofts Tajor dionge . | L who is @ member of the IHDT. The workgroups
e °PASS‘5‘3“‘t We‘ave'}'t o e o develop possibilties for the IHDT to consider. After the
nated. im o oty s‘m“‘u‘,a'y IHDT reviews the possibilities, guidance is provided to
W&fm 0a Pgi’n““ D i bont y e 'Wh'iitg theworkgroups. The guidancemaybe forthe workgroup
:is wm&w Dem h “9;1"3:“9'8 Moy | 10 Sludy an idea further, to focus its emphasis in a
m}’ lslar' ese p:lemen "935'"3‘/ particular direction, or to abandon the idea completely.
egislative proposal to elevate the IHS Director toan | 4 gescription of some concepls formed by the Tier II
Assistant Secretary level, the HDT should still consider workgroups are attached as a supplement
design options that,ifnecessary, prepares the Agencyto-| =~ - — = o e
repoit to the Secrefary. - Two-way communications have been establishedtolink

" . stakeholders to the IHDT for participating in the design
I have had a number of opportunities totestify before key | efiorts. The IHDT andits Tier il workgroup activities will

Senate and House committees in the past two months. | pa communicated to stakeholders thirou
1 : q gh the (HDT
mmm 'atmmr:f:&"gem Me_(:ongnr:g‘sals Update newsletter; Congressional briefings; Tribal
mmm‘dge ot be increasing and thal, | L eager pters; IHS Area Offies; the NIHB, and other
evenu scenario, cutsashighas 10 percent | maior tribal organizations. The national Indian news

are possible. As we all know, the Agency is already | megia will receive the IHDT Update newsletter and ma
. . “< y
underfunded and | have made tribal consultation critical | contact the IHS Office of Communications for additional

to any future decisions which affect our budget. media information packages.

Thisis a time of change. Your work as a member of the | peqpig whohaveastakeinhowthenewIHS isdesigned
Teamisinvaluable to enablingthe Agencyto continue ts | a5 be involved by providingfeedbackto IHDT activities

Vcw health care needs of Indian Mwwmmmfm -
nry. holders may contact Tier Il workgroups (see supple-

mental pages for contacts), IHS Area Office {HDT Liai-
sons (see page 4); and Cliff Wiggins or Gayle Riddies in

The Processisa | ot adfie™
Partnership

e orosss gl desioing anewindianheathyslam o The members of the IHDY
process of designing anew Indian system fo :

the future is proceeding in partnershipwith all siakehold- are 0p.e m'.‘g two way
ers-Tribal leaders, Indian people, and IHS employees. communications between
: ;ge Indian Healh Design Team (HD)s composedof themselves and their
R rs of them are u . .

| representatives. Their role is to oversee and guide the partners in Indian Health.
design process to restructure the indian Health Service {see chart on page 3)

{iHS)and design new capabilities needed for the future.
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Indlan Health Design Team

IHDT Update

the
Customer
Survey to
< B the IHDT.
comments o

Fax: (301) 4434794
Emal!: HDT@ODQIHSHQE
internet Emal:
IHDT@!HSSSWDHHS GOV

-,

Initial Design
Concepts Offered

The indian Health Design Team (IHDT) is moving to the
next step in guiding the process for designing a new
Indian health system. Thatstepisfor s IHDT tocreate,

possibilities and concepts for desngmng an improved
lndian health system.

Thelnmalconceptsweregenemted by Tier ll workgrou,

members during their mid-March meeting. The IHD

discussed the initial possibilities and suggestedso«mof
them be explored further. These same concepts are
being submitted to Tribal leaders to oblain their féed-
back and any additional ideas on the design efforts. The
IHDT Co-Chairs, Ms. Julia A. Davis, Chair, National
Indian Health Board (NiHB), Mr. Bu(ord Rohn Vice
Chair, NIHB; and Mr. James Fioyd, Director, Portand
Area IHS, are notifying Tribal leaders about thesa initial
design concepts through a Tribal Leader letter. See the
attached supplemental pages fordetails aboutthe initial
concepts. .

The Tier Il workgroups are charged to assess possibili-
ties for meeting the requirements for a new IHS. The
concepts presented by the Tier Il workgroups are not
final and much more stakeholder feedback and staff
work is needed before they wil be ready for the IHDT's
formalreview. The IHDT plans to prepare adraftplanfor
designing a new IHS in June.- The IHD T intends to have

a refined draft ready for all stakeholders to review by

August. Also, the draft will be submited To others who
have a significant stake in the HDT's work including
other federal agencies and the Congress.

Thedesign concepts reflect six broad functional areas of

providing health care to Indian people. These opera-
tional areas are self-determination and federal opera-
tions; clinical and public health operations; business/
adnumslmhvelbudget operations; workforce redeploy-
ment; information resources infrastructure; and Agericy
design, leadership, and advocacy.

The design concepts must respond to the variety of
extemal factors affecting the delivery of care to Indian
people. The entire health care industry is changing

because of customer expeclations andlimited resources

L



to meet those expectations. The need for changels the
result of a changing environment with new needs, new
priorities, and reforms in state health and welfare that
may affect eligibility for benefits. Some challenges
facing the IHS and why it needs to be redesigned are:
Congressional directives to restructure; reductions in
-the federal workforce; tarpets for all federal agencies to
wukb:uerandegostnlgs: Iramfuofprograngstotﬁbes
through contracts and compacts; skyrocketing health
care costs and advances i ,andan%as-
Ing American IndianVAlaska Native population. —

IHS Area
Contacts

bontact persons listed below to |

request more information about
indian Health Design-Team Events.- -

Anthony Yeps OTA Associate Direcror 505 Marquette, N.W, Suite 1502 505/766-1546
Albuguergue Ares THS Albuquergue, MN 87102-2163 505/766-2157 fax
Tony V. Peterson Executive Officer Federal Building 605/226-7581
Aberdeen Area [HS 115 Fourth Avenue, SE. 605/226-7570 fax
_ Aberdeen, SD 57401
Gerald Ivey Director 250 Gambell Street 907/257-1153
Alaska Ares THS ‘Third and Gambell Street 907/257-1168 fax
Anchorege, AK 99501
Barbars Lalr Program Analyst, PPES 127 Federal Building 218/759-3432
Bemidji Ares THS Bemidji, MN 56601 218/759-3511 fax
Dr. Kermit Smith Associate Direcor 2900 4th Avenue North 406/247-7110
Billings Area IS Billings, MT 59101 406/247-7230 fax
Allan Beckwith Sr. Intemal Auditor 1825 Bell StreetSuite 200 916/565-7001
California Ares IHS Sacramento, CA  95825-1097 916/566:7053 fax
: 916/566-7020 Ext. 104 vm
Michael D, Tiger . Deputy Area Director 711 Stewarts Fexry Pike 615/136-2400
- Nashville Ares [HS Nashville, TN 37214-2634 615/736-2391 fax
Peter Hoskie OTA Associate Director PO Box 9020 *502 51 $20/811-3814
¢ Navajo Area [HS Window Rock, AZ 865159020 | #602 or 520/871-5896 fax
$possible area code change
Luke Mclntosh OAM Associate Director Five Corporate Plaza 405/945-3N17
Oklahoma City Area IHS 3625 NW S6th Street 405/945-6870 fax
Oklahoma City, OK 73112
Mary Lou Stanton Deputy Director 3738 North 16th Street Suite A 602/640-2052
Phoenix Ares IHS Phoeniz, AZ 83016-5981 602/640-2557 fax
[~ Dr. Clark Murquan Chief Medical Officer 1220 S.W. Third Avenue Rm 503/326-3900
Portland Area IHS 476 503/326-7280 fax
Portland, OR 97204-2892
John B. Narcho Executive Officer ' 7900 South "J” Stock Road 602/295-2406
. Tucson Ares [HS Tucson, AZ 85746-9352 602/295-2602 fax
Charles Erickson Deputy Associate Director same a3 above same as above
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Inttial Design @@@@@@tg-{fw@m the IHDT

Clinical and Public Health ™
| workgroup Members | Concepts
mm“%;m o-mi Naton Local decision making model for publit health systems design -
Doug Peler (IHDT Liaison) 1. Assessment of heaith status, needs, community desires. -
T = | Gt Medicll Offioer; Navajo Area -—2. Develop poicies sbot whattoda, . . . _ .. _
3, Assure services are aocessbie mdaocaptabla
Andrew Montano
Soocibie Duect, Abuguorque frea Reduce Headquarters Professionals/Consultants
| srenda Gabbant Fewer program consultants, reduce layers, downsize.
mm“wm Pros: Malntains support at reduced levels, maximize $ for patient care.
Navajp Area HS Cons: Increased chance of oosing touch with field
Aaron Pelers ’ . R
L e B IRl
ogram -
Rita Harding mmmmwwmﬁmswmm@m
Area Nurse, Public Health Nurse Cons: Possbis conflicts in responsiblities (local versus regional).
AealHs
2:: * institute of Indian Health
Executive Director Independent national organization without regutatory or enforcement role.
National indian Counci on Aging Pros: Objective, separate from Federal governmant with AI/AN expertise.
Stan Gritith Cons: Funding requires cooperation. thnotbemewedasdwmsmng.
Research Development Program Smaller but same number of Area Offices
<ohn Hamiton Downsized. Field support role rathex than oversight. Orgamzedhnctsonatly
OEHE, Phoenix Area, H3 Pros: Reduca layers. Refocuses on field support. Maintains existing access.
Carmeila Skeoler Cons: Less downsizing. Reduced capacily. Functions lack critical mass.
Center, Tuisa Regional Offices by program type
Jonathan Sugeman Limited # for each type: federal, tribal, urban operations.
Pudget Sound Service Unit Pros: Consolidales; concentrates support on specialty; maxnmuzesswservioes
Cons: Program consultants are further from field. i
enPelorson-
Sanior Ciinician of Pedialrics, ANMC Regional Offices by Geography s
Umited # for aach geograptic fegion.
Staff & Contact Pros: Consolidates; concentrales support capacity; maximizes $ for services.
Eric Botwed ) Cons: Program consultants are further from field.
8A-30 Parkiawn
6600 Fishers Lane # No Regional Offices (more autonomous local programs)
Rockvile MD 20857 No Regional or Area Offices, all activities relate to national office (headquarters).
- (01) 443-1106 Pros: Maximum local control andﬂe.iji!ity. maximizes $ for services.
Fax (301) 5946213 Cons: Small programs lack economies of scale.
Or, contact the IHOT Liaison n your Other concepts are possible and welcome.
respective Area.
i

e A i YT

April 7, 1995

IHDT Supplement Page 1
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Initial Design Concepts from the IRDT

Business, Administration, Budget -

-{-Workgroup - - 2

Members
Richard Mandsager, Ualson o HDT
D'I’W.-ANJC - -

Terrance, Lisison o IHOT ‘

Customer Service Centers (CSC) in Area Offices

Area Offices (AOs) specialize. Serve service units (SUs) outsids the Area, -
Pros: Entrepreneurial, Offices SUs cholce of service canter. Bullds on strangths.

Direckor, St Regis Mohawk

Staff & Contact

Centers of Excellence (COE)in Neutral Locations

Specialized Servica Centers at neutral sites. Serves SUs from many regions.
Pros: SUs choose COES. Cost effective. Concantrales expertise.
Cons: Technology must be available. AQ work force shifting/displacement.

Hybrids - Choose best source for each service
Each SU *Buys® from best source (SU, AO, COE, trbes, university, business).
Pros: Comptition on cost. Downsize FTE. Flexibie. Privale sector expertise.
Cons: AO workdorce displacement. Substantial change from existing systems.

National institute of Excellence (collecﬁve buying service) -
SUs, trban, tribes buy together from single best source.

Pros: Buying strength, leverage. Standardized process. FTE reductions.
Cons: Requires cooperation. Must create NIE. AO workforce displacement.

Contracted Support Centers (CSC)
Buy-indian Service Centers are possible.
Pros: Similar to COE. Promoles AVAN business opportunities. FTE reductions.
Cons: Availabiity of CSCs? AO workforce displacement.

Total Decentralization . B
~ Al support functions and resources are delegated to SUs, urbans, contracts.
Pros: Maximum local $, independence, flexibility.

-1 Nancy Davis———— -/
5300 Homestead Road, NE

[ AU, NM 87110~ meree

Phone; (505) 8374217
Fax (505) 8374115

Or, contact the IHOT Lisison in your
respective Area. B
)

]

(

—Cons:tost $economies - SUs must create eapabiliies - Wordorce displacement.

. Cons: Technology must be available. Some AO work forca shifting/displacement |

<3

e

[ “Status Quo - ‘
Not major remodeting. AOs, SUs atterrpt to adapt independently.
Pros: No national decisions/consensus required.

e oo e s

Cons: No managed downsizing. Raphazard adjustment. Possible breakdowns.

Budget Simplification

Reduce and simplify multiple budgef *iines” (e.9., to clinical, public health, trbal
support). Tribal contractors now have budget flexibllity. Flexibility is essential for
local programs 1o be competitive and match to diverse community needs.

Other concepts are possible and welcome.

~ April 7, 1995

IHDT Supptement Paga 2
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" T Workgroup ’ ‘r i o MR
Members Congressional Appropristion Directly to Tribes
Dae R, Lisson 10 HOT anammm. May include a simple dispersing
Chairnan, Hoope Valley Trbe o :
Josephine Waconda, Lisison o IHDT
Director, Abucuerque Area Headquarters Issues Self/Determination Contracts & Compacts
Joan Olhole
Direckr, Zuni Hospital
Deputy Director, Kastrvile Arca Reglonal Offices Issue SD Contracts and Compacis
Ron Demarsy
Direckr, Adminisiative Services
Rameh Nevajo School Board, inc.
Roe Snyder
School Child & Familly Counselor Area Offices Issue SD Contracts and Compacts
Tim Martin
Trbal Adninistakx :
Poarch Band of Creek Indians-
EvaShw
Indian Heaith Care Clinic Service Unit Issue SD Contracts and Compacts
Salk Lake City '
Staff & Contact
Federal SUs given authorities similar to SD Contractors/
300 ernesiond Rout NE Compactors
| Abuquerque,NM 87410 Mug:xm&mwmmmwﬂemﬁym wonsbtityue
~Phone.. (505) 8374121 BT4US. ..} .
Fax (505) 8374115 “ATl gperatisnal autmnttes are defeguted-to-Area-Offices—

| tespective Area.

88

Inttial Deslgn Concepts from the IHDT

""" Self-Determination & Federal Operations -

Concepts

Or, contact the IHDT Lisison in your

All operational authorities are delegated to Regional Offices

Other concepts are possible and welcome.

April 7, 1995

IHDT Supplement Page 3
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Initial Design Concepts from the IHDT

Information Resources Infrastructure

Workgroup
Members

Taylor Salala
Chairman, Hoopa Valey Trbe
Lisison fo IHOT

Fran Miller

Executive Director,
American Indian Health Care Assoc.
Ed Mouss
Director, Dept of Public Healh
Croek Nafion of Oklehoma

John Yeo
Chiel Medical Officer
California /762

James Garvie
Acling Deputy Associale Drector
. Office of infarmation Resources, HS

w Concepts i

Create Capabllities for a “Virtual Indian Community®

A powerful telecommunications network that interconnects al tribes,
1HS, urban, and Indian health organizations, Allows maximum flexibility
lo access information and servicas from anywhere within the system.

Incremental Change and Status Quo |

No systematic reconfiguration of existing IHS, trbal, urban information
capabiiiies. System adapls or Is replaced according to the independent choices
. of Service Units, tribes, or urban programs.

Define Necessary Capabifities
The workgroup will identify the new functional capatiiiies that will be needed
under various proposed reconfigurations of indian haaith programs. It will
consider how sma’. tribes and SUs will be assured access to new capabilities.

Investment Cosis & Strategles
The.workgroup will astimate relative costs, necsssary investments for various

Donl Wikder . .
Executive Direcks scenaxios, and stralegies for financing needed investments.
NW Poriand Area lidian Health Board -
Frank Sution Joint IHS/TriballUrban Master Plan
Direcior, Hospital Services The workgroup will gvaluate existing capabilities considering various
SEARHC Mt. Edgecombe Hospital reconfiguration scenarios. It will pro,0sa altemative ways of tuppiying capabifites|
o ~ joint UTAJ development, purchase off-the-shelf, contracting services.
Staff & Contact Value
B Neendarff (staf) The workgroup will consider the value of new technologies. Thess lnclude
$300 Homestsad Road, NE lowacing costs, increasing efficiencies, generating revenue, enhancing buying
Abuquerque, NM 87110 power, and offering advanced capabilites to Indian country,
ool oo Other concepts are possible and welcome.
Foc (301) 443-7279 :
Or, contact the IHOT Liaison in your
respective Area.
' <
April 7, 1995 IHDT Supplement Page 4
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Initial Design Concepts from the IHOT

Work Force Redeployment

Workgroup
Members

Gary McAdams
President, Wichita Tribe, Oklahoms
Liaison Yo IHOT

Robert McSwain

Associale Dreclor,

Office of Human Resources, HS
Liaison o IHOT

Jack Markowkz

Acting Deputy Assoc. Director
Office of Admin. and Managemen, ISt

-] F.Dale Kool
Assoc, Di., Health Program Services
Okahoma Area

Concepts

Phasing

Planning worklorce deployments must be phased 1o follow festructuring
proposals that are accepled.

Workforce Assumptions
1HS federal workforce will be reduced by 1,000 FTE over 5 years (15,000 to
14,000.) Additional 1,000 FTE is needed o fulry staff new/replacement
hospitals and diinics. Redepioyment plans will be necessary.

Simplification
The workgroup will propose options to simplify and expedile personnel actions
hatareneeessaybadaptmdmageﬂsemldmharewﬁwedheam
care syslem.

Charles North
Céinical Drecor _ Workforce Composition
Abuquerque Hospital . The workgroup will propose options 10 adapt the composition of the workforce
Loredta Bad Hear! Bl (e.g., mix of primary care professionals, mid-eveds, reductions in supervisors,
Drrector, Educ. & Training mix of administralive support employees, elc.) b meet new configurations.
Black Hills Tralning Cenler
Redeployment Tools
Eugene Troltier ] 't The workgroup will identily tools (authorities, methods, waivers, elc.) that will be
Inckan Health Board of Bilings necessary to accomplish redeployment of the workforce.
Russ Ager i
Oreckr Reglonal Offices by program type ,
Vi SpringsInian Healt Cenler Lirited:# for each type: federal, b, rban opeations.
Wi Sooll or Barbara Oavhs Pros: Consolidates, concentrates support on specialty, maximizes $ for services.
Personnel Managment Specialst, HS + Cons: Closing some Area Offices, program consultants are further from field.
Employee Transition Issues T
Staff & Contaot The workgroup will identfy ways to accomplish transition with minimal disruption
6‘-:':‘:"’9"““3“9 and assure fair reatment of all employses. ldenwramng counseling,
5800 m"“‘*‘m' - competenzy, reassignment prospects, el
Rockvile MO 20857 Focus on Customer and Cultural Competence
Phone: (301) 443-1840 . The workgroup will identify ways to orient tha Work forca 1o be “customer
Fax (301) 5848213 centared” with particular emphasis on competancy for the cultures of the ribe
and communities that are served. .
Or, contact the IHOT Lisison in your — -
respective Ares. Other concepts are possible and welcome.
Aprii 7, 1996 {HDT Supplement Page 5

N\
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Initial Design Concepts from the IHDT
Agency Leadership, Advocacy

Work Group
Members

Julla Davis
Chair, NHB
Lisison o HOT

Marjorie Bear Don'Y Wak
Executive Director, Indian Health Board
of Bilings, Liaison 1o HOT

(Membership s not ye! &alized. The
workgroup has not mel officialy.
Elocied tidal officias wil be inckuded h
the membershp.)

Contact Polpt )

Richand Church
5A-21, Parkiawn Bidg.
5600 Fishers Lane
Rockvile MD 20857

Phone: (301) 4430750
Fac (301) 4437279

Staft
Carol Lokgren (staf)
6A-44, Parkiawn Bidg.

5600 Fishers Lane
Rockville MO 20857

Phone: (505) 8374239

- Concepts

Contributed Ideas

This workgroup has not yet met o ofScially begin delberaions. The
folkowing concepts were offered by others and have not been considered

by the workgroup.

Streamlined Headquarters, No operational responsibilities

/
/

Institute for Incian Health
Quasiindapendont Organization with not regulatory or operational function.
Primary puspose would be advocacy and expertise in indian health.

Consolidation of Indian programs within HHS

Increased Affiliation with BIA for Administrative Functions

<

| Other éoneepts are possible and welcome.

O, contact the #HDT Liaison in your
respective Area. :

April 7, 1996

- {HDT Supplement Page 8
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Initial Deslgn Concepts from the IHOT

Mission Reveiw IHDT Sub-Group

Mission Review
Subgroup
Workgroup Members

Mary Beth Skupien (HOT Uiaison)
Offico of Health Programs, HS
N

Deanna Bauman (HDT Liaison)
NIHB & Oneida Nation of Wisconsin

Jeannie Lunsford

Cherokee Nation of Okiahoma
Clark Marquart

Portiand Area HS

Richard Church
Office of information Resources
- Management, R4S -

Carol Marquez

InGan Health Board of Minneapols

Linda Colangelo
Navajo Area HS

Norine Smith
Indian Health Board of Minneapols

Concepts

Current IHS Mission Statement

To provide a comprehensive health services delivery
system for American indians and Alaska Natives (AI/AN)
with opportunity for maximum tribal involvement in

developing and managing programs to meet health needs.

Proposed IHS Mission Statement

The mission of the IHS is to raise the health stafus of the
AU/AN people fo the highest possible fevel.

Current IHS Goal Statement

To raise the health status of the Al/AN people to the
highest possible level.

Proposed IHS Goal Statement

| To assure that comprehensive health systems are

available fo provide accessible, acceplable services, in -

\_partnership with AVAN. This goal is founded on the

KEMC.

Staff & Contact
: ;

Mary Beth Skupien (contact)
Office of Heatth Programs

6A.55, Paridawn 8idg.
5600 Fishers Lane

Rasivile, MD 20857
Phone: (301) 4433024

Federal govemment's obiigation fo honor, uphokd, protect, ™

and advocate for the inherent sovereign rights of AVAN
Nations. ’

April 7, 19956

IHDT Supplement Page 7
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-Designing a new Indian Health Service

:; B

IHDT Update
April '95, Number 2

DEPARTMENT OF

» HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES
Room 6.2
Public Health Servios
InGian Health Service
Rockvile, MD 20857

. Official Business
Penalty lor Privaie Uss $300




. -. B6OO Rshers Lane
" . Raokvils, MO 20887

" Dear O, Trultllos

" 8pokane, Washington to discuss the problams and unresotved iasues thet have -

.. related 10 the 1996 Set-Govemance negotiations. The timing of this mesting Is .
- 30, 1098 deadiine. These lasues and concerns are as follows:

) o Contract Support Policy for both 1998 and 1896 has yet to be ﬁn!iai('(f
0 Proaess for establishment of Tribal Base Budgets;
] Proposed |HS/8Q Quidelines Olfculm lnd,

.0 Develogment of a Tribal on'laultntlon process 83 an alternative So the cureent ",

94

v, \ [ ¥4

LUMMI INDIAN BUSINESS COUNGIL

2016 KWINA D, ® BELLINGHAM, WASHINGTON mu-m » (208) m-a{n
OEPARTMINT™ : OF, e A0

June 12, 1098

Dr. Michael Trufifo, Diractor

Indian Health Services

Pubdlic Hesith 8arvice, Doparument of Health and Human Sarvices
Room B6-08, Perkiewn Buliding

RE: ;lggg §oif Govemance Negotiations - Raqueat for Mesting June 22 or 23,

Several of the Seit-Governanos Tribas hald & one day mesting last weask in’

béan exparienced by sach of us during the current 1998 negotiations prooess. As -
8 resuit of this masting,  am writing on behalf of these, and alt other Self- .
Govemnance Tribes, to respectiully requast & mesting with you to be held on ti!hor :
Thureday, June 23, or Friday, June 23, 1998 in Rockvitla, of, 8t a lacation g

oonvenient to you,

As Trival leaders, we raquest this muting with you to disouas and offer
recommendations In arder to reach resolution an tha major outstanding lssues

ertical to Triha) fiscal yesr negotiations, which are %o be concluded by the Juna
0 The 1898 AFA Negotiations Process Including te lack of authorty or mo

* . Lead Negotietors and the appoeale process; .
o Designation of significant Hndquamu programs and fine iteme whtch vmc

tdentified as not avaliable for Tribal Shares, without any
sxplanation/negotiation)

IHS/Tribal Yyorkgroup System
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2755 pr, Michael Trujtio -2- June 12, 1896 . 37 N7
R P AT it RO :
4 2453 Al of these ooncerns were raised by Tribal Leaders with IS senior Staff dunng-the ™ -, i, ¥ 5,

ey _pfe-negotistion masting In Reno in Maroh of this yoer, MHowever, theselsaupe - | it "

¢ ‘continue to persist. Seif-Govemnanoe Tribal Lasders had hoped thatthe . .. = ° ik
;3. . nagotiations for the 1808 Annus! Funding Agresments would be & step towsrds .
11°% stability in the IHS relationship, but this hes not besn the case. Unfortunately,. - t
*", polioy 0onfusian and the sctive resistancs of 1HS staff that has marked the 1998 /. 235
"\ "gelf-Govemance implemensaton process, thus far, will continue inte 1886 and -~ - %35k
", undoubtedly will continue hayond 1888 unloas the suppert you have personally "« -
.exprossed and demonstratad for 1Tibal Seit-Governence truly bacomss INS gotioy
.and Is evidont In IHS sotions. ’ : R

| Thersfore, with the sgitated agreement of the Tribal lsadership aspembledin: . - L0
. Spokane, on June 7, 1996, we have .dvised all {HS Seif-Gavernance Tribeg not to . .
" 'sign thalr 1088 Annual Funding Agrev. vents until these issuss have beén resolved
! 1o thelr satisfaction. We believs that tl 154 Issuss have not and oannotbe - .- -
shtisteotorlly resolved through the negotiation process, Wo belleve that anly your .-
‘petsonai (ntervention will be adequate. Lo

“.<"\Wa a1 cqpfident that under your leadersh > and commitment to the Seif- .., "

" Governanas process, we can successfully . ceed In advancing the goals and. - .

future of this historic initiative. This mee ng 11 an sssental step In exerciaing our, .~

“:. gavernment-to-government relationahip in the v sgotaton process and is consistent:
.14 with both the goals of Seif-Govarnanes 81d wits the Presidentie! Exeoutive Order |
... lssupd last yoor as a result of the commemorabic meeting between Tribs! Lbaders -

-, and President Clinton. _ . IR

“"In order to ellow time to arrange for travel and me ting loglstes, your immegiate
, Tesponse Is greatly appraciated. Piease contact my. Jdirectly ot 360/ 304-2229 or
.* ' C. Jullet Pittman, 202/ 828-1151, rogarding your availsbility for either of these |
'+ . dates. Thank you for your serious consideration of cuf request. Lo

’

(a
‘ ;j'mr?i%(indi‘-yc{ Sd;on o ' g
' The Hanorable Donne Shalela, Secretary, Department of Health &. Human .

Dr. Philp Lo, Asslatant Seocetary for Health, Public Hoslth e
M:s:.z:e::lvcy Boutford, Princlpal Deputy Assistant Sacravery, Publio Health,
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merssenesses YAnited States Denate

COMMITTEE ON INDIAN AFFAIRS
WASHINGTON, DC 20510-8450

May 5, 1995

The Honorable Michael Trjillo, MD
Director
Indian Health Service
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services -
—— —-5600 Fishers Lane
- Rockville, Maryland 20857

Dear Dr. Trujillo:

We are writing to provide you with a series of questions in follow-up to the Committee’s
May 2nd oversight hearing on the implementation by the Indian Health Service (IHS) of the
Tribal Self-Governance Project.

1. In presenting the testimony of the Indian Health Service, Mr. Michel Lincoln indicated
that the THS does not intend to negotiate any additional Self-Governance Compacts in
fiscal year 1996 despite the change in law authorizing up to 30 additional compacts each
year, beginning with 1996. The Committee is advised that letters of intent to-enter into
Compact riegotiations were sent to certain tribal governments and that planning grants
were made available to prepare those Tribes for the compact negotiation process.

(a) Given the expectations that such actions on the part of the Indian-Health Service have
engendered, and the retiance the affected Tribes have placed on IHS actions, what is the
basis for imposing a moratorium on any new compacts in fiscal year 19967

(b) I1f more compacts were added in 1997, will a priority be extended to those Tribes that
have expended considerable time, energy and resources in preparing themselves to enter
into compact negotiations in fiscal year 1996 based upon their reliance on representations
made by the Indian Health Service?

2. We have just begun the eighth month of the fiscal year and Tribes inform the Committee
that IHS has yet to distribute any of the negotiated tribal shares of Headquarters and Area
Offices.

(a) Why have you delayed the transfer of these funds?
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(b) When will these dollars be made available to tribal governments?

(c) What steps have been taken to ensure that delays in the transfer of funds associated
with the allocation of negotiated shares are not repeated in future years?

The Committee has heard from Tribes who strongly oppose the recent IHS decision to
refuse payment of contract support funds to cover tribal indirect costs associated with
administering tribal shares of Area and Headquarters accounts.

(a) Ox;cc a Tribe has negotiated an indirect cost rate with the Office of Inspector General,
what legal authority does IHS have to fund some shares and not others? -

(b) -Has IHS considered downsizing its administrative staff in order to fully fund its .
contract support obligations to Tribes operating programs under Titles 1 and I1I?

In our February budget heanng, you testified that IHS was going to "redeploy” 176 FTE

positions from existing operations to staff new health facilities.

(a) How do you respond to tribal assertions that such a redeployment will reduce IHS-

,supported staff at the service units of other Tribes.

{b) Will shift staffing funds out of the reach of the Self-Governance negotiations of those
other Tribes?

The Committee has received complaints from Tribes that their negotiations with IHS have
been frustrated and lengthened by the fact that key IHS decision-makers are not at the
table. What will you do in the pending negotiations for fiscal year 1996 to ensure that
the IHS negotiators at the negotiation table have full authority to evaluate the tribal
negotiation positiens first-hand and respond with appropriate adjustments to the {HS
negotiation positions? :

For nearly two years, Tribes trying to access the IHS "active users" data base used to
develop tribal shares have said the IHS system loses data Tribes put in, or it scrambles
the data in a manner that makes the data highly unreliable. What is IHS going to do to
make this system useful to Tribes and when do you intend to do this?

The Committee is advised that the Department has kept away from the negotiation table
a 35-million-dollar "administrative assessments” account, although the law clearly requires
IHS to make available for tribal share negotiations all funds related to the provision of
services to a Tribe, including Federal administrative costs. The Congress expects [HS
administrative costs for payroll, rent, supplies, and telephones to be reduced as Tribes
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assume more of these responsibilities, and expects funds which were previously expended
at the federal level to be transferred to the Tribes.

(a) Will the Department negotiate tribal shares uf this 3S-million-dollar account as
required by law for fiscal year 19967 -

(b) If not, under what legal authority does IHS withhold these funds?

{c) What steps have you already taken with the Public Health Service and the Department
to initiate the workgroup you mentioned will be studying this administrative assessments
account?

(d) When will its review and recommendations be completed?
(e) Will its recommendations be applied to fiscal year 1996 negotiated agreements?

We all recognize that the need for Indian sanitation and health facility construction is fast
outpacing the availability of appropriated funds.

(a) Has THS developed any other financing options which could leverage private
financing or provide for lease purchase arrangements and thereby begin construction that
could be paid for over time? If so, please provide the Committee with a detailed
description of these various alternative methods.

(b) What steps has IHS taken to invelve Tribes in the development of alternative
financing methods? ’ -

Reinvention and other down-sizing efforts are affecting IHS. The Congress has always
expected IHS to reduce its operations to reflect the transfer of functions, services,
activities and services to Tribes under Self-Governance. Please provide the Committee
with specific examples of how the IHS has been correspondingly reduced in size and
shape after a Tribe has taken over responsibilities that the IHS had previously undertaken
for the Tribe?

We are informed that the Nashville Area Office has led Tribes to believe that it will
refuse to negotiate and fully fund tribal shares in fiscal year 1996. What specific action
are you taking to require Area Offices to both negotiate and fully fund tribal shares for
fiscal year 19967

The Committee is advised that the Office of General Counse! has issued another opinion
that continues to interpret the statute to intend the anomalous result that a Tribe may
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contract under Title I for the management of construction activities but may not Compact

" under Title IIl to manage such construction activities. Please provide the Committee,

cither from your offics or the Office of General Counsel, with specific statutory language
which would authorize a Tribe to manage such construction activities and to administer
all other IHS programs and functions under a Title I1I Compact.

During the past 24 months, on what dates did IHS request and receive reduction-in-force
authority and how many FTE’s per year does IHS plan to reduce in fiscal years 1995,
1996, and 1997 to free up funds to help pay Title 11l and Title I'tribal shares?

. Does IHS plan to fully fund all Area and Headquarters tribal shares in fiscal year 19967

If not, what level of tribal share funding is IHS planning to make available and what is
the legal authority for this proposed posmon?

The Committee would appreclate a response to the questions set forth above in a timely

fashion. The Committee has yet to receive responses to the written questions that the Committee
forwarded to the Indian Health Service on February 14th, immediately following the Committee’s
hearing on that date. The Committee’s obligations require that we receive timely responses to
questions, and we are thus seeking your personal oversight to assure that responses are provided
in a timely manner.

JOHN McCAIN
Chairman Vice-Chairman

Sincerely, {\:..

DANIEL K. INOUY,



100

Testimony
of the
Cherokee Nation
on
Tribal Self Governance
of Indian Health ce Programs
presented by
Pamela E. Iron, Executive Director
Cherokee Nation Health Services Division

before the

Senate Committee on Indian Affairs

May 2, 1995

Mr. Chairman and Members of Committee: Greetings from Chief Wilma Mankiller,
Principal Chief of the Cherokee Nation. It is an honor for me to speak on behalf of Chief.
Mankiller and to represent Cherokee Nation before this Committee. We appreciate the
opportunity to discuss the positive benefits that the Indian Health Service ("IHS") Self
Governance Demonstration Project has had on Cherokee health care and other important issues
related fo Indien health care delivery.

I Permanent Self Governance Legislation for IHS -

Almost no issue is of greater importance to Cherokee Nation than Indian health care
delivery and proper implementation of our Self Governance Compacts. With over 160,000
members we are the second largest tribe in the United States and the largest tribe to negotiate
Self Governance Compacts, first with the Department of Interior in 1990 and then with the
Department of Health and Human Services in 1993. Under both compacts, Cherokee Nation has
. accepted major responsibilities for the operation of Indian programs and for the proper

expenditure and accounting of federal resources provided through our self governance compacts.
We can say proudly that seif governance has been a major success for us. We invite you to visit
Cherokee Nation to observe our operations and witness our successes in the Cherokee homeland

in northeastern Oklahoma

As an example of how self govemance is being implemented by Cherokee Nation, I
would point to our Cherokee Rural Health Network. Our health network is the first tribal health
network established in the United States utilizing managed care concepts in redesigning health
care systems under self governance. The Cherokee Nation Rural Health Network integrates
- health care and specialty services provided by our tribally-operated clinics with the health
programs ¢onducted by the federally operated IHS hospitals in eastern Oklahoma. The Wilma P.
Mankiller Health Center, a new 35,000 outpatient facility dedicated on April 29, 1995, is an
important component of the network. We want to thank this Committee and especially Senator
Nickles for his assistance in obtaining the funding and naming of this facility.

The decision of Congress to amend the Indian Self Determination and Education
Assistance Act (P.L. 93-638) by adding the Self Governance Demonstration Project Act was a
crucial step in strengthening the government-to-government relationship between the United
States and Cherokee Nation. We believe the most significant feature of self governance is the
tribes’ ability to decide for themselves how to structure their programs, set their own priorities in
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light of each tribe’s own special needs and problems, and more appropriately and efficiently
deliver services to tribal members. While our Department of Interior self governance programs
are of a wide variety, our Indian health programs have one primary goal: furnishing quality
health care services to Indian people, our indian user population.

Despite the successes and accomplishments of the [HS self governance programs within
Cherokee Nation, we feel there are still some people at all levels of IHS who do not take the
program seriously because it is not a permanent part of the agency. This attitude, at times, results
in'lack of cooperation in the implementation of the health programs assumed by Cherokee Nation
under its compact and annual funding agreements with the Department of Health and Human

.Services. We believe that self governance within IHS has been a "demonstration project” long
enough. It is now time for Congress to make it a permanent program just as Congress did for
programs administered by the Department of Interior.

Permanent implementation of the IHS Self Governance Program should be a high priority
of the federal government. Chief Mankiller and Cherokee Nation are grateful to you, Mr.
Chairman, to Senator Inouye, and the Committee for your dedication to-this program and we will
do everything we can to persuade the Clinton Administration to support prompt enactment of

permanent legislation.
I1.  IHS Administrative Funding Allocation Formulas

Critical to successful continuation of Indian health care delivery through the IHS self
govemance program is retention of proper funding allocation formulas. However, on April 18,
1995, the IHS Director announced a decision that is adverse to most of IHS users in Oklahoma
and in the United States. Public Law 93-638, as amended, allows tribes the option of receiving
all of the funding the "Secretary" would have had to operate the programs, including a share of
"Central Office" funds. The IHS Director announced adoption of a new allocation formula called
the "Tribal Size Adjustment" formula, rather than the historical formula based on active-user
population. Shifting to this new formula will divert Central Office funding from tribes with [HS
user populations of more than 1,500 to those with fewer than 1,500 users. Okiahoma has several ~
tribes with more than 1,500 users. The proposed new formula would benefit only 4% of the IHS
users in Oklahoma and cause adverse impact on 96% of the users. Nationally, the new formula
would result in 90% of the IHS users receiving less funding for their tribes.

A comparison of the Tribal Size Adjustment formula and the 100% Active Users formula
clearly shows the advantage of using the 100% Active User Formula. Analysis shows that
89.73% of users would receive more resources using the 100% Active User Formula.
Defenders of the Tribal Size Adjustment (which now includes a "modified 30/70 formula") have
never adequately justified its use or explained why it is superior to, say a 5/95 or a 10/90 ratio.
They simply say that this variation of the 30/70 type formula would fund the infrastructure and
fixed costs necessarily incurred in any service program regardless of the size of the user
population it serves.

At Cherokee Na.ion and many other self governance tribes, resources made available to
tribes as "tribal shares” of IHS headquarters and Area Offices have been used for additio.ial
direct health care services or for the direct health care delivery system for the Indian people.
Historically, these funds have been justified and set aside by IHS for specific programs or

91-329 0 - 95 - 5.
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purposes designed to serve "user populations.” To be consistent with IHS policy, in selecting
any funding allocation formula, the first and most important consideration should be the impact
on the entire IHS user population. Resource allocation methodologies must be both equitable
and rational, with primary attention given to delivering quality health services to eligible users of
IHS services. ;

The principles of Self Governance as dictated by Title III of P.L. 93-638 require that
tribes entering the program be qualified and have a demonstrated capacity to participate in the
Self Governance Program. Nevertheless, some small tribes contend that they need additional
resources to establish an infrestructure and administrative base. Yet, all potential self governance
tribes have an operational base consisting of 638 contract funding (or its theoretical equivalent)
and its associated indirect cost funding. Therefore, by design all Self Govemance tribes
necessarily have a funding base and a demonstrated capacity to conduct IHS programs and
activities. Any extra funding to make up for small size would not be necessary funding -- it
would be extra funding!

Adoption of the Tribal Size Adjustment Formula represents a departure from the
emphasis on user population as a basis for allocating resources in favor of the aforementioned
"Tribal Size Adjustment Formula". Under this new formula, a portion of the funding is allocated
by tribe, generally regardless of the size of its user population, and the balance of the funds is
allocated based upon user population. The use of this method or any similar method for
determining tribal shares will result in a radical reallocation of IHS funds away from eligible
‘users who are members of large tribes, like Navajo Nation and Cherokee Nation, and toward the
support of bureaucracies of certain tribes with very small user populations. The larger the tribe,
the greater'the impact will be on its user-members, given that per capita funding witl decrease
greatly as user population increases. Thus, the Tribal Size Adjustment formuta will benefit a
relatively small percentage of the total IHS user population at the very considerable expense of
Indian people who are members of large tribes.

Adoption of tHA\"Tribal Size Adjustment Formula" also would be an unfortunate policy
and philosophical shift in the way IHS allocates resources. The new formula would set aside a
portion of funds once dedicated to direct Indian Health care services, in order to finance instead
the building and maintenance of government "infrastructure” for the smaller tribes.

We ask that this Committee review this critical funding issue and include in permanent
legislative language directing that any funding methodology for the distribution of IHS Central
Office Tribal Shares be allocated based upon the user population to be served. IHS funding
should be applied so as to make all eligible Indian people more healthy, not their tribal

bureaucracies.

Furthermore, Cherokee Nation is emphatic that any funding allocation formula for any
program for Native Americans -- block grant or otherwise -- must be justified and based on
active user population served by the pragram. ..

Il.  IHS Appropriations

Another advantage of self governance and the allocauon of "tribal shares” of I[HS
administrative funding to meet specific health requirements is that the tribe can increase funding
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for health care delivery, without an increase in appropriations. This does not mean, however,
that IHS funding can or should be rescinded or reduced! What we need {s more efficient use of
THS funding, not a reduction of funding.

Here we wish to express our sincere appreciation to Chairman McCain for his successful
effort to restore IHS funding in the face of significant cuts proposed for IHS in the initial FY
1995 budget. While we understand that the current fiscal environment will again impose
considerable constraints on FY 1996 discretionary spending, the federal government must
demonstrate its continued commitment (o tribes by providing sufficient funding for IHS

operations.

Now it is all the more important to remind the Appropriations Committees that the unmet
need for Indian health services remains at approximately 30% of funds required. With this
enormous unmet need, there should be no reductions in overall Indian health care funding. The
IHS has too long existed with funding levels far below demonstrated need. To impose any
additional reductions would result in a disproportionate share of budget reductions taken by IHS
-- whose mission is to discharge the fedcral trust responsibility to Indian people by providing
direct health care services to eligible Indian users -- compared to other federal agencies, most of
which have merely-a regulatory mission.

Full funding of contract health care is particularly essential. I mentioned earlier our
Cherokee Rural Health Network. This Cherokee Nation self-governance initiative has expanded
the primary care rural health network to include specialty care provided on a contract basis by 90
private physicians and local hospitals. The network has over 95,000 users, making ours the
largest of all tribal health care delivery systems with over 150,000 outpatient visits in 1994.
Sadly contract health care denials in Oklahoma continue to rise, and worse still, new funds
appropriated have not been distributed to the Cherokee region. In fact. the additional 1995
contract health care funds have not been distributed to any IHS Area ¢ to self governance

compacts.

Cherokee Nation has requested that the Interior Appropristions Subcommittees focus on
the urgent funding needs of IHS. Among Cherokee Nation's particular requests is the addition of
$1 million to the Hastings Service Unit budget for in-patient contract health care services to
improve in-patient care and specialty services.

We would greatly appreciate strong support for IHS funding from members of this
Committee, especially Senators Gorton, Domenici and Reid, who also serve on the Senate
Interior Appropriations Subcommittee.

IV.  FTE Reductions

While on the IHS budget, we offer some comments regarding FTE reductions. A
ten-year old General Accounting Office study, updated for inflation, reported that it would cost
about $36,300 to terminate the employment of a typical federal worker today, compared to a
maximum of $25,000 (before taxes) buy-out payment. Therefore, we recommend that FTE
ceilings not be reduced any further than present levels and that, for IHS to meet its target, it be
given buy-out authority for a two-year period. Large reductions in the federal workplace of
hands-on providers will have a detrimental impact on delivery of health services to Indian

J
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people. We also propose that FTE's working directly for tribes through IPA's and MOA's be
allocated to a tribal FTE pool and be free from all FTE reductions or ceilings, especially since
costs for salaries of these positions are covered by the operational funds provided to tribes.

V. Compacting Operation of Multi-User Facilities

Currently under Title III, compacting for the operation of certain IHS facilities may be
complicated if IHS takes the position that the facility is a "multi-user” operation that benefits
members of more than one tribe. Our own experience in this regard has been exceedingly
frustrating. Cherokee Nation has proposed to construct an expansion building for W.W. Hastings
Indian Hospital in Tahleyuah, Oklahoma. However, the Oklahoma Area Office has taken the
position that the Indian hospital benefits more than one tribe simply because the Service Unit
boundary includes a clinic operated by another tribe -- even though that clinic is not served by
the Hastings Indian Hospital. We feel that this type of unanticipated problem can be solved by
creating an effective and practical test to define "multi-user” so that no undue obstacles are
presented when tribes seek to compact facility operations in the future. We would be happy to
work with your staff to address this issue through either legislative or regulatory change.

VI.  Construction Contracts

The IHS reluctance to embrace the self govemnance project is evidenced by its
interpretation of federal laws in ways that sometime block a tribe's efforts at full implementation
of its compact. Just one example is a years old opinion of the Office of General Counsel that
self-governance tribes were not protected by the Federal Tort Claims Act provisions of P.L.
93-638 because "compacts" were not "contracts" under that law. This opinion caused
considerable alarm among IHS self governance tribes and their professional health care
personnel, forcing the tribes to go to Congress for a corrective amendment.

A similar situation has arisen in the area of construction contract management. Again,

_ the Office of the General Counsel issued an opinion stating that, while tribes can contract under
Title I of P.L. 93-683 to perform construction coptract management, they cannot compact under
Title HI to do the same service. The OGC opinion contended that the level of federal oversight
necessary for construction of federal facilities is inconsistent with the Self Governance
Demonstration Project Act's goals of tribal independence in decision making. This opinion leads
to the absurd result that tribes can perform these services under Titie I but not Title III.

Therefore, we ask the Committee to include a provision in permanent IHS self
governance legislation that authorizes self governance tribes to compact construction project

management.

VIL. Conclusion

Thank you again, Chairman McCain, Scnator Inouye and other Committec members, for
this opportunity to present the views and concerns of Cherokee Nation. We have enjoyed a
close-working relationship with the Committee in past years and look forward 1o working with
you and your staff in the future to implement the Self Governance Program with IHS on a

permanent basis.



105

Cherokee Nation Opinion
Indian Health Service
Funding Allocation Methodologies

On April 18, 19958, the Director of the Indian Health Service announced a decision that ls
adverse to most of Indian Health Service users in Oldahoma and in the United States.
Public Law 93-638 45 amended allows tribes the option to assume the major responsibilities
and control for the operation of the Indian programs of the Bureau of Indian Affairs and
the Indian Health Service. Along with this responsibility the tribes have the option of
recelving all of the funding the “Secretary” would have had to operate the programs and
this would include a share of “Ceutral Office.” The Director of the IHS announced a
declsion to use a formula called “Tvribal Size Adjnstment,” which is further described
below. The use of this formula will shift Central Office funding from tribes with IHS user
populations of more than 1,500 to those with less than 1,500. Okdahoma has a number of
- tribes with more than 1,500 uzers. The current proposed formula will benefit only 4% of
the THS users in Oldaboma and cause adverse impact to 96% of the users. Nationally the
formula will result in 90% of the THS users receiving less fundiag for their tribes.

Ruourct, ade available to tribes as "tribal shares” of IHS headquarters and Area Offices
have beed uséd for additional direct health care services or for the direct health care

delivery system for the Indian people. Historically, these funds have been justified and set
aside by THS for specific programs or purposes designed to serve "user populations.” To
be consistent with THS policy, in selecting any funding allocation formuls, the first and
most important consideration should be the impact on the user population. Resource
allocation methodologies must be both equitable and rational, with primary attention given
to delivering quality health services to the user population.

The principles of Self Governance as dictated by law require that tribes eatering the
program be qualified and have a Jemonstrated capacity to participate in the Self
Governance Program, It was not designed to develop tribal governmeat infrastructures or
bureaucratic capacity, Still, some small tribes contend that they need a base, All tribes
haye an operational base consisting of 638 contract funding (or its theoretical equivalent)
and its associated Indirect Cost funding. Therefore, all Self Governance tribes must
necessarily bave a funding base and a demonstrated capacity to conduct IHS programs and
activities. Any extra funding to make up for small size would not be pecessary funding — it
- would be extra funding.

Many small tribes or groups of small tribes are now advocating a departure from the
emphasis on user population as a basis for allocating resources in favor of a modified
"30/70" iype formula known as Method C, Tribal Size Adjustment, whereby a portion of
the funding is allocated by tribe, generally regardless of the size of its user population, and
the balance of the funds are allocated based upon user population. The use of this method
or any similar method for determining tribal shares would result in a radical reallocation of
IHS funds away from eligible users toward the support of bureaucracies of certain small
tribes: the larger the tribe, the greater the impact on its user-members with per capita
funding decreasing as user population increases. Thus, the Tribal Size Adjustment and the
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30/70 formulas would benefit a relatively small percentage of the total IHS user population
at the very considerable expease of Indian people who happen to be members of large
tribes. Adopting the Tyribal Size Adjustmaent or 30/70 formula would also representa
pbilosophical shift In the way IHS allocates resources, by setting aside a portion of funds
once dedicated to direct Indian Health care services to finance instead the buflding and
maintenance of government “infrastructure” for the smaller tribes.

A comparison of the Tribal Size Adjustment formula and the 100% Active Users formula
clearly shows the advantage of using the £00% Active User Formula. Analysis shows that
89.73% of wsers would receive more resources using the 100% Active User Formula.
Defenders of the Tribal Size Adjustment or 30/70 formula have never adequately Sustified
its use or explained why it is superior to, say a 5/95 or a 10/50 ratio. They simply say that a
30/70 type formula would fund the infrastructure and fixed costs necessarily incurred in
any service program regardiess of the skze of the user population it serves.
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Facts about the IHS “Adjusted User Formula®
e 4.2% of the Okiahoma IHS Area users benefit from the use of this formula.

»  95.8 % of the Oklahoma IHS Area users do not benefit from the use of
this formuta. 85.8% of the Oktahoma IHS Area users would receive more
funding i the 100% User formula was used.

. 10.27% of the 1,192,780 users benefit from the use of this formula.

o 89.73% of the 1,192,780 IHS users do not banefit from the use of this
formula. 89.73% of the 1,192,780 IHS Users would recelve more funding if
the 100% User formula was used.

. $7.3 Million wili be shifted from tribes with more than 1,600 users to
tribes with less than 1,500 users.

. $1.4 Million will be shifted away from Oklahoma.

o 53.95% of the funding shifted from large tribes to small tribes will go to
Alaska. Of the $7.3 Million shifted to smaller tribes, $$3.9 Million
will go to Alaska.

Alaska does not, In a:tual practice, opsrate as 240 small tribes. Health Care
is delivered by 11 Organizations. In DOI Self Governance Alaskan
Consortiums get OME tribal share. Why would they ask for a small ttibo
benefit? * MORE FUNDINGI®

FY 1994 Final Resource Allocations Indicate major discrepancies in
funding different areas of the country. Alaska Area’s FY 84 funding for the
93,722 users was $2,141 per user or $1,811 per user (reduced by the 25%
cola), while the Oklahoma Area FY 84 funding for its 257,421 users was
only $767 per user. Alaska, before the cola adjustment, recelved an
amount per user which was_2,36 times greater than Oklahoma Users.
And now the Alaskan Tribes are proposing additional allocations’ be made
for Alaska. Is this fair?

. JAMW (Final Report 1/26/95), page 10, lists the main reason given for the
30770 formula and the Tribal size Adjustment (Base/Active Users) formula.
“This distribution formula provides a base to smaller Tribes for
fundamental governmental responsibilities™ is the only reason stated.

)
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. Self Governance was not
designed to develop a tribal government infrastructure or bureaucratic
capaclty, Tribes do have a base. Tribes have an operational base
consisting of 838 contract funding and its associated Indirect Cost

Funding.
Use of the Tribal 8ize Adjustment Formula would allocate extra funding to

smail Tribes and fake away funding from large tribes. Large Tribes noed
extra funding, too.

The small tribes state that their recommendation for the Tribal Size
Adjustment formula is a COMPROMISE. The Webater's Dictionary 10th
Addition lists the definition of compromise as:

1. A settiement of differences by consent reached by mutual
concessions, or

2 A concession to something derogatory or pivjudicial.

h'mlsmmmlsmmmmmmmamm-ma

not be derogatory, since additional funding would go to them, thoufou
there is N0 compromise.
L

The JAMW workgroup membership was smaill tribe prejudiced from the
beginning.

The 8 IHS members, formerly participated In the IH8 intemal workgroup
which developed the “30/70" formula. It appears to us that these
individuals came to this workgroup to promote the *30/70" formula, not to
develop a fair and equitable distribution formula. Also, except for one
member, the IHS representatives ali came from IHS Areas which malnly
represented small tribes (one of the IHS representatives was from Alaska).

Tribal representatives, including the workgroup Tribal Co-Chair were from
small tibes. The Tribal Co-Chair represented a small tribe that has actively
lobbled for the use of the 30/70 formula. Alaska had two tribal
representatives who actively lobbled for more funding for Alaska. The
majority of the tribal membership represented small tribes.

The result of this workgroup membership - a formula that would benefit
small tribes and Alaska, at the expense of large tribes.
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Quuﬂon . Would the WOrkgroup ) recommendations have been the same f

the membership had been falrly and evenly distributed between large and
small tribes? | think not.

The IHS Co-Chalr of the Workgroup forced a recommendation into the final
JAMW Report.

The tribal representatives had previously decided to present ail of the
options for funding formulas, with no recommended formula. The report
was to remaln neutral. This was presented to the Tribal leadership at the
NIHB meeting In Novomber 1984. The Tribal {eadership agreed to this

format.

The IHS Co-Chalr was able to force the workgrouptovoteona
recommendation, at the last meeting. With the |HS representatives, several
small tribes and the Alaska vote, the vote for a recommended formula was

forced.

‘The report is now prejudiced. The recommendation is a reflection of the
make up of who the workgroup members represent and not technical.

The Tribal Caucus, held in February, was unfalr,

The Caucus was called, arranged and coordinated by the tribes advocating
the Tribal Size Adjustment Formula.

Each tribe was afforded 1 vote, regardiess of the number of users served.
NCAI long ago recognized the fact that this was unfair and adoptod voting
practices to account for tribal size.

Of the 236 tribes voting In favor of the Tribal Size Adjustment Formula, 190
were from Alaska.

The 238 tribes voting in favor of the Tribal Size Adjustment Formula
represented less than 130,000 users or 10,9% of the total 1,192,180
thousand IHS Health users.

The 'i5 tribes voting against the Tribal Size Adjustment Formula
represented almost 500,000 users or 40% of the total 1,192,180 users.
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meranseeses Hnited States Senate
. . COMMITTEE ON INGIAN AFFAIRS >
’ WASHINGTON, OC 208106450
May 5, 1995

Ms. Pamela Iron

Executive Director

Health Services Division
Cherokee Nation of Oklahoma
P.O. Box 948

Tahlequah, Oklahoma 74465

Dear Ms. Iron:

We are writing to provide you with a series of questions which arose during our oversight
hearing on May 2nd on the implementation by the Indian Health Service of the Tribal Seif-
Governance Project. ‘

1, Your written testimony indicates a strong preference for allocating tribal shares based on
number of Indian users without any adjustment for the size of a Tribe's operation. As a
relatively large Tribe, would you please cite some examples of why administrative or
programmatic costs are not lower than those of smaller Tribes on the basis of economies
of scale.

2 Have you made any effort to secure a reconsideration by the IHS of what you have _
termed the "absurd result” of its lawyer’s advice that a Tribe can manage the construction
of a facility under a Title I contract but cannot do so under a Title 11l Compact? And if
so, what was the response of the-agency to your efforts?

Thank you again for appearing before the Committee. Your testimony was most helpful
to the Committee and we look forward to your additional responses to these questions.

Sincerely, ‘ /

JOHN McCAIN DANIEL K. INQUY}
Chairman Vice-Chairman :° 7

]
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CHEROKEE NATION

PO Box 948 « Tahlogquah, Okla 74465 0048 + (018) 4560671

wiima P. Mankiiler
Principal Chief
John A: Ketcher
Deputy Chief

July 10, 1995

Honorable John McCain, Chairman
Senate Committee on Indian Aftairs
Washington, DC 20510-6450

Honorable Daniel K. Inouye, Vice-Chairman
Senate Committee on Indian Affairs
Washington, D.C. 20510-6450

Re: IHS/Self-Governance--aliocation of tribal shares; construction
activities under Title II! vs. Title I of P.L.. 93-638

Dear Senators McCain and Inouye:

Let me begin by thanking you for providing me with the opportunity to testify before the
Committee during its May 2nd hearing on IHS self-governance programs. With over 160,000
tribal members, Cherokee Nation is by far the largest of all tribes participating in self-governance
under Thle 1T (“IHS”) and Title [V (Interior) of the Indian Self-Determination and Education
Assistance Act, as amended ("ISDEA")

Generally speaking, our experience with seli-governance and our refations with IHS and
BIA in connection with implementing our self-goveinance programs have been positive and
rewarding Despite the often wrenching changes that have swept through these federal agencies
as a result of self-governance, the increase and expansion of Title 1 conltracting, and the new drive
to reduce the size of federal government coming from within the Administration and from the
Congress, most officials within IHS and BIA have shown us a willingness to negotiate compacts
and annual funding agreements in good faith and to tesolve, on a government-to-government
basis, a wide range of difficult issues which have arisen in the course of implementing our self-
governance programs

That is not to say, however, that we have not encountered problems

Y
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Following the Committee's May 2nd hearing, you wrote and asked for further information
or two specific issues raised in my written testimony (a copy of your letter is enclosed for your
cunvenience). First, you requested that t explain how administrative or "programmatic” costs are
no: lower for larger tribes than for smaller tribes due to economies of scale. Second, you asked
whether we have inade any effort to secure reconsideration by IHS of the legal opinion from the
Office of General Counsel ("OGC*) which stated, in effect, that a tribe may contract for
construction of federal facitities under Title I but not Title I11 of the ISDEA.

Please note that afier receiving your letter, the Director of the Cherokee Nation's legal
division, David Mullon, traveled to Washington and met with Diane Humetewa in the
Committee's offices on June 7, 1995, to present our position on various issues, including those
raised in your May Sth letter to me. With respect 1o the first issue, the tribal share allocation
formula, as Mr. Mullon pointed out to Ms. Humetewa, in adopting the *Tribal Size Adjustment
Formula,” which reserves an extra portion of the I[HS headquarters budget for distribution to
tribes with small user populations, Dr. Trujillo must have assumed that all or most large tribes
have highly centralized administrative and programmatic health service delivery systems which
would enable them, through the "economies ol scale,” to reduce costs and operate more
efficiently than small (ribes  The problem with this assumption is that the actual geographic and
demographic circumstances of a farge tribe's health service system may render this assumption
false.

Cherokee Nation's health care delivery system is a case in point. As you can see from the
enclosed maps of our territorial area, Cherokee Nation operates five clinics located in five
different counties in northeastern Oklahoma Although it is true that some of our administrative
health staff work in the tribal complex in Tahlequah, each of the five clinics has, as it must, its
own administrative and programinatic staff, since all are located great distances from each other
and many miles from the tribal complex. (The €linic nearest to the complex is the Wilma P.
Mankilter Health Center in Stilwell, about 30 miles away, and the farthest, in Nowata, is about
105 miles from the complex ) These five health centers serve about 100,000 Indian people,

“Cherokee and non-Cherokee al.ke, who are dispersed over a territorial area of some 9238 square
miles. Many of these people reside in remote, sparsely populated areas, or in the numerous small
Indian communities wedged deep in the hill country of eastern Oklahoma

Perhaps the so-called "economies of scale” apply 10 large health care systems structured
and operating under ideal circumstances  Unfortunately, our own health care system must operate
within the geographic and demoygraphic reahties of Cheiokee Nation  Qur clinics are outposts of
health care, strategically located so as to reach a widely dispersed, rural population of eligible
users. Five clinics require tive separate stafls of administrative, professional and clerical
personnel; each must be furnished, equipped and maintained separately None are located near
major metropolitan areas or airports  The road and highway system here is mediocre at best, and
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often very poor. Access to our heafth care facilities is always an issue, especially for older tribal
members.

As a consequence of these and other inherent problems, it is conceivable that some small
tribes, those whose populations are concentrated in the vicinity of an Indian health center or
hospital, would enjoy far greater administrative and programmatic economies than does the
Cherokee Nation.

. In faimess to Dr. Trujillo, many tribal representatives advocated another version of the
Tribal Size Adjustment Formula, one which would have diverted an unconsciably large set-aside
from the tribal shares of tribes with large user populations for redistribution to tribes with small
user populations. Dr. Trujillo rejected this version of the formula on grounds of equity, and we
commend him for a decision which he considered fair but which he must have known would invite
intense criticism. Stiil, the approved formula will have a substantial funding impact on tribes
serving large user populations. We feel that the only rational and equitable formula is the one
based strictly on the tribes' user populations, the formula used in fiscal years 1994 and 1995.

I€ unavoidable factors such as the number of eligible users, or the inherent geographic,
demographic or any other demonstrated inefficiency of a health care system, render a particular
tribe's operations (large or small) more costly, the tribe should receive additional funding from a
special congressional appropriation earmarked for the specific purpose overcoming such
inefficiencies; a tribe should not receive such additional funding by way of an “appropriation" by
the IHS from the tribal shares of large tribes. The United States government alone bears the
responsibility of adequately funding Indian health care for all tribes. Shifting part of this
respansibility to large tribes through an allocation formula which merely redistributes a finite and
insufficient resource does nothing but pit large tribes against small tribes and diverts attention
away from the fundamental problem--Indian health care is and always has been inadeqaately
funded.

With respect to your second question regarding the OGC opinion (to the effect that tribes
may contiact to construct federal facilities under Title I but not Title III of the ISDEA), we have

agreement. However, we do not expect that OGC will alter its opinion or that IHS will refuse to
follow OGC's advice.

For your information, there have been two OGC opinions on this issue, one in August of
1993 and another in April of 1995 (copies of which are.enclosed) The second opinion was issued
after complaints by self-governance tribes (including Cherokee Nation) that the earlier, 1993 OGC
opinicn was little more than a shield thrown up to protect another IHS function from compacting

3
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under Title IHI. It came as no surprise to Cherokee Nation that the 1995 opinion reached
essentially the same conclusion as the 1993 opinion !

Both of these OGC opinions completely ignore, never even mention, the express mandate
in section 303(e) and (f) of Title 111 that “to the extent feasible” federal aws and regulations be
interpreted to facilitate compacts and to include of IHS “activities, programs, services and
functions” in the self-governance compacts, but instead do just the opposite interpret federal
laws and regulations so as to frustrate compacting of IHS activities, programs, services and
functions. The basic argument that OGC makes in the 1993 opinion is that construction of federal
facilities requires extensive federal oversight as a matter of law, more oversight than the
underlying policies of Title 111 self-governance will tolerate, so that this particular activity is off-
limits to Title 111 compacting

The reasoning behind the opinion is both ffawed and patronizing  The opinions is flawed
for the reason that section 303(a)(6) requires the Secretary of Health and Human Services to
provide funding in the anntial funding agreement for programs, sarvices, functions or activities,
“in an amount equal to that which the tribe would have been cligible to receive under contracts
and grants under this Act " Nowhere in Title I11 is there any language which would suggest that
some Title I contract activities are inappropriate for Title 11} agreements

Assuming for the sake of argument that federal construction projects require, as a matter
of law, as much federal oversight as OGC contends (and we feel that this point is more than just a
little overstated in the opinions), the policies of self-governance would hold that the tribe, and not
OGC, should decide whether it wishes to take on an activity or project which requires federal
oversight. If the tribe decides that it can accept the federal supervision, then it should be allowed
to include the project among its other compacted programs and activities

In fact, compacting activities which require some tederal oversight, supervision and/or
presence are a commonplace  Cherokee Nation, tor example, engages in many activities on trust
Tand which, under the National Envitonmental Policy Act (*"NEPA”), require an environmental
assessment to determine whether an environmental impact statement is necessary  Cherokee
Nation engages in scoping, public cominent, site analysis and assessiment, and then drafts an

'The April 1995 opinion is extremely contusing It states that funding for a federal
construction project may be “identitied” in a Title Il annual funding agreement, but that this
funding must be obligated, funded and expended pursuant to Title | of ISDEA and in accordance ’
with a Title I contract  The 1995 opmion tails 10 state why funding “identitied” in a Title 111
agreement must also be tied to a separate Tutle I contract, no authority is cited for this proposition
nor any explanation given as to why a Title 111 agreement could not be used to cover the entire
transaction. We are left to specutate that OGC believes that the rationale behind the 1993
opinion, discussed below, also justifies the conclusions of the 1995 opinion
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environmental analysis ("EA™). Under NEPA, however, as a matter of faw, only a federal official
can make a “Finding of No Significant tmpact,” so this is done by an official within the BIA after
reviewing the tribe's EA and other documentation This entire process is conducted under, and
funded through, Cherokee Nation's Title 1V self-governance compact with the Department of
Interior. (There are many other examples—such as our triba ‘and leasing program or our I[IM
account management activities.) It would seem that OGC wu.ld exclude these other activities
from Title 1Il compacting as well due to the element of federal oversight.

In my written testimony before this Committee, I stated that OGC's position on this issue
leads to an absurd result, that a construction project may be contracted under Title I but not Title
H1. I feel my statement was accurate  What OGC has done is to take the principles of self-
governance and turn them into a sword—to fight self-governance. We feel that it is important
that the Committee be made aware of this barrier to implementing seif-govérnance within IHS.

Again, I thank the Committee for this opportunity to express my views

Sincerely,

‘%fn&é‘u f o&&ﬂ/ oo .

Pamela E Iron
Executive Director, Health Programs

PlL:lwh
Enclosures.

cc: Wilma P. Mankiller, Principal Chief
David A Mullon Jr., Director, Law & Justice
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Rockville, Maryland 20857

1301) €43-2644

: Michel B. Lincoln, Acting Director
. Indian Health S8ervice

v: a
by -Barbara Hudson, Attorney
piOFR1ice of the General Counsel

ik .
RS #t for Opihion 93-86:1 Pacilities
Construction Programs Under Self-Governance

In paring for the implementation of Title III of the Indian
ge1f D

Determination Act, you have asked our opinion on the

following questions.

1.

May IHS waive the Federal fisition Regulations (FAR) for
construction projects in Title IIX compacts?

Your question sssumes that Title 11I eo-rcn and funding
agreements will be used to define the relationship between
IH8 and a tribe for discrete federal construction projects,
e.g., construction of an IHS hospital or outpatient
facility. However, we do not view the construction of a
Pederal facility as appropriate for inclusion within a
compact or funding agreement. This would include sanitation
facilities constructed under Pub. L. 86-121 authority and
later transferred to a tribe under that. authority. While
Indian tribes may contract under the Indian Self
Determination Act (ISDA) for discrete construction projects
including clinic and sanitation facilities, there is nothing
in Title 1I1I that changes what is essentially a procurement
relationship between the IHS and the tribe for construction
of discrete Pederal projects.

To answer your specific question, we do not believe that IHS
has any additional waiver authority with raspect to the FAR
under Title I1I compacts than it does under Title I
contracts. With respect to the construction nf Federal
facilities, the contracting officer’'s responsibility is an
inherently governmental function which must be performed by
an offi{cial of the Executive Branch of the United States.
The Office of Management and Budget (OMB) issued a policy
letter that sets forth the functions which must be performed
by Government employees. According to the policy letter,
“{a)n inherently governmental function involves, among other
things, the interpretation and execution of the laws of the
United States so as to: (a) Bind the United States to take
or not to take some action by contract ...." Purther,
Appendix A of the policy letter lists the awarding,

BEST AVAILABLE COPY
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adainfistexing, and terminating of contracts as examples of
Jnherently governmental functions. (5?7 Pederal Register
45096 - 45103 (1992).

Moreover, the legislative history surrounding the enactment
the 1987 anendments to the ISDA recognized that certain
Secretarial functions could not, as a matter of law, be
contracted or performed by non-government employees. The
draftp for the 1983 amendments to ISDA proposed
‘the Becretary’s authority to coatract ‘"any and all
tions, authorities and responsibilities of the
PVl Health and Human Services under the Act of
g » 193¢.* 8. Rep. 274, 100th Cong. 1st Sess. 71
(1987). However, prior to final enactment of the 1988
amendments, the above language was deleted based on legal
and constitutional questions raised by the Department of
Justice. The Department of Justice concluded that the
proposed lanquago was in sexious tension vith the
constitutional doctrine of separation of powers and, in
particular, with the ‘Appointments Clause of Article II,
Section 2, Clause 2. Under the U.S. Constitution, a rson
who exercises °*significant authority pursuant to the laws of
the United States® is an "Officer of the United States", and
must, therefore, be appointed in the manner prescxibed by
the Appointments Clause. Buckley v, Yaleog, 424 U.S8. 1, 126
(1976). Representatives of tribal organitation obviously
~are not appointed as principal officers by the President
with the advice and consent of the Senate, or as inferlior
officers by the President alons, the Courts of Law, or the
Head of a Department, as provided for by that clause. Thus,
the Secretary of HHS, who is an Officer of the United
States, may not enter a compact which divests the Secretary
of inherently governmentsl functions.

In conclusion, we believe that Title III compacts may
appropriately be used to plan, conduct, consolidate,
redesign, and administer programs but not for a discrete
construction project. A Self Governance (SG{ Tribe may
continue to use the Title I authority to apply for a
construction contract. Under section 105(a), the Secretary
continues to have authority to waive certafin PAR prov.sions
which he or she determines are not appropriate for the
purposes of the contract. However, we find no legal basis
which would permit the Secretary to enter a compact for the
construction of a Federal facility thereby waiving the
contracting officer’'s inherently governmental functfon
related to construction.

Page 2



3.

“

120

May the requirements of the Davis-Bacon Wage rates be wajived
by the Secretary or the Self-Governance Tribe for
construction, maintenance, and improvemgnt projects in Title
III compacts?

Clearly, section 7, which describes the Davis~Bacon wage
requirements, applies to construction contracts under Title
I. As discussed above, we do not view the construction of a
Podeth facility as appropriate for inclusion in 8 compact

uol ynding agreaement. Moreover, even if coapacts were used

¢ t:g, we believe section ? of ISDA would apply

N ot
In answer to your question, we find no authority for the
Secretary to waive section 7 or the Davis-Bacon Act.
Howeverxr, it is important to note that there is an exception
to the application of the Davis-Bacon Act to tribal
governments. Under the Davis-Bacon Act, the S8olicitor of
Labor concliuded that States or political subdivisions of
States are not, as prime contractors, bound by the
revailing wage requirements of the Act. This exception has
n interpreted to include force account labor of Indian

tribal governments and tribal governmental
instruasentalities.,

May we assune that Self Governance tribes assume all legal
responsibilities for obtaining clearances and have
obligation for environmental compliances, handicapped access
compliances, energy conservation compliance, etc?

As previously indicated in opinions from this office (see
attached opinions by Lindsay Naas), the PAR governs all
Pederal construction contracts. As described in the
attached opinions, responsibilities for obtaining clearances
and compliance with Federal and State laws continue to be an
IHS responsibility.

May IHS require SG tribes to sign an assurance for
compliance?
See answer to question 3.

May IHS require the SG tribes to sign the compact with this
requirement?

See answer to question 3.

.

Page 3



Ju1-18-96 08:25A

6.

121

Ave the compacts authorized by Title 11l considered
*contracts® or °"grants®, or neither?

Although not specifically applicable under section 9 of

I8DA, the Pederal Grant and Cooperative Agreement Act of

1977, 31 V.8.C. 6301, ot saq., provides a good point of

reference forx defining the three basic types of legal

instruments which the government uses to transact busineess.

They are a procurement contract, a grant, and a cooperative
ht.

. QO&txact is defined as an instrument used to

- y ‘'or sarvices for the direct benefit or use
o! tho Unltod States Government. 31 U.5.C. 6303. A grant
is an instrument between the Pederal Government and a non-
federal entity when the srinctpcl se of the
relationship is to transfer a thing of value to the
recipient to carry out a public se and no substantial
continuing involvement of the United States ie expected in
CArry out the activity covered by the gtant agreemant.
31 v.8.C. 6304. A cooperative ag:teuont s a legal
instrument wvhich is used between the Federal Govornnont and
a non-federal entity when the principal .purpose of the
relationship is to transfer a thing of value to the
recipient to carry out a public purposs of support or
stimulation authorised by law, and substantial involvement
is expected between the United States and the recipient in
carrying out the agreement. 31 U.8.C. 6305.

7

Often agreements between governments are referred to as
compacts. These compacts contain characteristics of both a
contract and a grant. According to the Supreme Court,
compacts have many of the i{ndicia of contracts, i{.e., they
contain leqgally binding rights and obligations for thc two
coggmﬂontt- (Texas v. New Mexico, 482 U.5. 124, 128
(1987).)

that l: is not a procurement contract because it is not a
contract for the procurement of goods and services for the
United States. Purther, while a ¢ ﬁact has many of the
indicia of a contract, it aleo has characteristics similar
to an assistance relationship, e.g., grant, in that IHS has
1ittle continuing involvement with the Tribe as it carries
out the programs under the compact. ‘
In summary, while compacts have characteristics similar to
both grants and contracts, a compact has its own unique
authority under Title III of the ISDA which essentially
establishes a demonstration program.

Page 4
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While a compact may be a type of contract, we note

.09
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I hep thie information e helpful to you. If you have any
ques.\ons, plesse feel free to contact me at 301-443-1212.

 Butactd o

Barbara Hudson
Attachments

Page 5 ) '
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Page 7 - Contractibility of SFCB Program at Kinchelos

contract for the °initial project activities®, or 137.58% of the
total program, the available base funding would have been $30,506
for fiscal year 1990. Under section 106(a)(2) of the Act,
contract support costs would be added to the base asount
determined under section 106(aj)(1l).

CONCLUSIO

The requisition, cost estimate, and inspection activities ot
the §7CH. am, (or essentislly all of the sctivities related to
mana ‘thi'actual construction contracts) are effectively
roid the'PAR to be conducted by federal employses. Thue,
NITC’s proposal that a tribally employed Field Engineer would
sexve as the technical representative for the government COR and
would monitor project activity cannot be approved. The remaining
portion of the SrCB prograa may be assumed under a Self-
Determination Act contract.

Under section 106(a)(1) of the Act, the base funding
available for this program for fiscal year 1991 will be the
asount determined by the RRX to be available for the Xincheloe
SFCB program, plus project support funds, multiplied by the
percentage of total SFCB activities to be contracted. Under
section 106(a)(2), contract support costs would be added to the
base funding amount. The IHS may retain the portion of base
funding available for the program commensurate with the portion
*of SFCB proqram activities retained. .

Lindsay ﬁas

BEST AVAILABLE COPY
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Room
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April 17, 1998

0, t Nichael R. Trujillo, Oirector
Indian Health ]

i . ,

!g-xbon ®udsca, Attorney
f£ice of the énonl Counsel

SUBJEC? ¢  Construction and ?itle IIX of the Indian Self
Deternination Act (ISDA)

T™his memorandum is in response to your st that we reviev our
tformez hm. opinion, dated ug::: u, u;a. You ask if funds
wptz:‘p foxr constructiang th caxe facilities be
inc} humlmm!m undex PTitle IIX?
Initialily, the question a relatively o and ¢
forvard. Kovever, we must consider, not only whether funds
be included in an APA, bDut the lav governing the obligatiom ﬁ
expenditure of such fusde. For example, does incl
constructioal! funds ia ana AFA change the relationship between
the tribe and the rederal governasat? Ia other words, fs a tride
: 5::&&“ to take over all Pedera] functi related to the

rect Pedersl construction of a faolll oimply because it bas
funding 1 its APA? Alternatively, may the txibe use the
construction funds in an AFA for the construction of a tribal
fao{lity under tribal smt relen? TO answver these
quo::ém. ’:; ounu: :clum of ‘::o uc::-mng::'raon&t?

to zovement of prope construction author

::gm Indian Realth hxvtco (:3). k4

the word construction, as used [a this opinion, also
{noludes design.

Bhen the term direct Federal constxuction is caed in this
opinion, ve mean the construction of a facility with Pedersl
funds and, upon completion, title to such facélliity belongs to
the Federal government. The term Pederally assisted construction
seans any construction involving Pederal funds in which the finsl
ownexship of the fecility does not xeside with the Pederal

governsent.
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Self Determination Act ixm; (Public tav 93-638), and tae
Indian ganitstion Facilities Act (nu{ Public Lav g¢-123)¢
vu? respact to construction of sanitation facilities

projects. :

IX. IHS CONSTRICTION AUTHORITY

iR APPROPRIATION ACT
& fation Act suthorises the

It s s Bl e s
8 a -
bounmuu Act (Pub. L. 93-638) and thg xwum’

Health Care Improvesant Act (IECIA) {Pub. L. 94-437)
and for the constructica of &.mlfo. :.ousud'}a
Indian homes and M“W the
Therefore, ve BuUst oonsider vhat thess lavs authorige
vith respect to conatructioa.

5.  SICTION 103 of ISDA

Ssction 102 of Pitle I of ISDA avthorizes IRS to enter
into contracts with tribes for the constyuction of
Pederal facilities.® Po Indian Self Determination
Agt ts of 1384" made significant changes {n
Title I of ISDA. Pirst, section 103(a), as amended,
states that Federal contracting lawe 4o0.not apply to
oontracts entersd undar sectiom 102 of ISDA. Second,
- the apzue;but of the Vederal Aoguisition
Regulations (FAR) is restricted and subject to
ation betveen the partias. mMird, sectios
10 f‘l' as anended, etates that title ¢o a Federsl
facility used in connectiom with s seotion 102 self-
detarmination contract for health sexvices vests vith a

28 U.8.C. 430 ot aeq.
%2 U.5.C. 2004a.
%43 ¥.8.C. 1601 gt poq.

W %o note that section 9 parmits the IES to use a grant
under ssctioa 102 in lieu of a oontract.

fpub, L. 103-413, 103rd Cong., Ind Sess. (1994)

. rag



Jul-18-956 08:27A
' . /38798 1018 Qi 0 10

.
.
*e

. 126

o

.14

Sy

tridbe unless the tribe requests othervise. Novever,
the title is subject to a reversionary interest ia the
svent of retrocession, recisiom, or termination of the
ISDA contract or grant. .

Thus, RS has ‘statutory authority te contract with
Indian tridbes under Title I of the ISOA for direct
Pederal conatruction Lr:i:eu. Bovever, becauss the

above sections s ::t all nl:::tu Bﬂnm..ﬂh:
ve eve e 4
‘ fo they pplicadle

. YION 103 of ISDA

s;cucn 103(db) authorizes INS to make grants to tri
for tha construction of health care ugfuuu.' bes
constxucted 1y

fitle to a facility under a grant general

remains vith the grantes. While section 103 a ize8

grants, the [vwblic Realth Sexvice (MES) has mainta

a policy that grants under ISDA viil not be used to
ttar of m‘miq pe R TPty s e

na ouy

that IES has reguasted a M«d&hm;ﬂtgy‘!

We note that section 105(a), vhich waives Yederald

stive lave, does nqt vaive
Pederal grant 1ave.® In the event that MRS pernits °
constauotion, 18 i6 iaporeant for TEs ans ine grantee
cons on, oy
to reviev tha Pederal requirements rslated to
conatruction grants i{nolud requirements for
Tederslly assisted construotion. Listed belov are some
of the Federal requirements that ve delieve are
applicable to section 103 grants)

fguch facilities mey be characterized as Federally assisted
construction. : . :

Yone might argue that this caission slsply vas an oversight
on Comrm"put. Hovever, the legislative history does m’h
e such a conclusion. The Senate bill, vhich becans Pub. L.
103-413, at one time contained language vhich would have made
Pederal grant lavs inapplicable to section 103 grants. (8. Rep.
103-374, 103rd Cong., Ind Sess. 1994, 1994 LEXIS, legis libraxy,
Ca ﬁh& Secauss such language vas ramoved prior to
ona t, there is strong evidence that Corgress did not intend
to vaive Federsl grant requiresents. ' “

Page 4
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43 CFR Part 3¢, Subpart H-~Grants for
Construction,

Chapter IV of the MRS Grants Administration Kanual
(CAM) on requiremants for construction grants,

part 140 of Chapter I of the MIS GAN on protecting
the Yederal interest ia resl proparty aogquir

PES Grants Policy Statemant (sspeoislly note
Appsndix 2), opse i

s pubiished guidelines for Federally asaisted
¢;:;’;:¥:::::on (KBS Technical laudbook.'ro&wy

3 ]

48 CTR Parta 74 amd 92.

$ICTION 303 of ISOA
303(a) (1) of Titls IXX authoris
::qtm (a)( : o es ths Secretary

? socivities B e o e foaistatios
of & ons. %e
believe that m is brosd to include

over a Tederal construction function.

, Hovever,
1€ Yederal construction is s function that a tride may

take over under Title III, a quastion naturally arls
as to vhat is the relationahip between the tr n
the NS vith respect to carzy out thae Padersl
project. Simply ‘“"‘“’{“‘8 funds in an AVA doss not
change the fact that {t 1s direct Federal
construction.®

waile funding could be {dentified ia a Title IIX AFA
for uss under a Title I contract of grant, ve find .
noth in Title 111 vhich wvould change or override
other lav velated to direct Federsl constructioa.
Thus, the construction vould be ocarried out under the
P '3“' and suthority of a Titls I contract or

grant.

Wag discussed belov, 1HS may not contract for inherent
Pederal functions. :

Yag noted herein, by virtus of section ul(.{; the

licability of Pederal Acquisition Requlations
gguaot: urrntﬂctod and sudject to negotiation batveen tha

construction

-~y
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. Indian Sanitation Facilities Act (Pub. L. 86-1321)

In addition to the .authority of ISDA, the appr
act authoriges cmt.rucuonytum to be u..ﬁ’&ﬁ‘iﬁﬁ“
authority of Pub. L. 86¢-131, the Indian sanitation
Tacilities Act.” The ISPA authorizes INS to construct
sanitation facilities "by contract or othervise® and te
sake “such arrangemants and agresments® vith tribes

contributions tovuwz the conatruotion as are
i and will best assure future maintenance eof
tees «  Thisrauthority has been interpreted to
give the IHRS droad discretion in choosing methods of
providing sanitation faoilities.

ourrently, conatruction of sanitation faucilities is
accosplished through an agressent authoriszed under
fblic Lav 86=121 vhich sats forth the of work
and method of a 1ishing the work. mum that
funds may de Monughd n an AFA under title IIf for

ion of sanitation facilities. Rovever, as
mvtmlr discussed .hp:z identifying funds {a an

does not change ¢the fact that it is Tederally

assisted construction under ISFA. As such, funds would
be obligated snd axpended under an agreament authorized
under the ISYA as curreatly is the psocuoo vhen thase
projects ars inoorpornted into ArFAs,

In summary, ve balisve that: funds may be identified in an
AFa for mmlwsu. Rowvever, ‘the AFA must
specify that such only may be obligated and

under a specific statutory construction authority, e.gq.,
o;eson 102 of ISDA, section 103 of 18DA, Public lav §6-111,
ete. .

parties. Other Pederal lavs related to acquisition are not
appllicadle unless expressly provided in such lav.

¥43 U.8.C. 3004a. The appropriation act spoout;: b::“ any

funds transferred from the Dapartment of Housing and
og:loput (EUD) to INS are used under the authority of ISTA amd

“purther, as discussed belov, IRS may not contract for
inharent Pederal functions. .

“gimilarly, we note that funds apprdprhtd and allocated
under the Indian Health Care Isprovesent Act for construction
wust be obligated and expended under that authority.

Page ¢
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IXI. ALLOCATION OF FUNDS
A.  STATUTORY REQUIRENENTS .

this opinion naturally raises questions with respect
uuoc:glon of construction !\mx‘:. In addressing thu:o
Tnuum. {t is important to consider the
nterrelationship among the folloving three sections of
W&hi“‘g&%}" (o) S ohnt equal €0 that vhich
SR ABOuUn to that
;2: T&h‘ vould have been eligidle to receive under a
¢i473 contract. - Second, section 106(a) statas that
e t of funds provided to a tribe vith a sslf
deternination contract shall not be less than the INS
othervise would have provided for the operation of the
progran, further, the amount of funds may includs a
tribe’s share of certain headquarters and ares office
tunctions, commonly referred to as "tridel shares,®
Third, section 306 states that the Secretary may not
int et ISDA to réduca funds that any other tribe is
eligible to receive under section 103. Thus, the
allocation of construction funds must be oconsistent
vith thess statutory provisions.

Based on these statutory nﬁkm, ve believe that
the amcunt of the ocontract vhat the Secre
othezvise msd have provided for the construction of
e oLy L ptese vith estimtel oste for the
a T
construction of specified facilities. Next, the
appropristion comuittee 1dantities & mcidod amount
{n the lusp sun iation tor a {icular
ucuu{. subsequently, the ag eternines final

’ cost setimates for the facility avards a coatract
for direct Fedarsl construction. We nots that the
ancunt of the oontract is based on the final oost
estinats. Any difference in this amcunt and the amount

identitied in the legislative history remsins vith the

Tederal agency.

o™

3. INNZRDITLY TEORRAL FUNCTIONS

As noted in our August 23, 1993 opinion, INS has
functions vhich are inherently ? al, 0.¢.,
contracting efficer. In other words, tunctions vhich
sust be carried out by a Federal employes. IES may not

gection 106{a) (1) of ISDA. .

Page 7
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enter agreements vhich allocate funds that are
associated with lnluronuy federal functions. Of
:e:r::i it J‘: a ut:ox‘o ency dimoté:n to
eternine amount o mﬁ. necessary carry
these Zederal functions. out

WMlXOM TR

appropriation for faciii
lon. absence of specitic U::tut::;.
the .nooluea of funds fxom & lump o)
m hoa 10 s utw o “:cm discretion.® we
Feaire,thet AR spind sppeopEiatios Fods:ia e s
uoum« appropriatioa on particular projects.

Rovever, the appropriation committes reports do specity -
tmuwt sarsarked for particular health care
faoility construction g@o jects. !hno an lgmq is not

bound by this legislative histexy, * -zoaq
decision to ignore oaT'u sional expsotati
oxpouuuqunpolualmm mm
feoilities app {ation also includes funding for
sanitation faoilities \Mgh is distributad based on the
m- prl.o:!.ty mm. We £ind nothing in 7itle
alloca um hmt:cr Isuw:n ¢ clﬁty
APPTONT. om a
ca or for saaitatioa construction

‘Turther, as explained above, section tu‘a) vhich

ns ﬂuc IXZ allocations under on 303(;) (C).
{es funds availadle for compacting to
*otharvise vould have pcv“u fox opcnuea c! m
vould have allocated

for the eomxumn of & fed facill

m"u : 'fﬁ" saliity
svalch wouid not mz &tn not oauuod to

ro:ml..utrunut that under an

ocation methodol 1 shares, it is
2:1;1.4 to its uha? of the oaun amswhuea fow

w 113 8.Ct 2034, 2031 (1993).

B14. at 2032, .
Bgee section 303 of the Indian Nealth Care Improvement Act.

Pags o
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facilities, includin tunds for partirular prejects.
1t the tribe takes ®its share®, therc ma ngc
suffioient remaining funds to construvt health care
facilities for vhich Congress included funds in the
appropriation. ‘Similarly, a tribe might e that it
is entitled to its share of sanitation facilities
construction funds. If INS provides thase tribes vith
their "share® of such funds, it may violate

ssional intent that these funds be sllocated on &
ﬁ basis. If the agency provides tribal shares
/ ‘uut, it may face severs criticisa from :
» 28

fherefore, in calculating tribal shares, ths agency
should consider the amount it would othervise have

{ded for the t am under section 106(a) togsther
vith any applicadble !oguuun history.

IV. PAYNINT OF FUNDS

As discussed above, if & tride desires it may choose to

fes APA for construction and obligats and
uﬁ:ﬂ such a Title I oomstruction contract, &
tit1e £ grant, or, in the oase of sanitation facilities
through sn agreesent authorised under the ISFA. In ® a8
case, of funds would be governed by section 105(b)
ot vhich statss:

Paynents of any grants or under contracts

to sections 102 and 103 of this Bay be made in
,mahyv.yotrowwum

installments and on such conditions as the appropriate

socee deens Necessiry to carxy out the ot

oni
the tribal organisation, vhethsr such disbur
Mpluuwmmumwﬂa

We understand that the INS currentl {s considering various
legal instruments for construct acilities, e.¢., grant,
a cost-reimbursesent contract, & ixed-price contract, eto.
Notwithstand the type of instrument used, the transfer of
funds sust se the time elapsing betveen the transfer
of such funds from the Treasury and the disbursesent by the
tribal organization. )

’

Page 9
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In conclusion, the Comptroller General has determined that an
agency must have express statutory authority to use rederal funds
to llitcﬂ non-governmantal property. While funds may be
identitied {n an AFA for construction of heslth care facilities
oy for sanitation construction, such funds must be used under an
appropriates instrument pursuant te statutory authority, e.q.,
1‘“10 I contract, Title I grant, agreement authorized by Iara,
ete.® In dntmiuun funds lvchablo for tribal shares, the

a oncy*'mxd“amtdu the applicadble sections of ISDA noted
cgow.lanun y Yederal functions which the agency must carry
~0\\§' 8l ngressional intent with respect to funding guuc\am
pr ¥ ‘.%uy. the agency has fairly broad discretion vith
respect to the payment of ¢ under & Title I contraoct or grant
and should ¢ Yc.m vhat {s most sdvantageous in carrying out the

purposes of ISDA.

this information is helpful to you. If you have further
&'.‘.T?m. please feol to qlvo’a s call at 301-443-0406.

=AWy

Sarbara RBudson

Richard NcCloskey, Director
eet Division of miziutoa and Regulations

BEST AVAILABLE COPY
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Quinault iIndian Nation

POSTOFFICEDOX 109 7 TAMOLAH WASHINGTONS8587 [ TELEPHONE (200 2788211

TESTIMONY OF
PEARL CAPOEMAN-BALLER, PRESIDENT
QUINAULT INDIAN NATION
Submitted To The
SENATE COMMITTEE ON INDIAN AFFAIRS
On The
OVERSIGHT HEARING ON THE IMPLEMENTATION
OF THE INDIAN HEALTH SERVICE
SELF-GOVERNANCE DEMONSTRATION PROJECT
MAY 2, 1995

Members of the Senate Committee on indian Affairs, as President of one of the first
Tribes to participate in the IHS Self-Governance Demonstration Project, | would like to
provide this written statement on the implementation of the Project.

During our first year of compacting with the IHS, the Quinault Nation has been
frustrated by the same road blocks that were encountered during the planning and
subsequent years of compacting with the Department of interior. A few years ago Self-
Governance Tribes sighed with relief as we began the process of assuming control of
the Federal funding that has crippled our existence for too many years - the biggest
monster lurking in Indian Country - the BIA. The only other monster of comparable
destructive capability is the IHS. Much to our chagrin, we are facing the very same
difficulties with intransigence in the IHS as we did with the BIA seven years ago. The
problem is that Tribes thought attaining Self-Governance would be less complicated
and burdensome as we continued our quest towards regaining the operations of our
Tribal governments. Yet, as Quinault is about to enter into it's second round of
Compact negotiations with the |HS, believe me, easier, it isn't!

SPECIFIC ISSUES:

SECRETARY'S OFFICE

It is imperative that the Office of Self-Governance (OSG) is elevated to the level of the
Secretary of the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), rather than uncer
the Director of the Indian Health Service. Tribes have been subjected to delays in the
distribution of funds due to be transferred under the terms of our annual funding

91-329 0 - 95 - 6
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agreements, mainly attributable to the under staffing "'of the OSG. This delay has
hindered timely decision making on the part of the |HS on crucial policies and
methodologies, such as Central Office joint allocation methodology, identification of
residual resources, and user population definitions.

Tribes need the assurance that the HHS proposed IHS Self-Governance Policy Counci
will not be established until the IHS and Tribes can mutually agree on its purpose and
role in the implementation of Self-Governance.

(2) CONTRACT SUPPORT COSTS

According to the contract support funding provisions of the Indian Self-Determination
Act, Tribes should receive full funding of Tribal administrative costs. However, the IHS
policy for administering contract support funds, does pot address contract support
needs associated with Tribal share resources that are made available to Tribes under
Self-Governance and the recent amendment to Title | of the Act of P.L. 103-413. Tribal
leaders and representatives have met with the IHS Director and staff on numerous
occasions over the past ten months to devslop options and recommendations regarding
policies which govern contract support costs relative to Self-Governance, and to
address the FY 1995 projected shortfall in the Indian Self-Determination (ISD) fund.
The IHS proposed percentage does pnot reflect the recommendations of Tribal
participants and will result in inaccurate reporting of actual contract support needs. We
request full Tribal participation in the development of a process in which Tribes will
receive 100% contract support based on actual program and administrative costs, with
any deficiency in funding reported to Congress and not based on ‘an impetuous
decision by the IHS.

Specifically, it is unclear whether the recommendations included in the proposed policy
apply to just the ISD funds, or to the larger “contract support cost” pool. Furthermore,
the proposed interim policy would reduce the indirect costs shortfall reported to
Congress, resulting in eventual reductions of appropriations of heaith care funding to
Indian people. ~

We respectfully request your assistance in directing the IHS to fully fund documented
Tribal contract support costs needs and to develop contract support costs policies and
recommendations consistent with current Iindian Self-Determination legislation.
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Initially the Federal policy in dealing with the Indian Self-Determiation Act envisioned
a clear cut transfer of resources from the Federal government d the Tribes as Tribes
chose to assume local Tribal programs. Under Self-Governance, Jshortfall funds have
been provided to support transitional costs associated with the triénsfer of resources to
those Tribes with a Compact and to avoid any negative financial impact to other Tribes.
The {HS needs to develop a means by which to monitor, by program or other activities,
the increase in the level of compacting and contracting by Tribes and related reductions
in staff and other resource requirements. Suth monitoring will alieviate the need for
shortfall funding to meet transitional needs. Unless Federal reductions accurately
paraliet with increases in compacting, stable base funding, with recurring funds cannot
be achieved.

(4) CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTS

The Office of the General Counsel issued an opinion on Tribes ability to contract under
P.L. 93-638 to perform construction contract management, however, they are not
allowed to do so under Title lll. If Tribes are allowed to enter into such contracts with
the BIA, why is it not possible to perform the.same services with the IHS?

The Quinault Nation requests the Committee to include a provision ih the permanent
{HS Self-Governance legislation that authorizes Self-Governance Tribes to compact
construction project management. i

(5)_EDUCATION AND COMMUNICATION PROJECT

The expansion of the Self-Governance Project, with up to thirty Tribos a year receiving
ptanning grants for the next ten years, increases the need for adaitional funding for
communication and education efforts. Increased funding was requested by Tribes in
testimony they presented before the House, and submitted to the Senate, for the FY
1996 Appropriations in the amount of $200,000 for an IHS-related Lummi Self-
Governance Education/Communication initiative. This will make it equal to the BIA-
related project.

t

We ask this Committee to provide assistance to Tribes in securing this much needed
increase to maintain the current dissemination of information among Tribes, and also
to provide an information resource to new and future Tribes, whether they are seeking
Self-Governance or not.
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Earlier this year, | attended a briefing of the National indian Health Board in
Washington, DC, on the fiscal year 1997 budget as it is being developed by the Indian
Health Service. | was dismayed to hear officials of the Federal government represent

to the Tribes in attendance that the fiscal constraints and shortfalls of the proposed
budgets are directly attributable to the Self-Governance initiative.

| am particularly concerned that these statements may reflect the official position of the
Indian Health Service and the Department of Health and Human Services.. One
consequence already evident is that Tribes that do not have Self-Governance compacts
are being led to believe that the Salf-Governance initiative is having an adverse impact
on the resources available for their programs. In a letter to Dr. Michael Trujillo, Director
of the Indian Health Service, | inquired whether this was the official position of the
Indian Health Service and, therefore, the statements of the Department of Health and
Human Services. Further, | asked "when.and in what form these positions were
approved by the Department's Office of the General Counsel, particularty as non-
compacting Tribes may challenge what they have been told is an adverse impact on
thelr programs”.

“The malicious intent of such untruths by an upper levet Federal employee, can only
have one end result - that Tribas who actually believe this rhetoric wili become adverse
to the intent of Self- Gover -1 a. Although it is impossible to control slander and
maintain damage conlrol v.© a Project as successful as Self-Governance, the
successes of the Project mus. be shared with the public.

Thank you Mr. Chairman, for the opportunity this oversight hearing has afforded me to

let the public know that Seif-Governance is working, not just for the Quinault indian
Nation, but for many, many Native American and Alaskan Native Peoples.

OANTECIASG 04
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March 29, 19956

The Honorable John McCain, Chairman
Senate Committee on Indian Affairs
838 Hart Senate Office Bullding

. Washington, DC 20510

RE: Indian Health Service - FY 1995 Draft Policy Concerning Contract Support Costs
Dear Mr. Chairman:

We ar‘e writing to convey to you our strong objections to the recently proposed
Indian Health Services’ FY 1995 Contract Support Costs Draft Policy and to request
your intervention prior to any formal IHS adoption of this proposed policy. We have
reviewed the proposed policy and feel that, if enacted, this policy will have a
devastating effect on Tribal government operations. There are many issues and
concerns raised in the proposed policy which are not adequately addressed, and more
importantly, are clearly contrary to the spirit and intent of the recently enacted PL
103-413 "Tribal Self-Governance Act of 1994", Indeed, the proposed policy is
diractly contrary to section 303(a){6), which mandates that Title |l Compacts include
1064a)(2) funds - contract support costs - within the Annual Fundung Agreement, just
as is the case with Title | Contracts.

" Tribal leaders and representatives have met with the IHS Director and staff on
numerous occasions over the past ten months to develop onptions and
recommendations ragarding policies which govern contract support costs relative to
Self-Governance and to address the FY 1996 projected shortfall in the Indian Self- -
Determination {ISD) fund. The summaries and proposed draft policies presented by
the IHS staff do pot reflact the recommendations provided by the Tribal participants.

Specifically, it is unclear whether the recommendations included in the proposed
policy apply to just the ISD fund or to the larger "contract support cost” pool.
Furthermore, the proposed interim policy would reduce the indirect costs shortfall
reported to Congress, resulting in eventual reductions of appropriations of funding for-
health care to Indian people.
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Letter re: Contract Support Cost Policy Page 2

As you are well aware, contract support funds or indirect costs are a universally
recognized cost of doing business. Tribal governments have their indirect cost rates
established through independent review and analysis by the Office of the Inspector
General. Every Administration since the Nixon Self-Determination Policy and every
Congress since that period have encouraged, by expressed policy, Tribal governments

" to assume management of both BIA and IHS programs. The logical consequence of
this policy implementation is ever-increasing Tribal 638 Contracts and Self-
Governance Compacts and the relative evolution in sophistication of Tribal
governments in managing these resources.

The lack of financial resources to cover associated Tribal contract support fund
expenditures is not the fault of the Tribes; but rather the diract result of the short-
sighted budget projections and financial planning of the Indian Affairs Agencies.
These unexpected, rotler-coaster contract support costs policies developed by the IHS
not only create instability and chaos at the Tribal government level, but are In violation
of good faith negotiated agreements. The progress and success we have
demonstrated and achieved through Self-Governance are being threatened by this lack
of funding. By actua! or designed error, the IHS has placed the burden of covering
Yribal indirect costs on the Congressional Appropriations Committees.

Attached is a copy of a recent letter sent to Dr. Trujillo on the proposed draft .
contract support cost policy. Wa respectfully request your assistance in directing the
IHS to fully fund documented Tribal contract support costs needs and to develop
contract support costs policies and recommendations consistent with current indian
Self-Determination legisiation. We thank you and your staff for your continued
support as we move forward under Self-Governance.

‘Sincerely
reg
earl Capoeman-Baller, President
Quinault Indian Nation

On behalf of those Tribal delegates represented at the March 29, 1995, Tribal Caucus
in Reno, NV (see attached list).

Attachments: Letter to Dr. Trujillo from Dale Risling, Chairman, Hoopa Valley
Tribe dated March 22, 1995
tHS Proposed Draft Concerning FY 19956 Policy on Contract
/ Support Costs dated March 1995

LA 40208



Tribal Attendance List
National Pre-Negotiation Meeting
March 29, 1995
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10.

i,

12

13,
14,
5.
16.
17.
18.
19.
20.
21
22.
2.
24,
23,
26.
27
28,
29.
0.
3.
32.
3.
34,
35.
36.
37.
38.
9.
40.
41
42,
43,
44,
45,

Ahsentee Shawnee Tribe
Alasks Native Hcalth Board
Aleutian Pribolof Association
Blackteet Tribe
Bristol Bay Area Health
Chernkee Nation
Chickaloon Native Village
Chickasaw Nation
Chippewa Cree Tribe
Choctaw Nation of Oklahoma
Chugachmiut
Coeur D' Alege Tribc
Colville Tribe
Confederaled Tribes of Siletz
Confederated Salish & Kootenai
Confederated Tribes of Grand Copper
Copper. River Native Corporstion
CS Elk Tribe
Duckwater Shoshone Tribe
Eastern Band of Cherokee
Ely Shushone Tribe
F & 1. Chippewa
Fallon Paiute Shoshone Tribes
Fond du Lac Reservation
Font Belknap Community Councit
Grand Ronde
Great lakes
Ho Chunk Nation
Houpa Valley Tribe -
Jamestown §'Klallam Tribe
Jicarilla Apache
KANA
Kaw Nation ot Oklshoma
Kodiak Area Native Association
Kootenai Tribe of 1daho
Lower Elwha Klallam Tribe
Lummi Nation
Makah Tribe
Maniilaq Association
Mississippi Band of Choctaw Indians
Meulakatla
Miccosukee
Mille Lacs Band of Ojibwe
Muscogee Creek Nation
Navajo Nation

-

.

7.
74,
5.
76.
n.
178.
9.
80.
81,

-~

<.

83.
84.
85.
86.
87.
88.

. NC Trihal Health
47,
48,
49,
50.
51,
52,
53.
54,
55.
. Ponca of Oklahoma
57.
58.
59.
. Redlake
61.
62.
63.
. Salt River Indian Commuaity
65.
. Santo Domingo
67.
68.
. Skokomish Tribe
0.
n.

Niailehik Traditionat Council
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Yukon Kuskokwim Health Corporation
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March 22, 1995

Dr. Michael Tryjillo, Director e
Indian Health Services
5600 Fishers Lane
Rockville, MD 20857

RE:  Fiscal Ycar 1995 Contract Support Concems
Desr Dr. Trujillo:

Thank you for meeting with the Seif-Governance Tribes in attendance at the
Regional Forum on Indian Health Care in Clackamas, Oregon. We met with you to follow-up on
concerns identified by the Tribal Leaders and delegates representing 253 Tribes at the February
16, 1995, Tribal Caucus in Washington D.C. This letter is intended to even more clearly convey
our concerns about the decision making process regarding Contract Support Costs (CSC) on
Tribal sharcs and the CSC shorifall. We believe that very specific preparation must be done by
your staff prior to the National Self- Govemance Pre-Negotiation Meeting to be held in Reno, NV
next week

~

Tribal representatives have met wath Indian Health Service (THS) staff on more
than one occasion to develop options and Tribal recommendations regarding CSC. The
summaries produced by the THS representative present do not accurately reflect the proccedings
or Tribal rccommendations. Truthfully, they are not even recognizable to the Tribal participants.
Accordingly, we are concerned about the quality of information and analysis you arc receiving
regarding CSC issues

To assist in your review of this issuc, we are enclosing a packet of the
correspondence regarding contract support. Enclosed are-

March, 1995 -~ [HS Proposed Draft Fiscal Year 1995 Policy Concerning
Contract Support Costs;

February 17, 1995 Lectter to Dr. Trujillo from Dale Riesling on behalf of Tribal
Leaders and Delegates Representing 253 Tribes,

January 27, 1995 Letter to Associate Director, Office of Tribal Activities,
from Lee Olson, Vice-President of Administrative Services
for the Yukon-Kuskokwim Health Corporation and Work
Group Tribal Participant, objecting to the December 13,

. 1994, Report of the Work Group Recommendations;

December 13, 1994 Contract Support Costs Work Group Recommendations
(prepared by an THS Representative);

November 1994 Draft Recommendations to Indian Self-Determination

. Memorandum No. 92-2, THS Contract Support Cost
Policy, prepared by group of Northwest Tribes;

October 26, 1994  Letter fron Dr Tryjillo to Chairman, Lummi Indian
Business Council, regarding concerns about policy
recommended by OTA,
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Ietter to Dr. Michael Trujillo March 22, 1995
Re: Fiscal Year 1995 Contract Support Concerns Page 2

August 31, 1994 Letter to Dr. Trujillo from Tribal Leaders of Quinault,
. ¥ ummi, Jamestown $'Klallam, Sac & Fox, and Hoopa

g
k Tribes regarding Intenim FY 1995 Funding Policy for
Contract Suppont Cost;
August 1994 OTA Recommendations Presented to CAAD;
July 24,1994 Presentation prepared by Deputy Associate Director, OTA,

for CAAD “to communicate some of the WG

recommendations” of June 9 & 10 Portland Mecting;
June 12, 1994 Memo to All IHS Self-Governance Tribes from William

Parkhurst idenlifying options regarding contract support.

You will note that deliberations on this matter have been ongoing since June 1994
-- ten months! The Tribal communications articulate many oplions, none of which are reflected in
any of the products of OTA; nor, do the materials from OTA reflect adequate information or
analysis on which to base decisions. Although we are six months into the fiscal year, there is no
definitive list of CSC needs.

The detays in resolving issues regarding CSC are detnimental to all Tribes and must
be resolved without further delay. To this end, we respectfuily request that you direct your staff
to prepare a written analysis of each Tribal option that has been proposed and the latest OTA
draft proposal. The analyses should be supported with detailed financial analysis based on an up-
to-date information regarding CSC requests and projections. The analysis must reficct the full
Tribal demand for CSC assuming the principals of ISDM 92-2 arc applied to nll Tribal
compact funds including Contract Support on Area and Headquarters Tribal shares, as
well as the amount calculated under each of the options and the THS draft proposal. This
material should be available at the beginning of the National Meeting in Reno so that it can be
reviewed by Tribal Leadcrship prior to any discussion cf this subject.

We further request that you make it a priority to reach a decision on this matter.
The government-to-government relationships that underpin the Self-Governance Compacts are
undermined when we are unable to bring negotiations to a close from one ycar to the next. Itis
alarming that an FY95 issue of this magnitude is shill unresolved as we begin prenegotiations for
FY 96 Annual Funding Agreements. We look forward to your personal and immediate attention
1o this matter.

Sincerely,

Dale Risling, Tribal Chairman
Hoopa Valley Tribe
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DRART

IX_.23 ROLICX CONCERNING CONTRACT SUPFORT COSTI
ongeing Need for contrack Support Costs

Recurring cgontract support costs will be distributed to tribes
(self-deteraination and self-governancs) operating programs under
- P.Li. 932638, as amanded, according to ISDM 92-3, IHS Contract
Support Cost Policy. This amount {s $145 million in PY 1995.

Any shortfall in contract support costs is reported to the
congress threa times yearly for consideration in the budgat
appropriations process. .

Sontract Support Cost Punding for New Tribal Assusotions

Contract support cost funding for tribes (aither self-
detarmination or self-governance) assuming IHS programs is
provided through the Indian s,lt-ocectlinaeion Fund (ISDF).

The ISDF is a special fund requested by the IHS and approved by
the Congress to address the contract support costs needs
associated with nevw program assumptions by tribes. The ISDF has
grown from $2.% willion (FY 1988-1992), to $5.0 aillion (TY 1993)

to 67.9% million (FY 1994~1995). .

In most years, the amount of raquests from tribes proposing to
assume IHS programs has exceeded the amount of funds available

from the ISDF.

In FY 95, the policy of the IHS is not to add contract support
costs to tribal shares used to provide services to tribal
members. However e apount negotiated for tribal shares of
Arca Office and Hgddquarters operating funds vill be available
for use by the tribe as program funds and contract support cost

funds. _

The IHS will make an exception to this policy for those compacts
and/or annual funding agreements negotiated for FY 1993 that may
commit the IHS to adding contract support costs in situations
whers tribal shar:s applied to increasing services ganerate an
additional need for contract support custs. The IHS is
interasted in renegotiating any commitment the Age.icy may have
made in these situations. In the absenca of any rensgatiations,
the INS will honor any comnitments made by the Agency in
compacts/and or annual funding agreexants.
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Quinaulit iIndian Nation

POSTOFFICEBOX 188 3 TAMOLAM WASHINGTON 88387 O TELEPHONE Q08 2768211

May 8, 19956

The Honorable John McCain

Chairman of the Senate Committee on Indian Affairs -
838 Hart Senate Office Bullding

Washington, DC 20510

ATTN: Barbara Robles

Dear Chairman McCain: N

| am writing to express my concern about two issues involving the Indian Health .-
Service's actions as a Federal agency mandated by Congress to assist Tribes in our
efforts to accomplish Self-Governance. The first involves public statements made
by IHS officials and the second involves the draft “policy™ on contract support
costs.

On March 14th, as an alternate to the Nationa! indian Health Board, representing
the Portland Area Tribes, | attended a briefing of the National indian Heaith Board
in Washington, DC, on the fiscal year 1997 budget as it is being developed by the
Indian Health Service. | was dismayed to hear officlals of the Federal government
represent to the Tribes in attendance that the fiscal constraints and shortfalls of
the proposed budgets are directly attributable to the Self-Governance initiative.

As Prasident of one of the first Tribes to participate in the Self-Governance
initiative, | am particularly concerned that these statements may reflect the official
position of the Indian Health Service and the Department of Health and Human
Services. One consequence already evident is that Tribes that do not have Self-
Governance compacts are being led to believe that the Self-Governance initiative is
having an adverse impact on the resources available for their programs.

In correspondence to Dr. Michael Trujillo, Director of the Indian Health Service, on
March 17, 1995, | inquired whether these are the official positions of the indian
Health Service and, therefore, the statements of the Department of Health and
Human Services. Further, | asked "when and in 'vhat form these positions were
approved by the Department’s Office of the General Counsael, particularly as non-
compacting Tribes may challenge what they have been told is an adverse impact
on their programs”.
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Chalrman McCain -2- May 8, 1995

A separate, but related issue involves the revised draft "policy” statement being
considered by tha IHS at this time on contract support for Self-Governance
compacts. It is my firm belief that the IHS lacks the authority to issue such a
“policy" because of the clear direction of Congress found in the statutes and
legislative history leading to the Self-Governance initiative. In addition,-should the
Service interpret its mandate to be sufficiently broad that it could issue such a
directive, It is my position that the procedure contemplated may well violate the
Administrative Procedures Act.

More importantly for present purposes, dissemination of draft "policy” statements
such as this only compounds the atmosphere of suspicion that the BIA and now
the IHS has generated about Self-Governance. The delay tactics of creating yet
another task force or workgroup only creates obstacles to Self-Governance
impiementation. Roadblocks and suspicion will not help our constituents receive

the health care they need.
"N

Your assistance in minimizing this type of environment will go a long way towards
allowing all of us to perform our real task of helping indian people lead healthy
lives. I'm requesting that this letter be placed on the record of the May 2, 1995,
Oversight Hearing on {HS Implementation of the Sajf-Governance Demonstration
Project.

Sincerely,

Pearl Capoeman-Batler /
President

PCB/sbt

LAMMICS O4Y
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Testimony of Squaxin‘island Tribe
Senatc Committee on Indian Affairs

IHS Self Governance Implementation Oversight Hearing
May 2, 1995

The Squaxin Island Tribe appreciates your invitation to testify before the Senate
Committee on Indian Affairs regarding the Indian Health Service Self Govemance
Demonstration Project. We are very sorry that we were unable to attend, but grearly
appreciate the invitation and the efforts you personally have contributed to Self
Governance. Without your efforts, it is highly likely that the enormous bureaucracies of
the Federal government would have gobbled up the efforts of Tribes to govern
themselves.

Though we were unable to attend the Hearing, we would appreciate your entering this
testimony into the Congressional Record Indian Health Service Self Governance has
been very beneficial to the Squaxin Island Tribe and we would like to give you and your
Commiltee some concrete examples.

Besides the most obvious effect of additional dollars to the Tnbe, Self Governance has a
more pervasive effect by moving the control of Federal dollars to the local level. This
movement of control to the local level has two driving forces. They are: 1) the ability to
better leverage dollars, and 2) more incentives to manage efficiently and effectively.

1. The Ability to Better Leverage Dollars

Before Self Governance the Squaxin Island Tribe operate.! « health clinic out of an 800
square foot portion of the Natural Resources building which is an old schoot abandoned
by the local school district. We were so cramped for space, that patients who had to give
urine samples were required to exit the side door of the clinic go through the Natural
Resources department to the restrooms and then return with their sample for all to see

In addition, our exam rooms also served as storage rooms while everyone else shared
desks and space. Needless to say, this is a very unacceptable way to provide medical
services. However, the Tribe could never get high enough on the IHS priority list to build
a new clinic. The [HS was using their budget for hospitals and very large facilities
Meanwhile, most of the small Tribes were operating in third-world facilities

SQUAXINISLAND TRIBE / 8.E. 70 Squaxin Lane / Shelton, WA 98584 / Phone(206)426-9781
Tribat Councll (206) 426-9783 Natural Resources (206) 426-9783 Health Clinic (206) 427-9006
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Squaxin (sland Tribe Senate Committes op Indian Atfsirs
tHS Self Governance Oversight Hesring

In the meantime, the Tribe was pursuing a tong-term, low-interest loan with the FmKA.
We couldn't borrow from local banks because the Tribe had no acceptable o legal forns
of collateral. The FmHA loan looked good, but again, they dida't require coulateral but
did require a dedicated source of funds for the debt re-payment. We examine { our Self
Governance funds and discovered it was legal to dedicate those funds to the loan.

Consequently, after a year of design and loan preparation, the Tribe will begin
construction of a new 8,500 square foot facility next month. The facility will houd® the
programs of. Primary Care, Dental Care, Mental Health, Community Health, Contract
Health and Alcohol/Substance Abuse. The new Center will serve as the focal point for the
promotion of the mental and physical well-being of Community members.

We could have never built this new facility withont Self Governance. Our yearly debt
payments of around $35.000 (of Self Governance funds) have been leveraged into almost
a million dollar facility. 1t may have taken years, if ever, for THS 10 move us up a priority
list so that they could have 100% of the funds prior 1o construction. Instead we leveraged
a smaller amount of funds to receive a much needed building today.

2. More Incentives to Manage Efficiently and Effectively

Because of Self Governance, there is more local Community involvement. The Tribal
budgets are completely open with a great deal of input before Council approval Before
Self Governance, we had a contract which 10ld us exactly what we could and could not
do. Consequently, there was litile Tribal Community interest because there was no
Community control. Now, with Self Governance we have the control and consequently
there is much interest in the Tribal Community.

Consequently, there is now more incentive 1o manage programs more efficiently and
effectively. A perfect example is our Self Governance of the Contract Health Program.
During our first year of Self Governance operation we will save over $60,000 out of &
$425,000 Contract Health budget. We did not save this money by cutting services.
Instead we saved it by managing the program more efficiently than the Indian Health
Service. For example, we have cut the over-use of emergency room visits by patients.
Instead we now use less expensive Urgent Care Centers. We have saved money by
entering Preferrggl Provider Networks and by negotiating discounts with local providers
and hospitals. In addition, we have entered into networks which will save us over 20% on
prescription drug costs.

We haven't stopped there. Because of Self Governance, we can now operate the
computer system of our choice. Before, IHS told us what to use and gave us little, if any,
flexibility to operate better billing and managed care systems We purchased a new
networked computer system which we estimate we improve third-party insurance
collections by over 100%.
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Squaxin island Tribe Senate Committes on indian Affairs
HS Seif Governsnce Oversight Hearing

Why are we improving our health delivery system? What is our incentive? The incentive
is to find additional funds which can be used 1o provide better services. Our incentive is to
provide the best service possible. IHS has no incentive to save on Contract Health. If
they run out of money, they just go back to [HS headquarters and ask for more. In
addition, they have no incentive save on provider costs or to save on prescription drugs or
to improve their computer systems. If we save money, we can use it to hire additional
health providers or allow elders to purchase hearing aids and eyeglasses when they need
them in a timely fashion, instead of at the end of the year like THS used 10 do.

We see our patients everyday. e know who will bmeﬁl if we operate more efficiently.
Our patients are only User Population numbers to the [HS worker.

We could go on and on, but the bottom line is that local Communities and Tribes, will
always strive to provide better services 10 their Community than faceless bureaucrats. Our
incentive is to provide better service. The bureaucrats incentive is to regulate and heap
mounds of ridiculous red-tape and paperwork upon us. Do you know that before Self
Governance we were required to submit a multi-page form to purchase a Hewlett-Packard
LaserJet printer. Even ifit was in our budget, we still had to submit the paperwork prior
to purchase. It could take 3-5 weeks for the approval  All of this for a printer which is an
industry standard with millions sold. When asked, the THS personnel told us, “yes they
feel this requirement is ridiculous, but they have to follow regulations * Well, with Self
Governance, we don't have to follow these ridiculous rules. If the Council approves the
budget, then you can purchase your printer as you need it 10 improve your department's
operations. Again, local incentive, local benefit.

Senator McCain, the changes in just our first year of IHS Self Governance have been
phenomenal. We will have a new Health Center by the end of the year. We are saving
money by more efficiently operating our programs and we are adding new services like
local dental programs, health promotion classes, Community wellness programs, a van for
home health visits and more.

One additional comment on the transfer of Federal programs to the local level. The
examples of BIA and ITHS Self Governance show that local entities are better at
developing their priorities and managing programs as they see fit and as the local
Community sees fit through everyday involvement and input. This does not mean the
Federal government does not have a trust responsibility for American Indian Tribes. They
do. What it means is that we are fully capable of governing, managing and helping to
improve ourselves. This can also be true of the many Federal social programs which are
currently being analyzed by Congress to transfer to States and Tribes Everyone
understands why the Federal government became involved in these programs years ago.
At the time, Federal control was needed. However, 10 fully improve the lives of those in
need, we musi transfer the funds, control and power closer to those who will be served by
these services. Only then will we begin to see improvements.
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Squaxin Island Tribe Senate Committes on indian Atfsirs
IHS Seif Governaice Oversight Hearing

It should be noted, that while we appreciate the need to reduce the deficit, it is very
difficult for the Federal government to ask Tribes (or local governments) to tuke on the
Federal responsibility with less funds than the Federal agencies themselves have used.

Without Self Governance we would not have the control, leverage or incentive to make
our health programs better. Self Governance has allowed us, the Tribe (at the local level)

"to do what might have taken the Federal [HS program years to accomplish. Our people

are the ones who will benefit.

Thank you Senator McCain for your efforts in Self Governance. You and others on the
Committee have done a greal service (o improve the lives of American Indians.

TSCIAIHS 31
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SQUAXIN ISLAND TRIBE

July 11, 1995

The Honorable John McCain, Chairman
Committec on Indian Affairs

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510-6450

Dear Senator McCain,

In the Squaxin Island Tribe's written testimony on IHS Self Governance Implemeptation Oversight
Hearing, we descnibed with excitement the many things we are able to do because of Self Governance
Onc of the most exciting, is the ability to leverage Seif Governance funds to construct a new $,000 plus
square foot health facility.

Howevet, the enclosed letter to Dr. Trujillo describes the frustration we are having over the distribution of
new funds Congress has appropriated for medical equipment in new health facilities. Squaxin Island is
cligiblc for these funds but because of the secretive and closod manner in which the distnbution formula
was developed. we fear we won't reccive any of this funding. The IHS failed to listen to our comments and
did not seck comment or feodback on the proposed formula. Instead a formula was approved which favors
larger Tribes and larger facilitics in remote o rural arcas  We don't fee! this formula was developed this
way intentionally. Rather, it shows why Tribes want to go into Scif Governance; namely because we can't
trust the THS to perform their duties fairly, competently or in a partnership with the Tribes.

We are very frustrated with the process of distribution of these funds; particularly after the very frustrating
mannes in which the Self Governance negotiations were conductod this year. The IHS mandated changes at
the last moment with little or no discussion or agreement from the Tnbes.

Senator McCain if there is anything you can do to assurc that IHS test the faimess of the distnbution of the
funds associated with the new medical oquipment, we would greatly approciate this. Please foel feee to
contact myseif or our Health Director, Brent Simcosky for any questions or concerns. Thank you for your
support of the American Indian Tnbes

~
Sinccrch,

%V '
avid Lopeny;
Chairman

\

SQUAXIN ISLAND TRIBE / 8.E. 70 8quaxinLane / Shelton, WA 98584 / Phone(206)426-9781
Teiba! Councll (206) 426.9783 Natural Resources (206) 426-9783 Health Clinic (206) 427-9006
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SQUAXIN ISLAND TRIBE

July 1, 1995

Dr. Michael Trujillo, Director

Indian Health Service

U S. Department of Health and Human Services
5600 Fishers Lane

Parklawn Building

Rockville, MD 20857

* Dear Dr. Tryjillo,

Two months ago the Squaxin Island Tnbe began construction of the new Sally Selvidge
Health Center, named in honor of Tribal member Sally Seividge, who managed the Clinic
and who recently died of cancer. This new facility will house the programs of Primary
Care, Dental, Mental Health, CHS and Community Health. The Squaxin Island *Sally
Selvidge" Health Center will be used to consolidate current health programs into one
facility and to grestly expand new services currently not available due to lack of facilities
Upon completion, the Center wiil sarve as the focal point for the promotion of the mental
and physical well-being of community members.

The construction is financed with a long-term, low interest loan from RECD/FmHA. The
financial preparation and aesign planning took over one year, but we're proud that we
_ were able to find financing for a much needed facility. We will receive no funds from [HS
“for the construction.

This brings me to the point of this letter. We were very excited when Congress

appropriated over three million dollars for the procurement of medical equipment for

Tribal facilities constructed without the use of f{HS construction funds. However, we are

very unhappy and disappointed with the manner in which [HS has taken to

distribute these funds. A formula was developed which clcarly favous iarge facilities in ;
remote or rural areas. The formula was not put out for Tribal comment nor was it tested

for faimess. Below is a review of the problems with the p:ocess of the formula

development and problems with the formula itself.

-

\.\

v

SQUAXIN ISLAND TRIBE / S.E. 70 Squaxin Lane / Sheiton, WA 98584 -/ Phone(206)'426-9781
Tribal Council (206) 426-9783 Natural Resources (206) 4269783 \Health Clinic (206) 427-9006
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Problems with Process

Why does it take IHS so long to disirtbute funds? Last summer our Health Director
became aware that Congress was interested in appropnating these funds. He learned that
IHS was also aware of this. Once the budget was approved, our Health Director, Brent
Simcosky, contacted THS Director Jim Waskiewicz and was told that they needed to
develop some sort of formula. Mr. Simcosky urged a quick decision as several Tribes
were contempiating construction after the first of the year  7his is important because
most of the equipment in a facility needs 1o be selected prior 1o construction to ensure
proper installation. Nothing happened. Mr Simcosky contacted Mr Waskiewicz at two
separate Self Governance meetings again urging a quick decision. Mr. Simcosky even
suggested that for the first year possibly IHS just send out notifications and see how much
demand for the three million even exists. He suggested a pro rata of the funds if we were
within 80% of need. Mr. Waskiewicz liked this idea and said he would think about it.

Still nothing happened.

Finally, after the first of the year (sometime in March), Alan Peterson was put in charge of
developing a formula. Mr. Simcosky contacted Mr Peterson and again expressed a need
for urgency. We were six months into the year and [HS had not put one ounce of work
into distributing these vital funds!

Fipally, Mr. Simcosky contacted Mr. Peterson in April and was told they (THS) were
working on a preliminary formula. Mr. Simcosky asked for a copy of the formuia but was
never sent one. Mr. Peterson told Mr. Simcosky some of the attributes of the formuia
over the phone. Mr. Simcosky told Mr. Peterson he had some real problems with their
preliminary formula. Again, Mr. Peterson said it was only preliminary and would send a
copy of something more concrete. Nothing was ever sent 1o the Tribe!

Later the Tribe receives notification from the Portland Area that funds will be distnbuted
based on a formula annr~+»4 by you. Why did we have 10 hear about this approved
formula from the Portland Area Office” Why wasn't ihe formula put out for comment?,
especially after our staff raised legitimate concerns over its fairness! We were told
there wasn't time for comments and that a group of THS and Tribal representatives had
developed the formula. Well, there would have been time if your staff had started when
the funds were appropriated instead of six months later. Furthermore, this task force only
had two Tribal representatives, they only met for a couple of days, and they were basically
given the formula that Mr. Peterson developed and that Mr. Simcosky had expressed
concerns with a month earlier.

Needless to say, this is a very sloppy, unprofessional and unfair manner in which to
develop distribution formulas. As it stands, the funds still won't be distributed until
August; almost one year after being appropriated.
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. Problems with the Formula

As ! stated above, our Health Director, Mr. Simcosky expressed his concems with the
preliminary formula developed by Mr. Peterson  Mr Simcosky felt it unfairly favored
larger facilities. Mr. Peterson never responded to Mr Simcosky's concerns nor did he
contact any other Tribes for their comments He has said the work group provided the
needed Tnbal inputs. Below are some very legitimate concerns with each part of the
formula.

1. Location Factor

4
Whai does this have 1o do with need? The THS position on this part of the formula is that
the closer your facility is to another facility of equal size the le.s needy you are because
you can share or contract for the use of the equipmert The IHS Methodologies
Overview states,

“The location Factor measures the potential for sharing equipesnent or contraciing for services with
neardy health core focthires. Scume fociines are remote from other facilities (ur cannol establish
controcis for equipment shanag or service with other acarhy jacilities) and therefore hdve a greater need
Jor on-site equipiment. Some facilities are near vther health care focilitses. mav be able to share
equipement or cuatract senvices. and therejor may have less need for on-site equipment. Consequenily,
remotely located health care focilities recerve a dightly igher Lncotion Factor. The rood distonce used
10 measure remoteness, 1s the distance to the nearest alternate health core focility (IHS or non-1HS).

A more thorough analysis shows why this portion of the formula is unfair We, like every
other Tribal facility, must see any Native Armericap who comes in the door  If we send
them to another Clinic (non-IHS, for example) because we don't have a particular piece of
equipment, who pays for this? What money are we suppose (0 use 1o contract for the nse
of this equipment? ’

Fu.thermore, we are not talking about fancy specialized equipment. Our equipment needs
include the basics like exam tables, lights, scales, pediatnic tables, etc  Are we to contract
out with a nearby Clinic for the use of an exam table” If we were talking about $50,000 x-
ray machines, | might agree with this part of the formufa. But we are not. Qur equipment
needs, for our new fac:lity, are very basic and necessary for the every day operation of the
Clinic. Since we have no funds to contract out for this equipment and because our
equipment needs are essential for basic day-to-day operations, we still have the same

level of need, regardless of our location.

2. Space Need Factor
Formula. Required Spoce (User Pop x 81) - Exnisung Space = Space Determinate -

This particular factor of the formula has a definit~ bias towards larger facilities.
Again, a more thorough analysis shows the problems with this factor. First it calculates
the “real need” based on the User Population of the facility. Every Health Clinic has the
basic infrastructure needs: a reception area, two-three exam rooms, lab room, nurse
station, etc  Again, the facility for a 1,000 patient Clinic will lcok almost identical to a

3
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facility that serves 2-3,000 patients There will be a lab with the same equipment,
probably only three exam rooms and only one of the specialty pieces like EKG, pediatric
tables, etc. So why does this formula favor 2 2,500 patient facility over a 1,000 patient
facility when the equipment needs will be very similar®

Furthermore, one of the IHS task group member’s told Mr. Simcosky that the group
basically felt that larger facilities and Tribes were needier than smaller facilities and
Tribes. This is outrageous!!! The Squaxin Island Tribe is a sovereign government
which has just as much right and needs as any other sovereign government, regardless of
size To still have IHS employees espousing these viewpoints is unbelievable!

The Space Need Factor of the formula scores in a range from | $ to 4.0 and rhus 1s the
single most important factor of the enure formula. A high scoring Tribe in this area will”
almost be guaranteed to have a very high total score. A more workable solution may have
been to calculate the percentage increase (in square feet) in a Tnbe's old Clinic to their
‘new one. This would more accurately measure need due to actual increased size versus a
formula which measures a “perceived” need based on a Tribe's size.!

We have need for more equipment because we have gone from an 800 square foot facility
(Clinic) to a 5,000 plus square toot facility. We need equipment for an additional 4,200
square feet of Clinic. We need the same exam tables, lights, lab equipment and patient
diagnostic monitors that the larger Tribes need. However, this part of the formula says
we're not as needy because we're smaller.

3. Total Replacement Factor

This potiion of the formula scores points based on whether the new facility is a complete
replacement or an expansion (o an existing facility Scoring is ! 05 for total replacement
and 1.0 for an expansion This formula is probably fair but really insignificant considering
the difference between 1 05and 1 0.

Other Factors

Finally, one other factor was included in the processing of formulas which affects fairness.
[HS has decided to allow any Tribe which has constructed a new facility since 1991 to
apply for FY 1995 monies. Again, more analysis adds some insight to this decision.
Wouldn't a facility constructed in 1991 be equipped by now? Because of the biases
towards remoteness and largeness, a remote, large facility constructed in 1991 could
receive 1 7% of their construction costs for new equipment. Since they are likely to
already have the basic equipment (which FY 1995 Tribal facilities need) they could use

11n addition. the [HS 1s calculaung nonmedical related THS programs under the exisung space. For
example, Squanin Island has an alcohoi program which is twice as large as nearby Tnbes (we serve many
non-Squaxin [sland members). They are located in a modular building which is separate from the
demolished Clinic which 15 being replaced. Yet. they are counting the Alcohol Program office space as
part of the exisuing space. even though they require no medical equipment and they will not be in the new
facility but will remann in their exisung spxce.

¥
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their funds to purchase elective or speciaity equipment. In other words, Tribes with new
facilities in 1995 may not be able to equip their facility with the basics while a higher
scoring (previously constructetd) facility equips thair facility with elective and probably
not as highly needed equipment.

No place in the legisiation does it specify to go back to pervious fiscal years to fund
equipment purchases. Mr. Simcosky was told the Californid Tribal representative pushed
for this addition so that some of the Clinics in California would be eligible. Itis not clear
whether this person was 2 true Tribal répresentative Of a representative of one of the _
Clinic consortiums. None the less, this is clearly an addition whick was not in the

. legislation and which could hurt the more needy and curreat construction projects. -

Summary

. T1'd like to conclude this letter Dr. Trujitlo, to say {hat we are very disappointed and upset

with the process to develop this formula and with the approved formula itself. Our Tnbal
representatives were completely ignored, the process has been slow and secretive and
there has been no testing of the formula for faimess or accuracy.

Furthermore, we are told that the work group members felt larger Tribes are needier than
smaller Tribes. We hope this is not your opinion. Iam sure it is not Congressman Dick's
opinion. We ask that you guarantee that the final disbursement of funds is fair and that
small, non-remote Tribes are represented in a distribution curve of the funds equal to
larger Tribes (based on percentage of scored forms). In fact, ihe Space Need Factor and
the Location Factor portions of the formula should be re-examined and changed
before a final disbursement is made.

It is always difficult to determine need. [t is our opinion that concentrating so hard on this
aspect, you have actually opened the doors so wide that the truly needy will be unfairly
denied. All legislation talks about disbursement to the neediest. [t doesn't say you need to
open it up for the last four years o that THS has to develop a formula engineered by staff
who have no real experience in COmMMOn sense. You might be able to Jetermine baste
needs ower elective needs, but to say one type of Tribe is needier than another because of
location or size is an unfair interpretation of the law. The idea should be to develop a fair
formula for FY 1995 projecis only and a formula which doesn't search for need based on

subjective factors like location and Tribal size.
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We are very excited about our new Health Center  We will finally be able to offer
collaborative health programs which concentrate on health promotion and prevention. )
Please understand that we don't fee) THS is purposely developing a formula which favors
one type of Tribe over another. Rather, we feel this is a perfect example of what happens
when Tribal advice is ignored and when no input or feedback is spught by those who
developed the formula.

1 apologize over the length of this letter but feel it is important to logically clarify our
concems The Squaxin Island Tribe stands to lose or gain close to $100,000. Please feel
free to contact myself or Mr. Simcosky for any questions or clarification. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Congressman Norm Dicks
Senator Sohn McCain
Luana Reves. [HS

Gary Harz. THS

James Flovd. IHS

@
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ABERDEEN AREA TRIBAL CHAIRMENS’

HEALTH BOARD
Aberdeen, SD 57401
Berkshare Plaza Sutte 205 " Administrative Offices: Phone 605 229 3846
5Bt Ae NW  Alcohol Related Developmental Disabilities Fax 605 229-2174
. Finance Fax 605 2296893
Notthern Plains Healthy Start Fax 6052295864

April 27, 1995

Senator John R. McCain
Senate Russell Bldg. Rm 111
Constitution Avenue
Washington, D. C. 20510

Dear Senator McCain,

1 am Russell Mason, Chairman of the Three Affiliated Tribes of
North Dakota. On behall of John Blackhawk, Chairman of the
Winnebago Tribe of Nebraska and of the Aberdeen Area Tribal
Chairmens' Health Board, we lake this opportunity to present
the health care issues of the Aberdeen Area Tribal Chairmens'
Health Board:

1.  Tribal Governments who contract utilizing the (38

mechanism must be funded at 100% for contract support. This
resource support should be at least equal lo the approximately
90% overhead cosls currently aflowed for the federal agencies.

2. Resource savings realized from redesign of Indian Healith
Services, must be direcled to fill the unmet health care needs
of the Aberdeen Area Tribes, at the local service delivery
sites.

3. There are seventeen tribes within the Aberdeen Area,
there are also two service units represented on the Board. We
have a severe shortage of medical care providers. Due to the
lack of adequate stalf, the Doctors experience burn-out
because of the overwhelming work load. The process for
recruitment and retention of medical providers must be
revised to ensure that adequate medical providers are
available and salaried, to compensate for the requirements of
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serving in isolated and needy service units. One-Third of the
positions for medical doctors in the Aberdeen Area are unfilied.

4. The AATCHB supported Resolution 95-06 (attached) for the
management and administration of the Aberdeen Area Regional Youth
Treatment Center. The current budgeted amount of $1,337,038.00
will not be adequate to provide treatment for the projected 180
annua! clients, employ 28-32 staff at an approximate payroll of
$1,243,000.00 and pay the overhead costs of managing the facility
and providing the treatment of the Youth of the Aberdeen Area.
Preliminary projections of current need are an additional one-time
$t m. over and above the current $1.3 m. These needs include the
cost of providing special health care and treatment, renovation of a
recreation area/facility, adequate staff support costs and
completion of the outside grounds of the Youth Regional Treatment
Center which is located in Wakpala, South Dakota. Additionally, a
continuing allocation which considers the cost of living increases
and cost o! business, annually must be included to maintain the

Center.

5. The Aberdeen Area Tribal Chairmens' Health Board Tribes have
not opled 1o compact under the Sell-Governance process for several
concrete reasons:

a. The Tribes of the Aberdeen Area expect the Federal
Government and it's agencies to honor their commiltments to
*elevate the hea!th status of Tribal People to the highest possible
lavel®, in_a organized and focused manner, which involves the Tribal
Governments in plans and processes.

b. The Compacting process is stiil a demonstration program
and has not proven to be effective or fair to ail the Tribes of the
Nation.

.

c. We, as non-compacting Tribes, have repeatedly requested
orientation and information on the current demonstration project
from {ndian Health Service and have received no response to date to
these requests. '
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c. The Aberdeen Area Tribal Governments are mainly large
Tribes with a vast land base and approximately 107,583 tribal
members who receive health care through Indian Health Service. As
govemments, the concerns of the elected leaders far exceed those
Tribes or Bands who have small land bases and a much smaller
population. It is necessary for our Leaders to move with caution and
care in the provision of governmental actions and decisions which
effect the welfare of tribat members.

6. In the redesign of indian Health Service and the current work
group focus must be on the actual health status of tribal people
across the Nation. As formulas and factors are weighed for

inclusion in resource allocation, a major consideration has to be the
realities of tribal health status. This should be a major factor of
any changes from the current formulas; to ensure that the mission of
the Indian Health Service is achieved and measurable.

7.  Maintain the current level of IHS Service Unit funding for the
health care of Tribal People by increasing the funding for Hospitals
and Clinics, Contract Health Care, and prevention programs and
projects. Maintain the current level of funding for Emergency
Medical Services. These services provided needed services in rural
and isolated geographical areas. Ensure the maintenance of the
Community Health Representatives Program as they fill a need in
areas where primary health care providers lacking.'

8. ' The National Heathy Start Project should be maintained and
refunded to ensure an additional 2-3 years of continuation. The
Northern Plains Healthy Start Project is showing a reduclion in the
Infant Mortality Rate from: 13.4% in 1989, to: 10.36 % in 1991,
12.45% in 1992, and 12.85% in 1993. The figures for 1994 are being
established currently. The rise in statisticat figures' shows that the
reporting of births and deaths are now being coordinated with the
States and are therefore more accurate. Some of the reported deaths
are not within the Reservation Heallhy Start service areas, but are
still reported as Tribal Infant Mortality. We would recommend that
the National Healthy Start Project be refunded at $110 M. In 1997,
1998 and 1999.
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Sanator, these are some of the primary concems of the Aberdeen *
Area Tribal Chairmens' Health Board. Thank you for your review and
consideration of our concems.

ncerely, /

ohn Blackhawk, Chairman, Winnebago Tribe of Nebraska
& The Aberdeen Area Tribal Chairmens' Health Board

cc: AATCHB Chairmen
AAO/IHS Area Director
AA/Health Directors
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ABERDEEN AREA TRIBAL CHAIRMENS' HEALTH BOARD

Resolution 95-086

To Support and Concur with the recommendations of the Chiet
Gall Standards Committee regarding the management and
administration of the Reglonal Adolescent Treatment Center for

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

~ WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

the Aberdeen Area.

The Aberdeen Area Tribal Chairmens’ Health Board (AATCHB)
is composed of seventeen (17) Tribes and two (2) Health
Organizations in a four State area; North Dakota, South Dakota,
Nebraska and lowa, and,

The Aberdeen Area Tribal Chairmens'.Health Board is primarily
responsible for the health concerns and need of Tribes in the
Aberdeen Area, and

The Aberdeen Area Tribes, through concession of lands and
other natural resources; through negotiated treaty provisions
with the United States Government, have paid for their health
care gnd therefore cannot be treated as general public
citizens, and

The Board has supported the establishment of the Chief Gall
Youth Regional Treatment Center on the Standing Rock Sioux
Tribal Reservation, near Wakpala, South Dakota through
resolutions; 89-03, 91-03, 91-05, 91-13, 91-14, 91-43, 91-
44 and 92-28, and

The AATCHB has established the Chief Gall Standards
Committee by Board action and appointed them the task of
recommending to theé Board the directions for the Treatment
Center, through this means of tribal consuitation, and

The Standards Committe have made formal recommendations
to the AATCHB at the January Quarterly Meeting held at
Aberdeen, South Dakota at the White House Inn, and
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Resol. 95-06

WHEREAS, The AATCHB, by a majority vote, accepted all the
recommendations of the Standards Committes,

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVYED, that the AATCHB Central Office Staff is
hereby directed to begin preparation of a 93-638 Proposal for the purpose
of managing the day-to-day operations of the Aberdeen Area Youth
Regional Treatment Center, (AA YRTC) in behalf of the Board and the
Aberdeen Area Tribes,

e

BE IT FUTHER RESOLVED, that the AATCHB requests that the Executive
Director and Executive Staff prepare a proposal preparation timeline for
Board consideration, and establish a planning committee composed of
those parties who have vested interest and can provide technical
assistance to the preparation of the proposal,

BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED, that the AATCHB directs that the 93-638
proposal for the operations of the AA YRTC be completed in a timely
manner with the necessary supporting resolutions, to be solicited and
received from Tribes of the Aberdeen Area.

IFI IO

This is to certify that the foregoing resolution was duly adopted by the
Aberdeen Area Tribal Chairmens' Health Board on January 20, 1995, during
the first quarterly meeting of the Board, at the White House inn, Aberdeen,
South Dakota, by a vote of 9 for, 2 against, 0 not voting and 8 absent.

John Wi/Blackhawk, AATCHB Chairman
and Chairman of the Winnebago Tribe of Nebraska

Everette Enno, AATCHB Secretary
and Chairman of the Trenton Indian Service Area Health Board

O



